Allied World Assurance Co Holdings, AG Form S-4 July 08, 2011

As filed with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission on July 7, 2011 Registration No. 333-

UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION Washington, D.C. 20549

Form S-4 REGISTRATION STATEMENT UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933

Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG

(Exact name of registrant as specified in its charter)

Switzerland

(State or Other Jurisdiction of Incorporation or Organization) 6331 (Primary Standard Industrial Classification Code Number) 98-0681223

(I.R.S. Employer Identification No.)

Lindenstrasse 8, 6340 Baar Zug, Switzerland 41-41-768-1080

(Address, including ZIP Code, and Telephone Number, including Area Code, of Registrant s Principal Executive Offices)

CT Corporation System 111 Eighth Avenue, 13th Floor New York, New York 10011 (212) 894-8940

(Name, Address, including ZIP Code, and Telephone Number, including Area Code, of Agent for Service)

Copies to:

| Steven A. Seidman, Esq. |
|-------------------------|
| Jeffrey S. |
| Hochman, Esq. |
| Willkie Farr & |
| Gallagher LLP |
| 787 Seventh Avenue |
| New York, NY 10019 |
| (212) 728-8000 |

Wesley D. Dupont, Esq. Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG Lindenstrasse 8 6340 Baar Zug, Switzerland (441) 278-5400 Gary A. Schwartz, Esq. Transatlantic Holdings, Inc. 80 Pine Street New York, NY 10005 (212) 365-2200 Lois Herzeca, Esq. Gibson, Dunn & Crutcher LLP 200 Park Avenue New York, NY 10166 (212) 351-4000

Approximate date of commencement of proposed sale of the securities to the public: As soon as practicable after this Registration Statement becomes effective and upon completion of the merger described in the enclosed joint proxy statement/prospectus.

If the securities being registered on this form are being offered in connection with the formation of a holding company and there is compliance with General Instruction G, check the following box. o

If this Form is filed to register additional securities for an offering pursuant to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering. o

If this Form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule 462(d) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering. o

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a large accelerated filer, an accelerated filer, a non-accelerated filer, or a smaller reporting company. See the definitions of large accelerated filer, accelerated filer and smaller reporting company in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act. (Check one):

| Large accelerated filer b | Accelerated filer o | Non-accelerated filer o | Smaller reporting company o |
|---------------------------|-----------------------|---------------------------|-----------------------------|
| | (Do not check if a sn | naller reporting company) | |

If applicable, place an X in the box to designate the appropriate rule provision relied upon in conducting this transaction:

Exchange Act Rule 13e-4(i) (Cross-Border Issuer Tender Offer) o

Exchange Act Rule 14d-1(d) (Cross-Border Third-Party Tender Offer) o

CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE

| | | Proposed Maximum | Proposed Maximum | Amount of |
|-----------------------------|------------------|-------------------------|-------------------------|-----------------|
| Title of Each Class of | Amount | Offering | Aggregate | Registration |
| Securities to be Registered | to be Registered | Price per Share | Offering Price | Fee |
| Common Shares | 57,016,384(1) | N/A | \$3,172,184,251.20(2) | \$368,290.59(3) |

- Represents the estimated maximum number of the Registrant s common shares to be issued pursuant to the merger agreement described herein. The number of common shares is based on the number of shares of Transatlantic Holdings, Inc. (Transatlantic) common stock (Transatlantic common stock) outstanding as of July 5, 2011 and potentially issuable pursuant to Transatlantic stock options and stock-based awards prior to closing.
- (2) Estimated solely for purposes of calculating the registration fee required by Section 6(b) of the Securities Act and calculated pursuant to Rules 457(f)(1) and 457(c) under the Securities Act. The proposed maximum aggregate offering price of the Registrant s common shares was calculated based upon the market value of shares of Transatlantic common stock (the securities to be cancelled in the merger) in accordance with Rule 457(c) under the Securities Act as follows: the product of (a) \$48.96, the average of the high and low prices per share of Transatlantic common stock on July 5, 2011, as quoted on the New York Stock Exchange, multiplied by (b) 64,791,345, the estimated number of shares of Transatlantic common stock outstanding as of July 5, 2011 and potentially issuable pursuant to Transatlantic options and stock-based awards prior to closing.
- (3) Determined in accordance with Section 6(b) of the Securities Act at a rate equal to \$116.10 per \$1,000,000 of the proposed maximum aggregate offering price.

The Registrant hereby amends this Registration Statement on such date or dates as may be necessary to delay its effective date until the Registrant shall file a further amendment which specifically states that this Registration Statement shall thereafter become effective in accordance with Section 8(a) of the Securities Act, or until the Registration Statement shall become effective on such dates as the Securities and Exchange Commission, acting pursuant to said Section 8(a), may determine.

Information contained herein is subject to completion or amendment. A registration statement relating to these securities has been filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission. These securities may not be sold nor may offers to buy be accepted prior to the time the registration statement becomes effective. This joint proxy statement/prospectus shall not constitute an offer to sell or the solicitation of an offer to buy, nor shall there be any sale of such securities, in any jurisdiction in which such offer, solicitation or sale would be unlawful prior to appropriate registration or qualification under the securities laws of such jurisdiction.

PRELIMINARY SUBJECT TO COMPLETION DATED July 7, 2011

PROPOSED MERGER YOUR VOTE IS VERY IMPORTANT

Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG (Allied World) and Transatlantic Holdings, Inc. (Transatlantic) have agreed to a merger of equals business combination of the two companies pursuant to the terms of an Agreement and Plan of Merger, dated as of June 12, 2011 (the merger agreement). Pursuant to the terms of the merger agreement, GO Sub, LLC, a wholly-owned subsidiary of Allied World (Merger Sub), will merge with and into Transatlantic (the merger), with Transatlantic surviving as a wholly-owned subsidiary of Allied World. Upon completion of the merger, Allied World will be the parent company of Transatlantic and Allied World s name will be changed to TransAllied Group Holdings, AG .

Upon completion of the merger, Transatlantic stockholders will be entitled to receive 0.88 registered shares (*Namenaktien*) of Allied World (Allied World shares) for each share of Transatlantic common stock, par value \$1.00 per share (Transatlantic common stock), that they own immediately prior to the effective time of the merger (the exchange ratio), together with cash in lieu of Allied World fractional shares. This exchange ratio is fixed and will not be adjusted to reflect stock price changes prior to the closing of the merger. Based on the closing price of Allied World shares on the New York Stock Exchange, Inc. (the NYSE) on June 10, 2011, the last trading day before public announcement of the merger, the exchange ratio represented approximately \$51.10 in value for each share of Transatlantic common stock. Based on the closing price of Allied World shares on the NYSE on , 2011, the latest practicable trading day before the date of this joint proxy statement/prospectus, the exchange ratio represented approximately \$ in value for each share of Transatlantic common stock. Allied World shares are currently traded on the NYSE under the symbol AWH, and Transatlantic common stock is currently traded on the NYSE under the symbol TRH. We urge you to obtain current market quotations of Allied World shares and Transatlantic common stock.

Based on the estimated number of Allied World shares and Transatlantic common stock that will be outstanding immediately prior to the closing of the merger, we estimate that, on a fully diluted basis, upon such closing, former Allied World shareholders will own approximately 42% of the combined company and former Transatlantic stockholders will own approximately 58% of the combined company.

Allied World and Transatlantic will each hold a meeting of their respective shareholders (the Special Shareholder Meetings) in connection with the merger. At the extraordinary general meeting of Allied World shareholders, (the

Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting), Allied World shareholders will be asked to vote on proposals to increase the ordinary share capital, conditional share capital and authorized share capital of Allied World, a proposal to approve the issuance of Allied World shares to Transatlantic stockholders, a proposal to amend the Allied World Articles of Association to change Allied World s name to TransAllied Group Holdings, AG, a proposal to elect directors to the combined company s board of directors upon completion of the merger, and certain other related

proposals. At the special meeting of Transatlantic stockholders (the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting), Transatlantic stockholders will be asked to vote on the adoption of the merger agreement and certain other related proposals.

We cannot complete the merger unless the holders of each company s shares approve the proposals related to the merger. Your vote is very important, regardless of the number of shares you own. Whether or not you expect to attend either Special Shareholder Meeting in person, please submit a proxy to vote your shares as promptly as possible so that your shares may be represented and voted at the Allied World or Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, as applicable.

The Allied World board of directors has unanimously approved the merger agreement and determined that the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby are in the best interests of Allied World. The Allied World board of directors unanimously recommends that the Allied World shareholders vote (i) FOR the proposals to increase the ordinary share capital, (ii) FOR the

Table of Contents

proposal to issue shares of Allied World in the merger, (iii) FOR the proposal to amend Allied World's Articles of Association to change the company's name, (iv) FOR the proposal to elect directors to the combined company's board of directors, (v) FOR the proposal to effect a capital reduction to allow for the payment of a dividend to the combined company's shareholders after the completion of the merger and (vi) FOR the proposal to approve the fourth amendment and restatement of the Allied World Third Amended and Restated 2004 Stock Incentive Plan.

The Transatlantic board of directors has unanimously approved the merger agreement and determined that the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby are in the best interests of Transatlantic and its stockholders. The Transatlantic board of directors unanimously recommends that Transatlantic stockholders vote (i) FOR the proposal to adopt the merger agreement, (ii) FOR the proposal to approve adjournment of the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, if necessary or appropriate, to solicit additional proxies and (iii) FOR the proposal to approve, on an advisory (non-binding) basis, the compensation that may be paid or become payable to Transatlantic s named executive officers in connection with the merger and the agreements and understandings pursuant to which such compensation may be paid or become payable.

The obligations of Allied World and Transatlantic to complete the merger are subject to the satisfaction or waiver of several conditions. The accompanying joint proxy statement/prospectus contains detailed information about Allied World, Transatlantic, the meetings, the merger agreement and the merger. You should read this joint proxy statement/prospectus carefully and in its entirety before voting, including the section entitled Risk Factors beginning on page 22.

We look forward to the successful combination of Allied World and Transatlantic.

Sincerely,

Scott A. Carmilani Chairman, President and Chief Executive Officer Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG Richard S. Press Chairman of the Board of Directors Transatlantic Holdings, Inc.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of the securities to be issued under this joint proxy statement/prospectus or determined if this joint proxy statement/prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

This joint proxy statement/prospectus is dated , 2011 and is first being mailed to the holders of shares of Allied World and Transatlantic on or about , 2011.

ALLIED WORLD ASSURANCE COMPANY HOLDINGS, AG Lindenstrasse 8, 6340 Baar Zug, Switzerland

NOTICE OF SPECIAL SHAREHOLDER MEETING TO BE HELD ON , 2011

July , 2011

To the Shareholders of Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG:

We are pleased to invite you to attend the extraordinary general meeting of shareholders of Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG (Allied World), a Swiss corporation, which will be held at Allied World s corporate headquarters, Lindenstrasse 8, 6340 Baar, Zug, Switzerland, on , 2011, at [2:00] p.m. local time, for the following purposes (the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting):

to consider and vote on the proposal to increase Allied World s ordinary share capital pursuant to article 3a(a) of the Articles of Association of Allied World, a copy of which is included as Annex D to the joint proxy statement/prospectus of which this notice forms a part (the Allied World Articles), by CHF (equaling USD) to CHF) by the issuance of (equaling USD Allied World registered shares (Namenaktien) (Allied World shares) to Transatlantic Holdings, Inc. (Transatlantic) stockholders pursuant to, and only in connection with, the merger as contemplated by the Agreement and Plan of Merger, dated as of June 12, 2011, by and among Allied World, Transatlantic and GO Sub, LLC, a Delaware limited liability company and a wholly-owned subsidiary of Allied World (the merger agreement), a copy of which is included as Annex A to the joint proxy statement/prospectus of which this notice forms a part, including the exclusion of all preferential subscription rights to which Allied World shareholders may be entitled; the contributions for the new registered shares are paid by converting existing reserves (Kapitalreserven) into share capital;

to consider and vote on the proposal to increase Allied World s conditional share capital pursuant to article 5(a) of the Allied World Articles by CHF (equaling USD) to CHF (equaling USD), only in connection with the merger;

to consider and vote on the proposal to increase Allied World s authorized share capital pursuant to article 6(a) of the Allied World Articles by CHF (equaling USD) to CHF (equaling USD), only in connection with the merger;

to consider and vote on the proposal to issue Allied World shares to Transatlantic stockholders pursuant to the merger and as contemplated by the merger agreement as required by New York Stock Exchange (NYSE) rules;

to consider and vote on the proposal to amend article 1 of the Allied World Articles to change Allied World s name to TransAllied Group Holdings, AG (TransAllied) immediately following, and conditioned upon, the completion of the merger; and

to elect (x) three Class II directors to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2012, (y) four Class III directors to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2013 and (z) four Class I directors to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2014.

Completion of the merger is conditioned on, among other things, approval of each of the proposals described above.

In addition, there are two additional proposals, the approval of the second proposal is conditioned upon the approval of the proposals set forth above:

to consider and vote on the proposal to effect a capital reduction to allow for the payment of a dividend to the combined company s shareholders after the completion of the merger; and

to consider and vote on the proposal to amend and restate the Allied World Third Amended and Restated 2004 Stock Incentive Plan (the Stock Incentive Plan), the form of which is included as Annex E to the joint proxy statement/prospectus of which this notice forms a part, to, among other things, increase the number of shares reserved for issuance under the Stock Incentive Plan and extend the Stock Incentive Plan s termination date, effective upon the completion of the merger.

Allied World will transact no other business at the meeting except such business as may properly be brought before the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting or any adjournment or postponement thereof. Please refer to the joint proxy statement/prospectus of which this notice forms a part for further information with respect to the business to be transacted at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

The Allied World board of directors has unanimously approved the merger agreement and determined that the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby, including the merger, the issuance of the Allied World shares to Transatlantic stockholders pursuant to the merger and the amendment of the Allied World Articles, are in the best interests of Allied World. **The Allied World board of directors unanimously recommends that Allied World shareholders vote FOR each of the proposals set forth above.**

The Allied World board of directors has fixed the close of business on , 2011 as the record date for determination of Allied World shareholders entitled to receive notice of, and to vote at, the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting or any adjournments or postponements thereof. Only holders of record of Allied World shares at the close of business on the record date are entitled to receive notice of, and to vote at, the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

The approval of each of the proposals to increase the share capital of Allied World requires the approval of at least 662/3% of the votes represented at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting and a majority of the nominal value of the Allied World shares represented at such meeting, where holders of at least 50% of the total outstanding Allied World shares are represented and voting and who are entitled to vote on such proposal. The approval of the proposals to issue the Allied World shares pursuant to the merger and to amend and restate the Stock Incentive Plan in order to increase the shares reserved for issuance thereunder requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of shares entitled to vote on the proposal and present in person or represented by proxy at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting; provided that the total votes cast on each such proposal represent over 50% of the outstanding Allied World shares entitled to vote on such proposal (whereby abstentions will be treated as votes cast for purposes of such proposal and will have the effect of votes against such proposals). The approval of the proposals to amend the Allied World Articles to change Allied World s name to TransAllied Group Holdings, AG following the completion of the merger, to elect the directors as described above and to approve a capital reduction to allow for payment of a dividend to the combined company shareholders after the completion of the merger, require a majority of the votes cast in favor of such proposals at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting (whereby abstentions, broker non-votes, blank or invalid ballots will be disregarded for purposes of establishing such majority) where holders of at least 50% of the total outstanding Allied World shares are represented and voting and who are entitled to vote on such proposals.

Your vote is very important. Whether or not you expect to attend in person, we urge you to submit a proxy to vote your shares as promptly as possible by signing and returning the enclosed proxy card in the postage-paid envelope provided, so that your shares may be represented and voted at the Allied World Special Shareholder

Meeting. If your shares are held in an Allied World plan or in the name of a bank, brokerage firm or other nominee, please follow the instructions on the voting instruction card furnished by the plan trustee or administrator, or record holder, as appropriate.

The enclosed joint proxy statement/prospectus provides a detailed description of the merger and the merger agreement. We urge you to read the joint proxy statement/prospectus of which this notice forms a part, including any documents incorporated by reference, and the Annexes carefully and in their entirety. If you

have any questions concerning the merger or this joint proxy statement/prospectus, would like additional copies or need help voting your Allied World shares, please contact Allied World s proxy solicitor:

MacKenzie Partners, Inc.

105 Madison Avenue New York, NY 10016 (800) 322-2885 or (212) 929-5500 (collect) E-mail: proxy@mackenziepartners.com

By Order of the Board of Directors of Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG,

Wesley D. Dupont Corporate Secretary

TRANSATLANTIC HOLDINGS, INC. 80 Pine Street New York, NY 10005

NOTICE OF SPECIAL MEETING OF STOCKHOLDERS TO BE HELD ON , 2011

July , 2011

To the Stockholders of Transatlantic Holdings, Inc.:

We are pleased to invite you to attend the special meeting of stockholders of Transatlantic Holdings, Inc. (Transatlantic), a Delaware corporation, which will be held at on , 2011 at [8:00] a.m. local time, for the following purposes (the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting):

to consider and vote on the proposal to adopt the Agreement and Plan of Merger, dated as of June 12, 2011 (the merger agreement), by and among Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG (Allied World), Transatlantic and GO Sub, LLC, a Delaware limited liability company and a wholly-owned subsidiary of Allied World, a copy of which is included as Annex A to the joint proxy statement/prospectus of which this notice forms a part;

to consider and vote upon the proposal to adjourn the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, if necessary or appropriate, to solicit additional proxies if there are not sufficient votes to approve the foregoing proposal; and

to consider and vote on a proposal, on an advisory (non-binding) basis, to approve the compensation that may be paid or become payable to Transatlantic s named executive officers in connection with the merger, and the agreements and understandings pursuant to which such compensation may be paid or become payable, as described in the section entitled The Merger Interests of Transatlantic s Directors and Executive Officers in the Merger Golden Parachute Compensation.

Completion of the merger is conditioned on, among other things, approval of the proposal to adopt the merger agreement.

Transatlantic will transact no other business at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting except such business as may properly be brought before the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting or any adjournment or postponements thereof. Please refer to the joint proxy statement/prospectus of which this notice forms a part for further information with respect to the business to be transacted at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting.

The Transatlantic board of directors has unanimously approved the merger agreement and determined that the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby, including the merger, are advisable and in the best interests of Transatlantic and its stockholders. The Transatlantic board of directors unanimously recommends that Transatlantic stockholders vote FOR each of the proposals set forth above.

The Transatlantic board of directors has fixed the close of business on , 2011 as the record date for determination of Transatlantic stockholders entitled to receive notice of, and to vote at, the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting or any adjournments or postponements thereof. Only holders of record of Transatlantic common stock (Transatlantic common stock) at the close of business on the record date are entitled to receive notice of, and to vote at, the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting. A list of the names of Transatlantic stockholders of record will be

available for ten days prior to the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting for any purpose germane to the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting between the regular business hours of 9:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., local time, at Transatlantic s headquarters, 80 Pine Street, New York, NY. The Transatlantic stockholder list will also be available at the Transatlantic Special

Shareholder Meeting during the whole time thereof for examination by any stockholder present at such meeting.

Adoption of the merger agreement requires the affirmative vote of holders of a majority of the outstanding shares of Transatlantic common stock entitled to vote thereon. Approval of the proposal to adjourn the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, if necessary or appropriate, for the purpose of soliciting additional proxies requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the shares of Transatlantic common stock entitled to vote and present in person or represented by proxy, whether or not a quorum is present. Approval, on an advisory (non-binding) basis, of the compensation that may be paid or become payable to Transatlantic s named executive officers in connection with the merger, and the agreements and understandings pursuant to which such compensation may be paid or become payable, requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the shares of Transatlantic common stock present in person or represented by proxy and entitled to vote thereon.

Your vote is very important. Whether or not you expect to attend the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting in person, we urge you to submit a proxy to vote your shares as promptly as possible by either: (1) logging onto and following the instructions on your proxy card; (2) dialing and listening for further directions; or (3) signing and returning the enclosed proxy card in the postage-paid envelope provided, so that your shares may be represented and voted at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting. If your shares are held in the name of a bank, brokerage firm or other nominee, please follow the instructions on the voting instruction card furnished by the record holder, as appropriate.

The enclosed joint proxy statement/prospectus provides a detailed description of the merger and the merger agreement. We urge you to read the joint proxy statement/prospectus of which this notice forms a part, including any documents incorporated by reference, and the Annexes carefully and in their entirety. If you have any questions concerning the merger or this joint proxy statement/prospectus, would like additional copies or need help voting your shares of Transatlantic common stock, please contact Transatlantic s proxy solicitor:

Georgeson Inc.

199 Water Street New York, NY 10038 (888) 613-9817 (Banks and brokers please call: (212) 440-9800) E-mail: transatlantic@georgeson.com

By Order of the Board of Directors of Transatlantic Holdings, Inc.,

Amy M. Cinquegrana Secretary

Table of Contents

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

This joint proxy statement/prospectus incorporates important business and financial information about Allied World and Transatlantic from other documents that are not included in or delivered with this joint proxy statement/prospectus. This information is available to you without charge upon your request. You can obtain the documents incorporated by reference into this joint proxy statement/prospectus free of charge by requesting them in writing or by telephone from the appropriate company at the following addresses and telephone numbers:

MacKenzie Partners, Inc. 105 Madison Avenue New York, NY 10016 (800) 322-2885 or (212) 929-5500 (collect) E-mail: proxy@mackenziepartners.com

or

Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG

Lindenstrasse 8, 6340 Baar Zug, Switzerland Attn.: Corporate Secretary (441) 278-5400 Georgeson Inc. 199 Water Street New York, NY 10038 (888) 613-9817 (Banks and brokers please call: (212) 440-9800) E-mail: transatlantic@georgeson.com

or

Transatlantic Holdings, Inc. 80 Pine Street New York, NY 10005 Attn.: Investor Relations (212) 365-2200

Investors may also consult Allied World s or Transatlantic s website for more information concerning the merger described in this joint proxy statement/prospectus. Allied World s website is <u>www.awac.com</u>. Transatlantic s website is <u>www.transre.com</u>. Information included on these websites is <u>not</u> incorporated by reference into this joint proxy statement/prospectus.

If you would like to request any documents, please do so by meetings.

, 2011 in order to receive them before the

For a more detailed description of the information incorporated by reference in this joint proxy statement/prospectus and how you may obtain it, see Where You Can Find More Information beginning on page 159.

ABOUT THIS JOINT PROXY STATEMENT/PROSPECTUS

This joint proxy statement/prospectus, which forms part of a registration statement on Form S-4 filed with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission (the SEC) by Allied World, constitutes a prospectus of Allied World under Section 5 of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the Securities Act), with respect to the Allied World registered shares (the Allied World shares) to be issued to the Transatlantic stockholders pursuant to the merger. This joint proxy statement/prospectus also constitutes a joint proxy statement for both Allied World and Transatlantic under Section 14(a) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the Exchange Act). It also constitutes a notice of meeting with respect to the extraordinary general meeting of Allied World shareholders (the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting) and a notice of meeting with respect to the special meeting of Transatlantic stockholders (the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting).

This joint proxy statement/prospectus does not constitute an offer to sell, or a solicitation of an offer to buy, any securities, or the solicitation of a proxy, in any jurisdiction to or from any person to whom it is unlawful to make any such offer or solicitation. Information contained in this joint proxy statement/prospectus regarding Allied World has been provided by Allied World and information contained in this joint proxy statement/prospectus regarding Transatlantic has been provided by Transatlantic.

All references in this joint proxy statement/prospectus to Allied World refer to Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG, a Swiss corporation, and/or its consolidated subsidiaries, unless the context requires otherwise; all references in this joint proxy statement/prospectus to Transatlantic refer to Transatlantic Holdings, Inc., a Delaware corporation, and/or its consolidated subsidiaries, unless the context requires otherwise; all references to Merger Sub refer to GO Sub, LLC, a Delaware limited liability company and wholly-owned subsidiary of Allied World formed for the sole purpose of effecting the merger; unless otherwise indicated or as the context requires, all references in this joint proxy statement/prospectus to we, our and us refer to Allied World and Transatlantic collectively; and, unless otherwise indicated or as the context requires, all references to the merger agreement refer to the Agreement and Plan of Merger, dated as of June 12, 2011, by and among Allied World, Transatlantic and Merger Sub, a copy of which is included as Annex A to this joint proxy statement/prospectus. Allied World, following completion of the merger, is sometimes referred to in this joint proxy statement/prospectus as TransAllied or the combined company. Also, in this joint proxy statement/prospectus, \$ and USD refer to U.S. dollars and CHF refers to Swiss francs; and local time means the local time in Switzerland with respect to the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting and related matters, and the local time in New York City with respect to the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting and related matters.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

| QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS | iii |
|---|-----|
| SUMMARY | 1 |
| The Companies | 1 |
| The Merger | 2 |
| The Meetings | 10 |
| Summary Historical Consolidated Financial Data | 13 |
| Summary Unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Consolidated Financial Information of Allied World and | |
| Transatlantic | 17 |
| Unaudited Comparative Per Share Data | 20 |
| SPECIAL NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS | 21 |
| <u>RISK FACTORS</u> | 22 |
| Risk Factors Relating to the Merger | 22 |
| Risk Factors Relating to the Combined Company Following the Merger | 25 |
| Other Risk Factors of Allied World and Transatlantic | 28 |
| THE COMPANIES | 29 |
| THE ALLIED WORLD SPECIAL SHAREHOLDER MEETING | 30 |
| THE TRANSATLANTIC SPECIAL SHAREHOLDER MEETING | 36 |
| THE MERGER | 42 |
| Effects of the Merger | 42 |
| Background of the Merger | 42 |
| Allied World s Reasons for the Merger; Recommendations of the Allied World Board of Directors | 51 |
| Opinion of Allied World s Financial Advisor | 53 |
| Certain Allied World Prospective Financial Information | 63 |
| Transatlantic s Reasons for the Merger; Recommendations of the Transatlantic Board of Directors | 64 |
| Opinion of Transatlantic s Financial Advisor | 68 |
| Certain Information Regarding Transatlantic s Financial Advisor Goldman Sachs | 76 |
| Certain Transatlantic Prospective Financial Information | 76 |
| Interests of Allied World s Directors and Executive Officers in the Merger | 78 |
| Interests of Transatlantic s Directors and Executive Officers in the Merger | 78 |
| Board of Directors and Management Following the Merger | 81 |
| Regulatory Clearances Required for the Merger | 82 |
| Exchange of Shares in the Merger | 83 |
| Treatment of Transatlantic Stock Options and Other Long-Term Incentive Awards | 84 |
| Dividend Policy | 84 |
| Listing of Allied World Shares | 85 |
| De-Listing and Deregistration of Transatlantic Common Stock | 85 |
| No Appraisal Rights | 85 |
| Litigation Related to the Merger | 85 |
| The Combined Company s Share Repurchase Program Post-Merger | 86 |
| THE MERGER AGREEMENT | 87 |
| Terms of the Merger; Merger Consideration | 87 |
| Completion of the Merger | 88 |
| Exchange of Shares in the Merger | 88 |
| | 20 |

| Representations and Warranties | 88 |
|--|----|
| Conduct of Business | 91 |
| No Solicitation of Alternative Proposals | 92 |
| Changes in Board Recommendations | 93 |
| Efforts to Obtain Required Stockholder Votes | 93 |
| Efforts to Complete the Merger | 94 |
| Governance Matters After the Merger | 95 |
| Transatlantic Common Stock Purchase | 96 |
| Cantonal Tax Ruling | 96 |
| Swiss Commercial Register Ruling | 96 |
| Retention Program and Employee Waivers | 96 |
| Treatment of Transatlantic Stock Options and Other Stock-Based Awards and Programs | 96 |

| | Page |
|--|------|
| Other Covenants and Agreements | 97 |
| Conditions to Completion of the Merger | 98 |
| Termination of the Merger Agreement | 99 |
| Expenses and Termination Fees; Liability for Breach | 99 |
| Amendments, Extensions and Waivers | 101 |
| No Third Party Beneficiaries | 102 |
| Specific Performance | 102 |
| CAPITAL INCREASES | 103 |
| NYSE SHARE ISSUANCE | 105 |
| AMENDED AND RESTATED ARTICLES OF ASSOCIATION OF ALLIED WORLD | 106 |
| CAPITAL REDUCTION | 107 |
| ELECTION OF DIRECTORS | 113 |
| TRANSALLIED GROUP HOLDINGS, AG FOURTH AMENDED AND RESTATED 2004 STOCK | |
| INCENTIVE PLAN | 115 |
| MATERIAL U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES | 121 |
| ACCOUNTING TREATMENT | 123 |
| UNAUDITED PRO FORMA CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL INFORMATION | 124 |
| Pro Forma Condensed Consolidated Balance Sheet as of March 31, 2011 | 125 |
| Pro Forma Condensed Consolidated Statement of Operations for the Three Months Ended March 31, 2011 | 126 |
| Pro Forma Condensed Consolidated Statement of Operations for the Twelve Months Ended December 31, | |
| 2010 | 127 |
| Notes to the Pro Forma Condensed Consolidated Financial Information | 128 |
| COMPARATIVE STOCK PRICE DATA AND DIVIDENDS | 137 |
| DESCRIPTION OF ALLIED WORLD SHARE CAPITAL | 138 |
| Authorized Share Capital | 138 |
| Other Classes or Series of Shares | 138 |
| Voting Rights | 138 |
| Compulsory Acquisitions; Appraisal Rights | 140 |
| Quorum | 141 |
| Dividends and Other Payments to Shareholders | 141 |
| Preemptive Rights and Advance Subscription Rights | 142 |
| Participation Certificates | 143 |
| New Shares | 144 |
| Antitakeover Provisions | 144 |
| Liquidation Rights | 145 |
| No Redemption: Repurchase | 145 |
| Stock Exchange Listing | 145 |
| No Sinking Fund | 145 |
| Transfer; Transfer Agent | 145 |
| COMPARISON OF RIGHTS OF TRANSALLIED SHAREHOLDERS AND TRANSATLANTIC | |
| STOCKHOLDERS | 146 |
| LEGAL MATTERS | 157 |
| EXPERTS | 157 |
| FUTURE STOCKHOLDER PROPOSALS | 158 |
| HOUSEHOLDING OF JOINT PROXY STATEMENT/PROSPECTUS | 158 |
| OTHER MATTERS | 159 |
| | |

| WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION | 159 |
|---|------|
| Annex A Agreement and Plan of Merger, dated as of June 12, 2011 | A-1 |
| Annex B Opinion of Deutsche Bank Securities Inc. | B-1 |
| Annex C Opinion of Moelis & Company LLC | C-1 |
| Annex D Form of Articles of Association of TransAllied Group Holdings, AG | D-1 |
| Annex E Form of TransAllied Group Holdings, AG Fourth Amended and Restated 2004 Stock Incentive | |
| <u>Plan</u> | E-1 |
| PART II INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS; UNDERTAKINGS | II-1 |
| <u>EX-23.2</u> | |
| <u>EX-23.3</u> | |
| <u>EX-99.1</u> EX-99.2 | |
| <u>EX-99.3</u> | |
| <u>EX-99.4</u> | |

ii

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS

The following are some questions that you, as a shareholder of Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG (an

Allied World shareholder) or a stockholder of Transatlantic Holdings, Inc. (a Transatlantic stockholder), may have regarding the merger and the other matters being considered at the contemplated meetings and the answers to those questions. Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG (Allied World) and Transatlantic Holdings, Inc. (Transatlantic) urge you to carefully read the remainder of this joint proxy statement/prospectus because the information in this section does not provide all the information that might be important to you with respect to the merger and the other matters being considered at the Special Shareholder Meetings. Additional important information is also contained in the Annexes to, and the documents incorporated by reference into, this joint proxy statement/prospectus.

Q: Why am I receiving this joint proxy statement/prospectus?

A: Allied World and Transatlantic have agreed to a strategic business combination pursuant to the terms of the merger agreement that is described in this joint proxy statement/prospectus. A copy of the merger agreement is included in this joint proxy statement/prospectus as Annex A.

In order to complete the merger, among other things:

Allied World shareholders must approve the proposal to increase Allied World's ordinary share capital pursuant to article 3a(a) of the Articles of Association of Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG (the Allied World Articles), by CHF (equaling USD) to CHF (equaling USD) by the issuance of registered shares (*Namenaktien*) of Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG (Allied World shares) to Transatlantic stockholders pursuant to, and only in connection with, the merger as contemplated by the merger agreement, including the exclusion of all preferential subscription rights to which Allied World shares have be entitled (the article 3 share capital increase proposal); the contributions for the new registered shares are paid by converting existing reserves (*Kapitalreserven*) into share capital;

Allied World shareholders must approve the proposal to increase Allied World s conditional share capital pursuant to article 5(a) of the Allied World Articles by CHF (equaling USD) to CHF (equaling USD), only in connection with the completion of the merger (the article 5 share capital increase proposal);

Allied World shareholders must approve the proposal to increase Allied World s authorized share capital pursuant to article 6(a) of the Allied World Articles by CHF (equaling USD) to CHF (equaling USD), only in connection with the merger (the article 6 share capital increase proposal and, together with the article 3 share capital increase proposal and the article 5 share capital increase proposal, the share capital increase proposals);

Allied World shareholders must approve the proposal to issue Allied World shares to Transatlantic stockholders pursuant to the merger and as contemplated by the merger agreement as required by NYSE rules (the NYSE share issuance proposal);

Allied World shareholders must approve the proposal to amend the Allied World Articles to change Allied World s name to TransAllied Group Holdings, AG (Allied World and Transatlantic after the merger, TransAllied or the combined company) immediately following, and conditioned upon, the completion of the merger (the name change proposal);

Allied World shareholders must approve the proposal to elect (x) three Class II directors to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s annual general meeting of shareholders (Annual Shareholder Meeting) in 2012, (y) four Class III directors to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2013 and (z) four Class I directors to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2013 and (z) four Class I directors to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2014 (the election of directors proposal); and

Transatlantic stockholders must approve the proposal to adopt the merger agreement (the adoption of the merger agreement proposal).

In addition, Allied World is soliciting proxies from its shareholders with respect to two additional proposals, the approval of the second proposal is conditioned upon the completion of the merger; however, completion of the merger is not conditioned upon receipt of either of these approvals:

Allied World shareholders are being asked to consider and vote upon the proposal to effect a capital reduction to allow for the payment of a dividend to the combined company s shareholders after the completion of the merger (the capital reduction proposal); and

Allied World shareholders are being asked to consider and vote on the proposal to amend and restate the Allied World Third Amended and Restated 2004 Stock Incentive Plan (the Stock Incentive Plan), the form of which is included as Annex E to this joint proxy statement/prospectus, to, among other things, increase the number of shares reserved for issuance under the Plan and to extend the Plan s termination date, effective upon the completion of the merger (the Stock Incentive Plan proposal).

In addition, Transatlantic is soliciting proxies from its stockholders with respect to two additional proposals; completion of the merger is not conditioned upon receipt of these approvals:

Transatlantic stockholders are being asked to consider and vote upon the proposal to adjourn the special meeting of Transatlantic stockholders (the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting), if necessary or appropriate, to solicit additional proxies if there are not sufficient votes to approve the adoption of the merger agreement proposal (the adjournment proposal); and

Transatlantic stockholders are being asked to consider and vote on a proposal, on an advisory (non-binding) basis, to approve the compensation that may be paid or become payable to Transatlantic s named executive officers in connection with the merger, and the agreements and understandings pursuant to which such compensation may be paid or become payable, as described in the section entitled The Merger Interests of Transatlantic s Directors and Executive Officers in the Merger Golden Parachute Compensation (the golden parachute proposal).

Allied World and Transatlantic will hold separate meetings of the holders of their shares to obtain these approvals. This joint proxy statement/prospectus, including its Annexes, contains and incorporates by reference important information about Allied World and Transatlantic, the merger and the meetings of the holders of shares of Allied World and Transatlantic. You should read all the available information carefully and in its entirety.

Q: What will I receive in the merger?

A: *Allied World Shareholders:* If the merger is completed, Allied World shareholders will not receive any merger consideration and will continue to hold the shares of Allied World which they currently hold. The share capital of Allied World consists of the outstanding Allied World shares and non-voting participation certificates (Allied World non-voting shares).

Transatlantic Stockholders: If the merger is completed, holders of Transatlantic common stock will receive 0.88 Allied World shares for each share of Transatlantic common stock they hold at the effective time of the merger. Transatlantic stockholders will not receive any Allied World fractional shares in the merger. Instead, Allied World will pay cash in lieu of any Allied World fractional shares that a Transatlantic stockholder would

otherwise have been entitled to receive.

Following the merger, the combined company s common shares will be traded on the NYSE under the symbol TAG .

Q: What is the value of the merger consideration?

A: Because Allied World will issue 0.88 Allied World shares in exchange for each share of Transatlantic common stock, the value of the merger consideration that Transatlantic stockholders receive will depend on the price of Allied World shares at the effective time of the merger. That price will not be known at the time of the Special Shareholder Meetings and may be more or less than the current price or the price at the time of the meetings. We urge you to obtain current market quotations of Allied World shares and Transatlantic common stock.

iv

Q: When and where will the meetings be held?

A: *Allied World Shareholders:* The extraordinary general meeting of Allied World shareholders (the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting) will be held at Allied World s corporate headquarters, Lindenstrasse 8, 6340 Baar, Zug, Switzerland, on , 2011, at [2:00] p.m. local time.

Transatlantic Stockholders: The Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting will be held at , on 2011, at [8:00] a.m. local time.

Q: Who is entitled to vote at the meetings?

A: Allied World Shareholders: The Allied World board of directors has set , 2011 (the Allied World record date) as the record date for the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting. Only holders of record of Allied World shares as of the close of business on the Allied World record date are entitled to notice of, and to vote at, the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting or any adjournment or postponement of the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting. Holders of Allied World non-voting shares will receive this joint proxy statement/prospectus but are not entitled to participate in or vote at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting. As of the Allied World record date, there were Allied World shares and Allied World non-voting shares outstanding. Beneficial owners of Allied World shares and shareholders registered in the Allied World share register with Allied World shares at the close of business on the Allied World record date are entitled to vote at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting, except as provided below. If you ask to be registered as a shareholder of record with respect to your Allied World shares in Allied World s hare register and become a shareholder of record for those shares (as opposed to a beneficial holder of shares held in street name) after the Allied World record date, but on or before , 2011, and want to vote those shares at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting, you will need for identification purposes to obtain a proxy from the registered voting rights record holder of those shares as of the Allied World record date to vote your shares in person at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting. Alternatively, you may also obtain the proxy materials by contacting the Corporate Secretary, attention: Wesley D. Dupont, at Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG, Lindenstrasse 8, 6340 Baar, Zug, Switzerland, or via e-mail at secretary@awac.com. If you are a record holder of Allied World shares (as opposed to a beneficial holder of shares held in street name) on the record date but sell your Allied World shares prior to , 2011 you will not be entitled to vote those shares at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

Transatlantic Stockholders: The Transatlantic board of directors has set , 2011 (the Transatlantic record date) as the record date for the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting. Only holders of record of outstanding shares of Transatlantic common stock as of the close of business on the Transatlantic record date are entitled to notice of, and to vote at, the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting or any adjournment or postponement of the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting. As of the Transatlantic record date, there were shares of Transatlantic common stock outstanding.

Q: What constitutes a quorum at the meetings?

A: *Allied World Shareholders:* A quorum is required to transact business at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting. Without giving effect to the limitation on voting rights described below, the quorum required at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting is that two or more persons present in person and representing in person or by proxy throughout the meeting more than 50% of the total issued and outstanding Allied World shares are present throughout the meeting. The Allied World board of directors or chairman of the Allied World board of directors may postpone the meeting with sufficient factual reason, provided that notice of postponement

is given to the shareholders in the same form as the invitation before the time for such meeting. A new notice is then required to hold the postponed meeting. Under Swiss law, a general meeting of shareholders for which a notice of meeting has been duly published may not be adjourned without publishing a new notice of meeting.

With respect to the article 3 share capital increase proposal, the article 5 share capital increase proposal, the article 6 share capital increase proposal, the name change proposal, the election of directors proposal and the capital reduction proposal, abstentions will be counted toward the presence of a quorum at, but

will not be considered votes cast on any of these proposals brought before the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting. With respect to the NYSE share issuance proposal and the Stock Incentive Plan proposal abstentions will count as votes cast on these proposals brought before the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

While broker non-votes would generally be counted for purposes of establishing a quorum for the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting, because the nature of the proposals to be voted on by the Allied World shareholders at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting are all non-routine matters for which your broker does not have discretionary voting authority, there will be no broker non-votes for purposes of the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

Transatlantic Stockholders: Stockholders who hold shares representing at least a majority of the aggregate voting power of the outstanding capital stock entitled to vote at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting must be present in person or represented by proxy to constitute a quorum for the transaction of business at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting. The Transatlantic stockholders, by a majority vote at the meeting by the holders of Transatlantic common stock entitled to vote and present in person or by proxy, whether or not a quorum is present, may adjourn the meeting to another time or place without further notice unless the adjournment is for more than 30 days or, if after the adjournment, a new record date is fixed for the adjourned meeting, in which case a notice of the adjourned meeting shall be given to each stockholder of record entitled to vote at the adjourned meeting.

Abstentions will be included in the calculation of the number of shares of Transatlantic common stock represented at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting for purposes of determining whether a quorum has been achieved. However, broker non-votes will not be included in the calculation of the number of shares of Transatlantic common stock represented at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting for purposes of determining whether a quorum has been achieved.

Q: How do I vote?

A: *Allied World Shareholders.* The manner in which your shares may be voted depends on how your shares are held. If you are a shareholder of record of Allied World, meaning that your Allied World shares are represented by certificates or book entries in your name so that you appear as a shareholder of record in Allied World s share register maintained by its transfer agent, Continental Stock Transfer & Trust Company, a proxy card for voting these shares will be included with this joint proxy statement/prospectus. You may direct how your shares are to be voted by completing, signing and returning the proxy card in the enclosed envelope. You may also vote your Allied World shares in person at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

If you hold Allied World shares in street name through a bank or brokerage firm, you may instead receive from your bank or brokerage firm a voting instruction form with the joint proxy statement/prospectus that you may use to instruct them on how your shares are to be voted. As with a proxy card, you may direct how your shares are to be voted by completing, signing and returning the voting instructions form in the envelope provided. Many banks and brokerage firms have arranged for internet or telephonic voting of shares and provide instructions for using those services on the voting instruction form. If you want to vote your Allied World shares in person at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting, you must obtain a proxy from your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee giving you the right to vote your Allied World shares at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

Transatlantic Stockholders. If you are a stockholder of record of Transatlantic as of the close of business on the Transatlantic record date, you may vote in person by attending the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting or, to ensure your shares are represented at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, you may authorize a proxy to vote by:

logging onto and following the instructions on your proxy card to vote via the internet anytime up , 2011 and following the instructions provided on that site;

dialing and listening for further directions to vote by telephone anytime up to on , 2011 and following the instructions provided in the recorded message; or

signing and returning the accompanying proxy card in the enclosed postage-paid envelope. Transatlantic stockholders of record may submit their proxies through the mail by completing their proxy card, and signing, dating and returning it in the enclosed, pre-addressed, postage-paid envelope. To be valid, a returned proxy card must be signed and dated.

If you hold Transatlantic common stock in street name through a bank, brokerage firm or other nominee, please follow the voting instructions provided by your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee to ensure that your shares of Transatlantic common stock are represented at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting. If you want to vote your Transatlantic common stock in person at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, you must obtain a proxy from your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee giving you the right to vote your Transatlantic common stock at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting.

Q: How many votes do I have?

A: Allied World Shareholders: Holders of Allied World shares are entitled to one vote per Allied World share owned as of the close of business on the Allied World record date, unless you own controlled shares that constitute 10% or more of the issued Allied World shares as of the close of business on the Allied World record date, in which case your voting rights with respect to those controlled shares will be limited, in the aggregate, to a voting power of approximately 10% pursuant to a formula specified in article 14 of the Allied World Articles. The Allied World Articles define controlled shares generally to include all shares of Allied World directly, indirectly or constructively owned or beneficially owned by any person or group of persons. As of the close of business on the Allied World record date, there were at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

Transatlantic Stockholders: Holders of Transatlantic common stock are entitled to one vote for each share owned as of the close of business on the Transatlantic record date. However, to satisfy the requirements of New York State Insurance regulators, on June 1, 2009, Davis Selected Advisors, L.P. (Davis Advisors) entered into a binding agreement with Transatlantic whereby Davis Advisors agreed to vote the number of shares of Transatlantic common stock owned by Davis Advisors in excess of 9.9% of Transatlantic s outstanding shares in a manner proportionate to the vote of the owners of the shares (excluding Davis Advisors, shareholders beneficially owning more than 10% of Transatlantic s outstanding shares, and directors and officers of Transatlantic) voting on such matters. As of the close of business on the Transatlantic record date, there were shares of Transatlantic common stock outstanding and entitled to vote at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting.

Q: What vote is required to approve each proposal?

A: *Allied World Shareholders:* Approval of each of the following proposals require the affirmative vote of at least 662/3% of the votes represented at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting and a majority of the nominal value of the Allied World shares represented at such meeting, where holders of at least 50% of the total outstanding Allied World shares are represented and voting and who are entitled to vote on such proposal: (i) the article 3 share capital increase proposal, (ii) the article 5 share capital increase proposal and (iii) the article 6 share capital increase proposal. Abstentions will not be considered votes cast and will have no effect on these proposals, assuming a quorum is present.

The approval of the NYSE share issuance proposal and the Stock Incentive Plan proposal requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of shares entitled to vote on the proposal and present in person or represented by proxy at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting, provided that the total votes cast on this proposal represent over 50% of the outstanding Allied World shares entitled to vote on such proposal. Votes for, votes

against and abstentions count as votes cast. All outstanding Allied World shares count as shares entitled to vote. Thus, the total sum of votes for, plus votes against, plus abstentions, which we refer to as the NYSE votes cast, must be greater than 50% of the total outstanding Allied World shares. The number of votes for the proposal must be greater than 50% of the NYSE votes cast.

vii

Approval of each of the following proposals requires a majority of the votes cast voting in favor of such proposal at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting where holders of at least 50% of the total outstanding Allied World shares are represented and voting and who are entitled to vote on such proposal: (i) the name change proposal, (ii) the election of directors proposal and (iii) the capital reduction proposal. Abstentions will not be considered votes cast and will have no effect on these proposals, assuming a quorum is present.

Because the nature of the proposals to be voted on by the Allied World shareholders at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting are all non-routine matters, there will be no broker non-votes for purposes of the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting. Accordingly, if a bank or brokerage firm holds your shares you are urged to instruct your bank or brokerage firm on how to vote your shares to ensure your shares are voted on each of the proposals to be brought before the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

Transatlantic Stockholders: The adoption of the merger agreement proposal requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the outstanding shares of Transatlantic common stock entitled to vote thereon. Failures to vote, votes to abstain and broker non-votes, if any, will have the effect of a vote AGAINST the adoption of the merger agreement proposal.

Approval of the adjournment proposal requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the shares of Transatlantic common stock entitled to vote and present in person or represented by proxy, whether or not a quorum is present. Abstentions will have the same effect as a vote AGAINST the adjournment proposal. Failures to vote and broker non-votes, if any, will not be voted, but this will not have an effect on the adjournment proposal.

Approval of the golden parachute proposal requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the shares of Transatlantic common stock present in person or represented by proxy and entitled to vote thereon, assuming a quorum is present. Abstentions will have the same effect as a vote AGAINST the golden parachute proposal. Failures to vote and broker non-votes, if any, will not be voted, but this will not have an effect on the golden parachute proposal, assuming a quorum is present.

Q: My shares are held in street name by my bank, brokerage firm or other nominee. Will my bank, brokerage firm or other nominee automatically vote my shares for me?

A: No. If your shares are held in the name of a bank, brokerage firm or other nominee, you are considered the beneficial holder of the shares held for you in what is known as street name. You are not the record holder of such shares. If this is the case, this joint proxy statement/prospectus has been forwarded to you by your bank, broker or other nominee. As the beneficial holder, unless your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee has discretionary authority over your shares, you generally have the right to direct your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee as to how to vote your shares. If you do not provide voting instructions, your shares will not be voted on any proposal on which your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee does not have discretionary authority, including certain matters to be considered at the Special Shareholder Meetings. This is often called a broker non-vote. You should provide your bank, broker or other nominee with instructions as to how to vote your Allied World shares and Transatlantic common stock, as applicable.

Please follow the voting instructions provided by your bank, broker or other nominee so that it may vote your shares on your behalf. Please note that you may not vote shares held in street name by returning a proxy card directly to Allied World or Transatlantic or by voting in person at your meeting unless you first obtain a proxy from your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee.

Q: How does the Allied World board of directors recommend that Allied World shareholders vote?

A: The Allied World board of directors has unanimously determined that the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated by the merger agreement, including the merger, are advisable and in the best interests of Allied World. The Allied World board of directors unanimously recommends that the Allied World shareholders vote
(i) FOR the share capital increase proposals, (ii) FOR the NYSE share issuance proposal, (iii) FOR the name change proposal, (iv) FOR the election of directors proposal, (v) FOR the capital reduction proposal and (vi) FOR the Stock Incentive Plan proposal.

Q: How does the Transatlantic board of directors recommend that Transatlantic stockholders vote?

A: The Transatlantic board of directors has unanimously determined that the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated by the merger agreement, including the merger, are advisable and in the best interests of Transatlantic and its stockholders. The Transatlantic board of directors unanimously recommends that Transatlantic stockholders vote (i) FOR the adoption of the merger agreement proposal, (ii) FOR the adjournment proposal and (iii) FOR the golden parachute proposal.

Q: What will happen if I return my proxy card without indicating how to vote?

A: *Allied World Shareholders:* If you properly complete and sign your proxy card but do not indicate how your Allied World shares should be voted on a matter, the Allied World shares represented by your proxy will be voted as the Allied World board of directors recommends and, therefore, FOR the proposals brought before the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

Transatlantic Stockholders: If you properly complete and sign your proxy card but do not indicate how your shares of Transatlantic common stock should be voted on a matter, the shares of Transatlantic common stock represented by your proxy will be voted as the Transatlantic board of directors recommends and, therefore, FOR the proposals brought before the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting.

Q: How do I appoint and vote via the independent proxy if I am an Allied World shareholder of record?

A: If you are an Allied World shareholder of record as of the Allied World record date, under Swiss law you may authorize the independent proxy, Mr. Paul Buergi, of Buis Buergi AG, Muehlebachstrasse 7, P.O Box 672, CH-8024, Zurich, Switzerland, with full rights of substitution, to vote your Allied World shares on your behalf instead of using the enclosed proxy card. If you authorize the independent proxy to vote your shares without giving instructions, your shares will be voted in accordance with the recommendations of the Allied World board of directors with regard to the items listed in the notice of meeting. If new agenda items (other than those in the notice of meeting) or new proposals or motions with respect to those agenda items set forth in the notice of meeting are being put forth before the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting, the independent proxy will, in the absence of other specific instructions, vote in accordance with the recommendations of the Allied World board of directors. An optional form of proxy card that may be used by the independent proxy to vote your Allied World board of shares is included with this joint proxy statement/prospectus. Proxy cards authorizing the independent proxy to vote your Allied mort proxy to vote your shares must be sent directly to the independent proxy, arriving no later than the independent time, 2011.

Q: Can I change my vote or revoke my proxy after I have returned a proxy or voting instruction card?

A: Yes.

If you are the holder of record of Allied World shares: If you are the holder of record of Allied World shares, you can change your vote or revoke your proxy at any time before your proxy is voted at your meeting. You can do this in one of the following ways:

you can provide the Allied World corporate secretary with written notice of revocation, by voting in person at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting or by executing a later-dated proxy card; provided, however, that the action is taken in sufficient time to permit the necessary examination and tabulation of the subsequent proxy or revocation before the vote is taken; or if you have granted your proxy to the independent proxy, you can provide Mr. Paul Buergi, of Buis Buergi AG, Muehlebachstrasse 7, P.O. Box 672, CH-8024, Zurich, Switzerland, with written notice of revocation, by voting in person at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting or by executing a later-dated independent proxy card. Revocation of, or changes to, proxies issued to the independent proxy must be received by the independent proxy by , local time, on , 2011.

Attendance at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting by an Allied World shareholder who has executed and delivered a proxy card to Allied World shall not in and of itself constitute a revocation of such proxy. Only your vote at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting will revoke your proxy.

ix

If you hold Allied World shares in street name : If your Allied World shares are held in street name, you must obtain a proxy from your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee giving you the right to vote your Allied World shares at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

If you are the holder of record of Transatlantic common stock: If you are the holder of record of Transatlantic common stock, you can change your vote or revoke your proxy at any time before your proxy is voted at your meeting. You can do this in one of the following ways:

you can grant a new, valid proxy bearing a later date (including by telephone or via the internet);

you can send a signed notice of revocation; or

you can attend the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting and vote in person, which will automatically cancel any proxy previously given, or you may revoke your proxy in person. Simply attending the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting without voting will not revoke any proxy that you have previously given or change your vote.

If you choose either of the first two methods, your notice of revocation or your new proxy must be received by Transatlantic no later than the beginning of the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting. If you have submitted a proxy for your shares by telephone or via the internet, you may revoke your prior telephone or internet proxy by any manner described above.

If you hold shares of Transatlantic common stock in street name : If your shares of Transatlantic common stock are held in street name, you must contact your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee to change your vote.

Q: What are the material U.S. federal income tax consequences of the merger to U.S. holders of Allied World shares?

A: No gain or loss will be recognized by Allied World shareholders as a consequence of the merger.

Q: What are the material U.S. federal income tax consequences of the merger to U.S. holders of Transatlantic common stock?

A: The receipt of Allied World shares (and cash, if any, received in lieu of fractional shares) in exchange for shares of Transatlantic common stock pursuant to the merger agreement will be a taxable transaction for U.S. federal income tax purposes.

Q: When do you expect the merger to be completed?

A: Allied World and Transatlantic hope to complete the merger as soon as reasonably possible and expect the closing of the merger to occur in the fourth quarter of 2011. However, the merger is subject to various regulatory clearances and the satisfaction or waiver of other conditions, and it is possible that factors outside the control of Allied World and Transatlantic could result in the merger being completed at an earlier time, a later time or not at all. There may be a substantial amount of time between the Special Shareholder Meetings and the completion of the merger.

Q: Do I need to do anything with my shares other than voting for the proposals at the meeting?

Edgar Filing: Allied World Assurance Co Holdings, AG - Form S-4

A: *Allied World Shareholders:* If you are an Allied World shareholder, after the merger is completed, you are not required to take any action with respect to your Allied World shares.

Transatlantic Stockholders: If you are a Transatlantic stockholder, after the merger is completed, each share of Transatlantic common stock you hold will be converted automatically into the right to receive 0.88 Allied World shares together with cash in lieu of any fractional Allied World shares, as applicable. You will receive instructions at that time regarding exchanging your shares of Transatlantic common stock for Allied World shares. You do not need to take any action at this time. **Please do not send your Transatlantic stock certificates with your proxy card.**

Q: Are holders of shares entitled to appraisal rights?

A: No. Neither the Allied World shareholders, under Swiss law, nor the Transatlantic stockholders, under Delaware law, are entitled to appraisal rights in connection with the merger.

X

Q: What happens if I sell my shares of Transatlantic common stock before the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting?

A: The record date for the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting is earlier than the date of the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting and the date that the merger is expected to be completed. If you transfer your shares of Transatlantic common stock after the Transatlantic record date but before the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, you will retain your right to vote at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, but will have transferred the right to receive the merger consideration in the merger. In order to receive the merger consideration, you must hold your shares through the effective date of the merger.

Q: What if I hold shares in both Allied World and Transatlantic?

A: If you are a holder of shares of both Allied World and Transatlantic you will receive two separate packages of proxy materials. A vote cast as an Allied World shareholder will not count as a vote cast as a Transatlantic stockholder, and a vote cast as a Transatlantic stockholder will not count as a vote cast as an Allied World shareholder. Therefore, please separately submit a proxy for your Allied World shares and your Transatlantic common stock.

Q: Who can help answer my questions?

A: Allied World shareholders or Transatlantic stockholders who have questions about the merger, the other matters to be voted on at the Special Shareholder Meetings, how to submit a proxy or desire additional copies of this joint proxy statement/prospectus or additional proxy cards should contact:

If you are an Allied World shareholder:

MacKenzie Partners, Inc. 105 Madison Avenue New York, NY 10016 (800) 322-2885 or (212) 929-5500 (collect) E-mail: proxy@mackenziepartners.com

or

Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG

Lindenstrasse 8, 6340 Baar Zug, Switzerland Attn.: Corporate Secretary (441) 278-5400

If you are a Transatlantic stockholder:

Georgeson Inc. 199 Water Street New York, NY 10038 (888) 613-9817 (Banks and brokers please call: (212) 440-9800) E-mail: transatlantic@georgeson.com

or

Transatlantic Holdings, Inc.

80 Pine Street New York, NY 10005 Attn.: Investor Relations (212) 365-2200

xi

SUMMARY

This summary highlights information contained elsewhere in this joint proxy statement/prospectus and may not contain all the information that is important to you with respect to the merger and the other matters being considered at the Special Shareholder Meetings. Allied World and Transatlantic urge you to read the remainder of this joint proxy statement/prospectus carefully, including the attached Annexes, and the other documents to which we have referred you. See also the section entitled Where You Can Find More Information beginning on page 159. We have included page references in this summary to direct you to a more complete description of the topics presented below.

The Companies

Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG

Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG is a holding company incorporated in Switzerland. Allied World, through its wholly-owned subsidiaries, including Allied World Assurance Company, Ltd, Allied World Assurance Company (Europe) Limited, Allied World Assurance Company (Reinsurance) Limited, Allied World Assurance Company (U.S.) Inc., Allied World National Assurance Company, Darwin National Assurance Company, and Darwin Select Insurance Company and its branch offices, is a specialty insurance and reinsurance company that underwrites a diversified portfolio of property and casualty lines of business through offices located in Bermuda, Hong Kong, Ireland, Singapore, Switzerland, the United Kingdom and the United States. Allied World has nine offices in the United States and has become licensed in Canada, as well. Since its formation in 2001, Allied World has focused primarily on the direct insurance markets. Allied World offers its clients and producers significant capacity in both direct property and casualty insurance markets as well as the reinsurance market. Allied World is the ultimate parent company of Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, Ltd, the former publicly-traded Bermuda holding company, and its subsidiaries as a result of a redomestication effected on December 1, 2010 pursuant to a scheme of arrangement under Bermuda law.

Allied World shares are traded on the New York Stock Exchange, Inc. (NYSE) under the symbol AWH. Following the merger, common shares of the combined company, TransAllied Group Holdings, AG, will be traded on the NYSE under the symbol TAG.

The principal executive offices of Allied World are located at Lindenstrasse 8, 6340 Baar, Zug, Switzerland and its telephone number is 41-41-768-1080.

Transatlantic Holdings, Inc.

Transatlantic Holdings, Inc. is a holding company incorporated in the State of Delaware. Transatlantic, through its wholly-owned subsidiaries, Transatlantic Reinsurance Company[®] (TRC), Trans Re Zurich Reinsurance Company Ltd., acquired by TRC in 1996, and Putnam Reinsurance Company (Putnam) (contributed by Transatlantic to TRC in 1995), offers reinsurance capacity for a full range of property and casualty products, directly and through brokers, to insurance and reinsurance companies, in both the domestic and international markets on both a treaty and facultative basis. One or both of TRC and Putnam is licensed, accredited, authorized or can serve as a reinsurer in 50 states and the District of Columbia in the United States and in Puerto Rico and Guam. Through its international locations, Transatlantic has operations worldwide, including Bermuda, Canada, seven locations in Europe, three locations in Central and South America, two locations in Asia (excluding Japan), and one location in each of Japan, Australia and Africa. TRC is licensed in Bermuda, Canada, Japan, the United Kingdom, the Dominican Republic, the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region, the People s Republic of China and Australia. Transatlantic was originally formed in

1986 under the name PREINCO Holdings, Inc. as a holding company for Putnam. Transatlantic s name was changed to Transatlantic Holdings, Inc. on April 18, 1990 following the acquisition on April 17, 1990 of all of the common stock of TRC in exchange for shares of common stock of Transatlantic.

Transatlantic s common stock is traded on the NYSE under the symbol TRH.

The principal executive offices of Transatlantic are located at 80 Pine Street, New York, New York 10005 and its telephone number is 212-365-2200.

GO Sub, LLC

GO Sub, LLC, a wholly-owned subsidiary of Allied World (Merger Sub), is a Delaware limited liability company, which was initially incorporated on June 2, 2011 as a corporation and subsequently converted to a limited liability company on June 10, 2011, and was formed for the sole purpose of effecting the merger. In the merger, Merger Sub will be merged with and into Transatlantic, with Transatlantic surviving as a wholly-owned subsidiary of Allied World.

The Merger

A copy of the merger agreement is attached as Annex A to this joint proxy statement/prospectus. Allied World and Transatlantic encourage you to read the entire merger agreement carefully because it is the principal document governing the merger. For more information on the merger agreement, see the section entitled The Merger Agreement beginning on page 87.

Effects of the Merger (see page 42)

Subject to the terms and conditions of the merger agreement, a copy of which is included as Annex A to this joint proxy statement/prospectus, at the effective time of the merger, Merger Sub will be merged with and into Transatlantic, with Transatlantic surviving the merger as a wholly-owned subsidiary of Allied World. Upon completion of the merger, Allied World will be the parent company of Transatlantic, and Allied World s name will be changed to TransAllied Group Holdings, AG.

Merger Consideration (see page 87)

Transatlantic stockholders will be entitled to receive 0.88 Allied World shares for each share of Transatlantic common stock they hold at the effective time of the merger (the exchange ratio) and cash in lieu of any Allied World fractional shares. The exchange ratio is fixed and will not be adjusted for changes in the market value of Transatlantic common stock or Allied World shares. As a result, the implied value of the consideration to Transatlantic stockholders will fluctuate between the date of this joint proxy statement/prospectus and the effective date of the merger. Based on the closing price of Allied World shares on the NYSE on June 10, 2011, the last trading day before public announcement of the merger, the exchange ratio represented approximately \$51.10 in value for each share of Transatlantic common stock. Based on the closing price of Allied World shares on the NYSE on the NYSE on the NYSE on the NYSE on the stock of the date of this joint proxy statement/prospectus, the exchange ratio represented approximately \$51.10 in value for each share of Transatlantic common stock. Based on the closing price of Allied World shares on the NYSE on the NYSE on the NYSE on the NYSE or the date of this joint proxy statement/prospectus, the exchange ratio represented approximately \$ in value for each share of Transatlantic common stock.

Material U.S. Federal Income Tax Consequences of the Merger (see page 121)

The receipt of Allied World shares in exchange for shares of Transatlantic common stock pursuant to the merger will be a taxable transaction for U.S federal income tax purposes. In general, a U.S. holder that receives Allied World shares in exchange for shares of Transatlantic common stock pursuant to the merger will recognize capital gain or loss for U.S federal income tax purposes in an amount equal to the difference, if any, between (i) the sum of the fair market value of the Allied World shares received as of the effective time of the merger and the amount of cash, if any, received in lieu of fractional Allied World shares and (ii) the holder s adjusted tax basis in the shares of Transatlantic common stock exchanged for the Allied World shares pursuant to the merger. No gain or loss will be recognized by Allied World shareholders. For further information regarding the U.S. federal income tax consequences of the merger,

see the section entitled Material U.S. Federal Income Tax Consequences beginning on page 121.

Recommendations of the Board of Directors of Allied World (see page 51)

After careful consideration, the Allied World board of directors unanimously approved the merger agreement and determined that the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby, including the merger, the issuance of Allied World shares to Transatlantic stockholders pursuant to the merger agreement and the amendment of the Allied World Articles, are in the best interests of Allied World. For more information regarding the factors considered by the Allied World board of directors in reaching its decision to approve the merger agreement and the transactions thereby contemplated, see the section entitled The Merger Allied World s Reasons for the Merger; Recommendations of the Allied World board of directors. The Allied World board of directors unanimously recommends that the Allied World shareholders vote (i) FOR the share capital increase proposals, (ii) FOR the NYSE share issuance proposal, (iii) FOR the name change proposal, (iv) FOR the election of directors proposal, (v) FOR the capital reduction proposal and (vi) FOR the Stock Incentive Plan proposal.

Recommendations of the Board of Directors of Transatlantic (see page 64)

After careful consideration, the Transatlantic board of directors unanimously approved the merger agreement and determined that the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby, including the merger, are advisable and in the best interests of Transatlantic and its stockholders. For more information regarding the factors considered by the Transatlantic board of directors in reaching its decision to approve the merger agreement and the merger, see the section entitled The Merger Transatlantic s Reasons for the Merger; Recommendations of the Transatlantic Board of Directors. **The Transatlantic board of directors unanimously recommends that Transatlantic stockholders vote (i) FOR the adoption of the merger agreement proposal, (ii) FOR the adjournment proposal and (iii) FOR the golden parachute proposal.**

Opinion of Allied World s Financial Advisor (see page 53)

Allied World engaged Deutsche Bank Securities Inc. (Deutsche Bank) to act as its financial advisor in connection with the merger. At the June 12, 2011 meeting of the Allied World board of directors, Deutsche Bank rendered an oral and written opinion to the board of directors of Allied World to the effect that, based upon and subject to the assumptions, limitations, qualifications and conditions set forth in the opinion, as of the date of such opinion, the exchange ratio was fair, from a financial point of view, to Allied World.

The full text of the written opinion of Deutsche Bank, dated June 12, 2011, which sets forth, among other things, the assumptions made, procedures followed, matters considered and limitations, qualifications and conditions of the review undertaken by Deutsche Bank in connection with the opinion, is included in this joint proxy statement/prospectus as Annex B and is incorporated by reference herein. Allied World shareholders are urged to read Deutsche Bank s opinion carefully and in its entirety. Deutsche Bank provided its opinion to Allied World s board of directors in connection with and for the purposes of its evaluation of the transactions contemplated by the merger agreement. Deutsche Bank s opinion relates only to the fairness, from a financial point of view, of the exchange ratio to Allied World, and does not constitute a recommendation to any holder of Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting or any other matter. In addition, Deutsche Bank was not requested to opine as to, and its opinion does not in any manner address, the merits of Allied World s underlying business decision to proceed with or effect the merger or the relative merits of the merger as compared to any alternative transactions or business strategies. See also The Merger Opinion of Allied World s Financial Advisor.

Opinion of Transatlantic s Financial Advisor (see page 68)

Moelis & Company LLC (Moelis) delivered its oral opinion, which was subsequently confirmed in writing, that based upon and subject to the conditions and limitations set forth in its written opinion, as of June 12, 2011, the exchange ratio set forth in the merger agreement was fair, from a financial point of view, to the holders of Transatlantic common stock.

The full text of the written opinion of Moelis, dated June 12, 2011, which sets forth the assumptions made, procedures followed, matters considered and limitations on the review undertaken in connection with its opinion, is attached to this joint proxy statement/prospectus as Annex C. The summary of Moelis opinion contained in this joint proxy statement/prospectus describes the material analyses underlying Moelis opinion, but does not purport to be a complete description of the analyses performed by Moelis in connection with its opinion, and is qualified in its entirety by reference to the full text of the opinion. Moelis provided its opinion for the information and assistance of the Transatlantic board of directors in connection with its consideration of the merger. Moelis opinion is limited solely to the fairness, from a financial point of view, of the exchange ratio set forth in the merger agreement to the holders of Transatlantic common stock as of the date of the opinion and does not constitute a recommendation to any holder of Transatlantic s underlying business decision to effect the merger or the relative merits of the merger as compared to any alternative business strategies or transactions that might be available to Transatlantic. See also The Merger Opinion of Transatlantic s Financial Advisor.

Interests of Allied World s Directors and Executive Officers in the Merger (see page 78)

Executive officers and members of the Allied World board of directors have interests in the merger that may be different from, or in addition to, the interests of Allied World shareholders generally.

As described in further detail below under the heading The Merger Board of Directors and Management Following the Merger, certain of Allied World's executive officers and members of the Allied World board of directors will continue to serve as officers or directors of the combined company upon completion of the merger. Specifically, Mr. Scott A. Carmilani will serve as the President and Chief Executive Officer of the combined company unless he is not the Chief Executive Officer of Allied World immediately prior to the effective time of the merger.

Each of Allied World s executive officers is a party to an employment agreement that would provide for the acceleration of certain payments and benefits upon the consummation of the merger. Allied World is in the process of implementing a new retention program pursuant to which certain of its executive officers would waive all or a portion of the accelerated payments and benefits in exchange for the new retention arrangement.

The Allied World board of directors was aware of these interests and considered them, among other matters, in approving the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated by the merger agreement and in recommending that you vote to approve the share capital increase proposals, the NYSE share issuance proposal, the name change proposal, the election of directors proposal, the capital reduction proposal and the Stock Incentive Plan proposal.

Interests of Transatlantic s Directors and Executive Officers in the Merger (see page 78)

Executive officers and members of the Transatlantic board of directors have interests in the merger that may be different from, or in addition to, the interests of Transatlantic stockholders generally.

Additionally, as detailed below under The Merger Board of Directors and Management Following the Merger, certain of Transatlantic s executive officers and members of the Transatlantic board of directors will continue to serve as officers or directors of the combined company upon completion of the merger. Specifically, Mr. Richard S. Press, the current non-executive chairman of the Transatlantic board of directors, will be the non-executive chairman of the board of directors of the combined company and Mr. Michael C. Sapnar, the current Executive Vice President and Chief Operating Officer of Transatlantic, will be appointed to serve as President and Chief Executive Officer of Global Reinsurance of the combined company.

While Transatlantic has various compensation and benefits arrangements that provide for double trigger payments (i.e., payments upon certain termination events in proximity to a change in control), the merger will not constitute a change in control for purposes of such arrangements. However, Transatlantic has entered into certain retention agreements with certain executives, providing for the grant of restricted stock

units (or in the event that there are not enough share reserves, phantom stock awards) if the employment of such executives is maintained through December 31, 2013 (or in certain instances of termination prior to that date).

In general, outstanding options to acquire Transatlantic common stock and compensatory stock awards denominated in shares of Transatlantic common stock will be converted into options to acquire TransAllied shares and compensatory stock awards denominated in TransAllied shares. The equity holdings of Transatlantic s directors and executive officers will be treated in the same manner as the equity holdings of all other equity holders. For additional information regarding the interests of Transatlantic directors and executive officers in the merger, please see the section entitled The Merger Interests of Transatlantic s Directors and Executive Officers in the Merger on page 78.

The Transatlantic board of directors was aware of these interests and considered them, among other matters, in approving the merger agreement and in recommending that you vote for the adoption of the merger agreement proposal, the adjournment proposal and the golden parachute proposal.

Board of Directors and Management Following the Merger (see page 81)

Immediately following the effective time of the merger, assuming the receipt of the resignation letters of all current directors of Allied World and of shareholder approval of the election of directors proposal as described herein, the board of directors of the combined company will consist of 11 members including (i) four independent Transatlantic directors, (ii) Richard S. Press (the current non-executive chairman of the Transatlantic board of directors), (iii) Michael C. Sapnar (the current Executive Vice President and Chief Operating Officer of Transatlantic), (iv) four independent Allied World directors and (v) Scott A. Carmilani (the current Chairman, President and Chief Executive Officer of Allied World). The 11 members of the board of directors of the combined company will be divided into three classes of directors as follows:

Class II (to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2012) consisting of two former independent Transatlantic directors and a former independent Allied World director;

Class III (to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2013) consisting of two former independent Transatlantic directors and two former independent Allied World directors; and

Class I (to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2014): Scott A. Carmilani, Richard S. Press, Michael C. Sapnar and a former independent Allied World director.

Immediately following the effective time of the merger, Mr. Carmilani will serve as President and Chief Executive Officer of the combined company. Mr. Press will be elected as non-executive chairman of the board of directors of the combined company (the TransAllied board). Effective on the first anniversary of the closing date of the merger, Mr. Press will cease to serve as non-executive chairman and shall remain on the TransAllied board as a director until the second anniversary of the closing date of the merger, at which time he has agreed to retire from the TransAllied board (subject to his earlier resignation or retirement). Mr. Sapnar will be appointed to serve as President and Chief Executive Officer of Global Reinsurance of the combined company.

The foregoing director elections and officer appointments are conditioned upon completion of the merger. In the event that the merger is not completed, the foregoing director elections and officer appointments will not take effect.

The appointments of Messrs. Carmilani, Press and Sapnar, among other matters, will be reflected in the amended and restated organizational regulations of TransAllied (the TransAllied organizational regulations), which will take effect only upon completion of the merger, and, for a period of one year following the closing date, any resolution to revise, modify or delete such provisions will require a majority of at least eight of the votes cast by the TransAllied board.

Treatment of Transatlantic Stock Options and Other Stock-Based Awards and Programs (see page 84)

Prior to the effective time of the merger, the Allied World board of directors (or, if appropriate, the committee thereof administering the Allied World stock plans) will adopt resolutions or take other actions as may be required to effect the below actions with respect to the Transatlantic stock options and stock-based awards.

Stock Options. Upon completion of the merger, each outstanding option to purchase shares of Transatlantic common stock will be converted pursuant to the merger agreement into a stock option to purchase Allied World shares on the same terms and conditions as were in effect immediately prior to the completion of the merger based on the exchange ratio.

Stock-Based Awards. Upon completion of the merger, each outstanding stock-based award of Transatlantic will be converted into Allied World shares or other compensatory awards denominated in Allied World shares subject to a risk of forfeiture to, or the right to repurchase by, Allied World, with the same terms and conditions as were applicable under such Transatlantic stock-based awards, and each holder of Transatlantic stock-based awards shall be entitled to receive a number of converted Transatlantic stock-based awards equal to the product of the number of Transatlantic stock-based awards holder and the exchange ratio.

Allied World and Transatlantic are engaged in discussions relating to the adjustment of performance goals of all Allied World and Transatlantic stock-based awards that vest based on the achievement of performance criteria in order to appropriately reflect the merger with respect to performance based periods that have not ended prior to the merger.

Regulatory Clearances Required for the Merger (see page 82)

Allied World and Transatlantic have each agreed to take actions in order to obtain regulatory clearances required to consummate the merger. Regulatory clearances include expiration or termination of the required waiting period under the Hart-Scott-Rodino Antitrust Improvement Act of 1976, as amended, and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder (the HSR Act), following required notifications and review by the Antitrust Division of the U.S. Department of Justice (the Antitrust Division) or the Federal Trade Commission (the FTC). The parties filed the required notifications with the Antitrust Division and the FTC on July 1, 2011.

In addition to those filings required by the HSR Act, certain insurance regulatory filings will also be required to consummate the merger. State insurance laws in the United States generally require that, prior to the acquisition of an insurance company, the acquiring party must obtain approval from the insurance commissioner of the insurance company s state of domicile, and the parties have and will make the required filings in accordance with such laws. In addition, applications or notifications have been or will be filed with various insurance regulatory authorities outside of the United States in connection with the changes in control that may be deemed to occur as a result of the transactions contemplated by the merger agreement.

Allied World and Transatlantic also expect to file notices with insurance regulators and antitrust and competition authorities in certain other jurisdictions. While Allied World and Transatlantic expect to obtain all required regulatory clearances, we cannot assure you that these regulatory clearances will be obtained or that the granting of these regulatory clearances will not involve the imposition of additional conditions on the completion of the merger, including the requirement to divest assets, or require changes to the terms of the merger agreement. These conditions or changes could result in the conditions to the merger not being satisfied.

Amended and Restated Articles of Association of Allied World (see page 106)

The Allied World board of directors proposes to the Allied World shareholders, subject to completion of the merger, to amend the Allied World Articles to change Allied World's name to TransAllied Group Holdings, AG . The form of the Articles of Association of TransAllied (the TransAllied Articles) is included in this joint proxy statement/prospectus as Annex D. The adoption of the TransAllied Articles by the Allied

World shareholders is a condition to completion of the merger. In the event this proposal is approved by Allied World shareholders, but the merger is not completed, the TransAllied Articles will not become effective.

Expected Timing of the Merger

Allied World and Transatlantic currently expect the closing of the merger to occur in the fourth quarter of 2011. However, the merger is subject to various regulatory clearances and the satisfaction or waiver of other conditions as described in the merger agreement, and it is possible that factors outside the control of Allied World and Transatlantic could result in the merger being completed at an earlier time, a later time or not at all.

Conditions to Completion of the Merger (see page 98)

The obligations of Allied World and Transatlantic to complete the merger are subject to the satisfaction of the following conditions:

approval by the Allied World shareholders of (i) the share capital increase proposals, (ii) the NYSE share issuance proposal and (iii) the name change proposal;

approval by the Transatlantic stockholders of the adoption of the merger agreement proposal;

authorization of the listing of the Allied World shares to be issued in the merger on the NYSE, subject to official notice of issuance;

the waiting period (and any extension thereof) applicable to the merger under the HSR Act having expired or been earlier terminated;

obtaining any necessary approvals of the applicable insurance regulatory authorities in New York, Bermuda and Switzerland;

receipt of other requisite regulatory approvals;

all consents and approvals of, and filings with, governmental agencies having been made, obtained and in full force, other than those that would not reasonably be expected to have a material adverse effect on Allied World and Transatlantic after giving effect to the merger;

effectiveness of the registration statement of which this joint proxy statement/prospectus forms a part and the absence of a stop order or proceedings threatened or initiated by the SEC for that purpose;

absence of any order, injunction, decree, statute, rule or regulation by a court or other governmental entity that makes illegal or prohibits the completion of the merger or the other transactions contemplated by the merger agreement;

approval by the Allied World shareholders of the election of directors proposal and execution of a written consent of the TransAllied board approving certain committee and officer appointments;

a ruling from the Swiss Commercial Register having been obtained; and

the purchase by Allied World, following receipt of the requisite Allied World and Transatlantic shareholder approvals, of 45,000 shares of Transatlantic common stock having been completed.

In addition, each of Allied World s and Transatlantic s obligations to effect the merger is subject to the satisfaction or waiver of the following additional conditions:

the representations and warranties of each party, other than the representations related to the shares issued and outstanding or reserved for issuance, the necessary corporate power and authority to execute and deliver the merger agreement, and the brokers and finders fees, will be true and correct (without giving effect to any materiality qualifications contained in such representations and warranties) as of the date of the merger agreement and as of the closing date (other than those representations and warranties that were made only as of a specified date, which need only be true and correct as of such specified date), except where the failure of such representations and warranties to be so true and correct

(without giving effect to any limitation as to materiality or to material adverse effect set forth therein), individually or in the aggregate, has not had, and would not reasonably be expected to have, a material adverse effect on such party;

the representations and warranties of each party relating to the shares issued and outstanding or reserved for issuance, the necessary corporate power and authority to execute and deliver the merger agreement, and the brokers and finders fees, will be true and correct in all material respects as of the date of the merger agreement and as of the closing date (except to the extent such representations or warranties were made as of an earlier date, in which case, as of such earlier date);

each party having performed or complied with, in all material respects, all its obligations under the merger agreement at or prior to the effective time of the merger; and

receipt of a certificate executed by each party s chief executive officer or chief financial officer as to the satisfaction of the conditions described in the preceding three bullet points.

See the section entitled The Merger Agreement Conditions to Completion of the Merger for a further discussion of the conditions to closing of the merger.

No Solicitation of Alternative Proposals (see page 92)

The merger agreement precludes Allied World and Transatlantic from soliciting or engaging in discussions or negotiations with a third party with respect to a proposal for a competing transaction, including the acquisition of a significant interest in Allied World s or Transatlantic s common stock or assets. However, if Allied World or Transatlantic receives an unsolicited proposal from a third party for a competing transaction that Allied World s or Transatlantic s board of directors, as applicable, among other things, determines in good faith (after consultation with its outside legal advisors and financial advisors) (i) is reasonably likely to lead to a proposal that is superior to the merger and (ii) the failure to enter discussions regarding such proposal would result in a breach of its fiduciary obligations under applicable law, Allied World or Transatlantic, as applicable, may, subject to certain conditions, furnish non-public information to and enter into discussions with, and only with, that third party regarding such competing transaction.

See the section entitled The Merger Agreement No Solicitation of Alternative Proposals for a further discussion of each party s covenant not to solicit alternative acquisition proposals.

Termination of the Merger Agreement (see page 99)

Generally, the merger agreement may be terminated and the merger may be abandoned at any time prior to the completion of the merger (except as specified below, including after the required Allied World shareholder approvals or Transatlantic stockholder approvals are obtained):

by mutual written consent of Allied World and Transatlantic; or

by either party, if:

a governmental entity issues a final and nonappealable order, decree or ruling or takes any other action (including the failure to have taken an action) having the effect of permanently enjoining or otherwise prohibiting the merger or the other transactions contemplated by the merger agreement;

the required approval by the shareholders of Allied World or the stockholders of Transatlantic has not been obtained at the respective Special Shareholder Meeting (or at any adjournment or postponement thereof);

the merger has not been completed on or before January 31, 2012 (the end date), subject to extension by the mutual agreement of Allied World and Transatlantic;

the other party has breached any of its agreements or representations in the merger agreement, in a way that the conditions to such non-breaching party s obligation to complete the merger would not then be satisfied and such breach is either incurable or not cured by the end date; or

prior to obtaining the requisite stockholder approval, the board of directors of the other party changes its recommendation that its stockholders vote in favor of the merger and the transactions contemplated by the merger agreement.

See the section entitled The Merger Agreement Termination of the Merger Agreement for a further discussion of the rights of each of Allied World and Transatlantic to terminate the merger agreement.

Expenses and Termination Fees; Liability for Breach (see page 99)

Generally, all fees and expenses incurred in connection with the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated by the merger agreement will be paid by the party incurring those expenses, subject to the specific exceptions discussed in this joint proxy statement/prospectus whereby Allied World or Transatlantic, as the case may be, may be required to pay a termination fee of \$115 million or \$35 million and/or the reimbursement of expenses up to a maximum amount of \$35 million.

See the section entitled The Merger Agreement Expenses and Termination Fees; Liability for Breach for a further discussion of the circumstances under which such termination fees and/or expense reimbursement will be required to be paid.

Accounting Treatment (see page 123)

Allied World and Transatlantic each prepare its financial statements in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America (GAAP) and any statutory accounting principles prescribed or permitted by the domiciliary state insurance department of the applicable subsidiary (SAP). The merger will be accounted for using the acquisition method of accounting. Transatlantic will be the accounting acquirer.

See the section entitled Accounting Treatment for a further discussion of the accounting treatment of the transaction.

No Appraisal Rights (see page 85)

Neither the holders of Allied World shares, under Swiss law, nor the holders of shares of Transatlantic common stock, under Delaware law, are entitled to appraisal rights in connection with the merger.

See the section entitled The Merger No Appraisal Rights for a further discussion of the appraisal rights in connection with the merger.

Comparison of Stockholder Rights and Corporate Governance Matters (see page 146)

Transatlantic stockholders, whose rights are currently governed by the Transatlantic restated certificate of incorporation (the Transatlantic charter), the Transatlantic amended and restated by-laws (the Transatlantic bylaws) and Delaware law, will, upon completion of the merger, become shareholders of the combined company and their rights will be governed by the TransAllied Articles, the TransAllied organizational regulations and Swiss law. As a result, Transatlantic stockholders will have different rights once they become shareholders of the combined company due to differences between the governing documents of Transatlantic and TransAllied, and differences between Delaware and Swiss law. These differences are described in detail under the section entitled Comparison of Rights of TransAllied Shareholders and Transatlantic Stockholders.

Listing of Allied World Shares; De-listing and Deregistration of Shares of Transatlantic Common Stock (see page 85)

It is a condition to the completion of the merger that the Allied World shares to be issued to Transatlantic stockholders pursuant to the merger be authorized for listing on the NYSE at the effective time of the merger. Upon completion of the merger, shares of Transatlantic common stock currently listed on the NYSE will cease to be listed on the NYSE and will subsequently be deregistered under the Exchange Act.

See the sections entitled The Merger Listing of Allied World Shares and The Merger De-listing and Deregistration of Transatlantic Common Stock for a further discussion of the listing of Allied World shares and de-listing of Transatlantic common stock in connection with the merger.

The Combined Company s Share Repurchase Program Post-Merger (see page 86)

Allied World has a share repurchase program that had an aggregate of \$200.8 million of available capacity at June 30, 2011. Following the completion of the merger, the combined company intends to reevaluate its share repurchase program as part of its year-end review and in preparation for its Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2012. See the section entitled The Merger The Combined Company s Share Repurchase Program Post-Merger on page 86.

The Meetings

The Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting (see page 30)

The Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting will be held at Allied World s corporate headquarters, Lindenstrasse 8, 6340 Baar, Zug, Switzerland, on , 2011, at [2:00] p.m. local time. The Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting is being held to consider and vote on:

the proposal to increase Allied World s ordinary share capital pursuant to article 3a(a) of the Allied World Articles by CHF (equaling USD) to CHF (equaling USD) by the issuance of Allied World shares to Transatlantic stockholders pursuant to, and only in connection with, the merger as contemplated by the merger agreement, including the exclusion of all preferential subscription rights to which Allied World shareholders may be entitled, referred to herein as the article 3 share capital increase proposal ; the contributions for the new registered shares are paid by converting existing reserves (*Kapitalreserven*) into share capital;

the proposal to increase Allied World s conditional share capital pursuant to article 5(a) of the Allied World Articles by CHF (equaling USD) to CHF (equaling USD), only in connection with the merger, referred to herein as the article 5 share capital increase proposal ;

the proposal to increase Allied World s authorized share capital pursuant to article 6(a) of the Allied World Articles by CHF (equaling USD) to CHF (equaling USD), only in connection with the merger, referred to herein as the article 6 share capital increase proposal and, together with the article 3 share capital increase proposal and the article 5 share capital increase proposal, the share capital increase proposals ;

the proposal to issue Allied World shares to Transatlantic stockholders pursuant to the merger and as contemplated by the merger agreement as required by NYSE rules, referred to herein as the NYSE share issuance proposal ;

the proposal to amend article 1 of the Allied World Articles to change Allied World s name to TransAllied Group Holdings, AG immediately following, and conditioned upon, the completion of the merger, referred to herein as the name change proposal ;

the proposal to elect (x) three Class II directors to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2012, (y) four Class III directors to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2013 and (z) four Class I directors to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2014, referred to herein as the election of directors proposal ;

the proposal to effect a capital reduction to allow for the payment of a dividend to the combined company s shareholders after the completion of the merger, referred to herein as the capital reduction proposal ; and

the proposal to amend and restate the Stock Incentive Plan, the form of which is included as Annex E to the joint proxy statement/prospectus, as required by NYSE rules, to, among other things, increase the number of shares reserved for issuance under the Stock Incentive Plan and to extend the Plan s termination date effective upon the completion of the merger, referred to herein as the Stock Incentive Plan proposal.

Completion of the merger is conditioned on, among other things, approval of the share capital increase proposals, the NYSE share issuance proposal, the name change proposal and the election of directors proposal.

Only holders of record of outstanding Allied World shares as of the close of business on , 2011, the Allied World record date, are entitled to notice of, and to vote at, the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting or any adjournments or postponements thereof. At the close of business on the Allied World record date, Allied World shares were issued and outstanding, approximately % of which were owned and entitled to be voted by Allied World directors and executive officers and their affiliates. We currently expect that Allied World s directors and executive officers will vote their Allied World shares in favor of each of the proposals to be considered and voted upon at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting, although none of them has entered into any agreement obligating him or her to do so.

You may cast one vote for each Allied World share you own. Approval of each of the following proposals requires the affirmative vote of at least 662/3% of the votes represented at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting and a majority of the nominal value of the Allied World shares represented at such meeting, where holders of at least 50% of the total outstanding Allied World shares are represented and voting and who are entitled to vote on such proposal: (i) the article 3 share capital increase proposal, (ii) the article 5 share capital increase proposal. The NYSE share issuance proposal and the Stock Incentive Plan proposal require the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of shares entitled to vote on the proposal and present in person or represented by proxy at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting; provided that the total votes cast on each such proposal represent over 50% of the outstanding shares of Allied World shares entitled to vote on such proposal. Each of the following approvals requires a majority of the votes cast voting in favor of such proposal at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting where holders of at least 50% of the total outstanding Allied World shares are represented and voting and who are entitled to vote on such proposal. (ii) the article 3 share capital increase proposal at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting; provided that the total votes cast on each such proposal represent over 50% of the outstanding shares of Allied World shares entitled to vote on such proposal. Each of the following approvals requires a majority of the votes cast voting in favor of such proposal at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting where holders of at least 50% of the total outstanding Allied World shares are represented and voting and who are entitled to vote on such proposal: (i) the name change proposal, (ii) the election of directors proposal and (iii) the capital reduction proposal.

The Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting (see page 36)

The Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting is scheduled to be held at on , 2011 at [8:00 a.m.] local time. The Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting is being held in order to consider and vote on:

the proposal to adopt the merger agreement, which is further described in the sections entitled The Merger and The Merger Agreement, beginning on pages 42 and 87, respectively, referred to herein as the adoption of the merger agreement proposal ;

the proposal to adjourn the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, if necessary or appropriate, to solicit additional proxies if there are not sufficient votes to approve the foregoing proposal, referred to herein as the adjournment proposal ; and

the proposal, on an advisory (non-binding) basis, to approve the compensation that may be paid or become payable to Transatlantic s named executive officers in connection with the merger, and the agreements and understandings pursuant to which such compensation may be paid or become payable as described in the section entitled The Merger Interests of Transatlantic s Directors and Executive Officers in the Merger Golden

Edgar Filing: Allied World Assurance Co Holdings, AG - Form S-4

Parachute Compensation, referred to herein as the golden parachute proposal.

Completion of the merger is conditioned on, among other things, approval of the adoption of the merger agreement proposal.

Only holders of record of Transatlantic common stock at the close of business on , 2011, the Transatlantic record date, are entitled to notice of, and to vote at, the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting or any adjournments or postponements thereof. At the close of business on the Transatlantic record date, shares of Transatlantic common stock were issued and outstanding, approximately % of which were held by Transatlantic s directors and executive officers. We currently expect that Transatlantic s directors and executive officers will vote their shares in favor of each of the proposals to be considered and voted upon at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, although no director or executive officer has entered into any agreement obligating him or her to do so.

You may cast one vote for each share of Transatlantic common stock you own. The approval of the adoption of the merger agreement proposal requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the outstanding shares of Transatlantic common stock entitled to vote thereon. The approval of the adjournment proposal requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the shares of Transatlantic common stock entitled to vote and present in person or by proxy, whether or not a quorum is present. The Transatlantic stockholders may so adjourn the meeting to another time or place without further notice unless the adjournment is for more than 30 days or if after the adjournment a new record date is fixed for the adjourned meeting, in which case a notice of the adjourned meeting shall be given to each stockholder of record entitled to vote at the adjourned meeting. The approval of the golden parachute proposal requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the shares of a majority of the shares of Transatlantic common stock entitled.

Summary Historical Consolidated Financial Data

Summary Historical Consolidated Financial Data of Allied World

The following table sets forth selected historical consolidated financial data of Allied World. This data is derived from Allied World's Consolidated Financial Statements as of and for the years ended December 31, 2010, 2009, 2008, 2007 and 2006, respectively, and the unaudited quarterly financial statements as of and for the three months ended March 31, 2011 and 2010, which in the opinion of management include all adjustments necessary for a fair statement of the results for the unaudited interim periods. This selected financial data should be read in conjunction with Allied World's Consolidated Financial Statements and related Notes included elsewhere in Allied World's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2010 and Allied World's quarterly report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended March 31, 2011, each of which is incorporated by reference in this joint proxy statement/prospectus. See Where You Can Find More Information beginning on page 159.

| Statement of Operations | Data of Allied World |
|--------------------------------|----------------------|
|--------------------------------|----------------------|

| | | Three Mor | | | | | | | | | | | | |
|--|----|-----------|--------|-------|--------|----------------|-------|--------------|-----|----------------|------|---------|----|---------|
| | | Marc | ch 31, | | | | | Year | Enc | ded December | : 31 | , | | |
| | | 2011 | | 2010 | | 2010 | | 2009 | | 2008 | | 2007 | | 2006 |
| | | | | (\$ | 5 in 1 | millions, exce | ept j | per share am | oun | ts and ratios) | | | | |
| mmary atement of berations ita: | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| oss premiums itten | \$ | 560.7 | \$ | 504.2 | \$ | 1,758.4 | \$ | 1,696.3 | \$ | 1,445.6 | \$ | 1,505.5 | \$ | 1,659.0 |
| t premiums | ¢ | 490.0 | ¢ | 422.2 | ¢ | 1 202 4 | ¢ | 1 201 1 | ¢ | 1 107 2 | ¢ | 1 152 1 | ¢ | 1 200 |
| itten | \$ | 480.9 | \$ | 433.3 | \$ | 1,392.4 | \$ | 1,321.1 | \$ | 1,107.2 | \$ | 1,153.1 | \$ | 1,306.0 |
| t premiums | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| rned t investment | \$ | 334.9 | \$ | 338.3 | \$ | 1,359.5 | \$ | 1,316.9 | \$ | 1,117.0 | \$ | 1,159.9 | \$ | 1,252. |
| come et realized vestment gains | | 50.2 | | 68.9 | | 244.1 | | 300.7 | | 308.8 | | 297.9 | | 244.4 |
| sses) et impairment arges | | 50.4 | | 77.5 | | 285.6 | | 126.4 | | (60.0) | | 37.0 | | (4.8 |
| ognized in | | | | (0.2) | | (0.2) | | (49.6) | | (212.9) | | (44.6) | | (23.9 |
| her income to losses and | | | | 0.3 | | 0.9 | | 1.5 | | 0.7 | | (0.דד) | | (23.) |
| s expenses | | 304.4 | | 232.1 | | 707.9 | | 604.1 | | 641.1 | | 682.3 | | 739. |
| quisition costs | | 38.1 | | 40.8 | | 159.5 | | 148.9 | | 112.6 | | 119.0 | | 141.: |

| | E | Edga | r Filing: Allie | d V | Vorld Assura | nce | e Co Holding | s, A | G - Form S-4 | 4 | | |
|---|------------|------|-----------------|-----|--------------|-----|--------------|------|--------------|----|------------|-------------|
| neral and ministrative | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| penses | 68.0 | | 63.5 | | 286.5 | | 248.6 | | 185.9 | | 141.6 | 106. |
| nortization and pairment of | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| angible assets | 0.8 | | 0.9 | | 3.5 | | 11.1 | | 0.7 | | | |
| erest expense | 13.7 | | 9.5 | | 40.2 | | 39.0 | | 38.7 | | 37.8 | 32.0 |
| reign exchange | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| ain) loss | (0.4) | | 1.1 | | 0.4 | | 0.7 | | (1.4) | | (0.8) | 0.0 |
| come tax | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| pense (benefit) | 2.3 | | 3.2 | | 26.9 | | 36.6 | | (7.6) | | 1.1 | 5.0 |
| t income | \$ 8.6 | \$ | 133.7 | \$ | 665.0 | \$ | 606.9 | \$ | 183.6 | \$ | 469.2 | \$ 442.8 |
| r Share Data: rnings per are: | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| sic | \$ 0.23 | \$ | 2.67 | \$ | 14.30 | \$ | 12.26 | \$ | 3.75 | \$ | 7.84 | \$ 8.09 |
| luted | 0.21 | | 2.52 | | 13.32 | | 11.67 | | 3.59 | | 7.53 | 7.7 |
| eighted average mber of mmon shares tstanding: | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| sic | 38,199,867 | | 50,023,816 | | 46,491,279 | | 49,503,438 | | 48,936,912 | | 59,846,987 | 54,746,613 |
| luted vidends | 40,383,523 | | 53,115,756 | | 49,913,317 | | 51,992,674 | | 51,147,215 | | 62,331,165 | 57,115,172 |
| clared per share | \$ | * \$ | 0.20 | \$ | 1.05 | \$ | 0.74 | \$ | 0.72 | \$ | 0.63 | \$ 0.1 |

* On August 5, 2011 Allied World expects to distribute the first of its quarterly dividends, as approved by the shareholders at its 2011 annual general shareholder meeting on May 5, 2011.

| | | | | ree Mont Ended March 31 | | | | Year | En | ded Decer | nbo | er 31, | | |
|---|-------|----------|-----|-------------------------------|-------|-------------|---------|--------------------|------|-----------|-----|---------|----|---------|
| | | | 201 | .1 2 | 2010 | 201 | 10 | 2009 | | 2008 | | 2007 | 2 | 006 |
| Selected Ratios: | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Loss and loss expense ra | atio(| 1) | 9 | 0.9% | 68. | 6% 5 | 2.1% | 45.9 | % | 57.4% |) | 58.8% | | 59.0% |
| Acquisition cost ratio(2) | | | | 1.4 | 12. | | 1.7 | 11.3 | | 10.1 | | 10.3 | | 11.3 |
| General and administrati | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| expense ratio(3) | | | 2 | 0.3 | 18. | 8 2 | 1.1 | 18.9 | | 16.6 | | 12.2 | | 8.5 |
| Expense ratio(4) | | | 3 | 1.7 | 30. | 9 3 | 2.8 | 30.2 | | 26.7 | | 22.5 | | 19.8 |
| Combined ratio(5) | | | 12 | 2.6 | 99. | 5 8- | 4.9 | 76.1 | | 84.1 | | 81.3 | | 78.8 |
| | | | В | alance Sh | leet | Data of A | llied | World | | | | | | |
| | | As of M | arc | , | | | | | of D | ecember | 31, | | | |
| | | 2011 | | 2010 | t in | 2010 | N N O N | 2009 pt per sha | ro | 2008 | | 2007 | | 2006 |
| | | | | (| p 111 | 1111110115, | exce | pi per sna | nea | amounts) | | | | |
| Summary Balance Sheet Data: Cash and cash | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| equivalents | \$ | 694.0 | \$ | 452.1 | \$ | 757.0 | \$ | 292.2 | \$ | 655.8 | \$ | 202.6 | \$ | 366.8 |
| Investments at fair value | т | 7,245.7 | Ŧ | 7,357.9 | - | 7,183.6 | | 7,156.3 | + | 6,157.1 | + | 6,029.3 | Ŧ | 5,440.3 |
| Reinsurance recoverable | | 975.5 | | 920.5 | | 927.6 | | 920.0 | | 888.3 | | 682.8 | | 689.1 |
| Total assets | | 10,668.8 | | 10,324.5 | | 10,427.6 | | 9,653.2 | | 9,022.5 | | 7,899.1 | | 7,620.6 |
| Reserve for losses and | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| loss expenses | | 5,100.6 | | 4,853.4 | | 4,879.2 | | 4,761.8 | | 4,576.8 | | 3,919.8 | | 3,637.0 |
| Unearned premiums | | 1,096.3 | | 1,007.9 | | 962.2 | | 928.6 | | 930.4 | | 811.1 | | 813.8 |
| Total debt | | 797.8 | | 499.0 | | 797.7 | | 498.9 | | 742.5 | | 498.7 | | 498.6 |
| Total shareholders equity | / | 2,951.0 | | 3,338.8 | | 3,075.8 | | 3,213.3 | | 2,416.9 | | 2,239.8 | | 2,220.1 |
| Book value per common | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| share(6) | \$ | 77.86 | \$ | 66.17 | \$ | 80.75 | \$ | 64.61 | \$ | 49.29 | \$ | 45.95 | \$ | 36.82 |

(1) Calculated by dividing net losses and loss expenses by net premiums earned.

(2) Calculated by dividing acquisition costs by net premiums earned.

(3) Calculated by dividing general and administrative expenses by net premiums earned.

(4) Calculated by combining the acquisition cost ratio and the general and administrative expense ratio.

- (5) Calculated by combining the loss ratio, acquisition cost ratio and general and administrative expense ratio.
- (6) Book value per common share is total shareholders equity divided by common shares outstanding.

Summary Historical Consolidated Financial Data of Transatlantic

The following table sets forth selected historical consolidated financial data of Transatlantic. This data is derived from Transatlantic s Consolidated Financial Statements as of and for the years ended December 31, 2010, 2009, 2008, 2007 and 2006, respectively, and the unaudited quarterly financial statements as of and for the three months ended March 31, 2011 and 2010, which in the opinion of management include all adjustments necessary for a fair statement of the results for the unaudited interim periods. This selected financial data should be read in conjunction with Transatlantic s Consolidated Financial Statements and related Notes included elsewhere in Transatlantic s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2010 and Transatlantic s quarterly report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended March 31, 2011, each of which is incorporated by reference in this joint proxy statement/prospectus. See Where You Can Find More Information beginning on page 159.

Statement of Operations Data of Transatlantic

| | | Three Mon Marc | | | | | Years Ended December 31, | | | | | | | |
|-------------------------|----|-------------------|----|-----------|-------|---------------|--------------------------|----------------|------|-----------------|----|-------------|----|----------|
| | | 2011 | | 2010 | | 2010 | | 2009 | | 2008 | | 2007 | | 2006 |
| | | | | | (in 1 | thousands, ex | cept | t per share an | noui | nts and ratios) |) | | | |
| oremiums en | \$ | 1,043,824 | \$ | 1,026,299 | \$ | 3,881,693 | \$ | 3,986,101 | \$ | 4,108,092 | \$ | 3,952,899 | \$ | 3,633,44 |
| | Ψ | 1,045,024 | Ψ | 1,020,277 | Ψ | 5,001,075 | Ψ | 5,700,101 | Ψ | 4,100,092 | Ψ | 5,752,077 | Ψ | 5,055,1 |
| remiums | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| ed 1 | \$ | 956,829 | \$ | 992,595 | \$ | 3,858,620 | \$ | 4,039,082 | \$ | 4,067,389 | \$ | 3,902,669 | \$ | 3,604,09 |
| osses and idjustment | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| nses incurred | | (1,169,052) | | (786,324) | | (2,681,774) | | (2,679,171) | | (2,907,227) | | (2,638,033) | | (2,462,6 |
| ommissions | | (241,001) | | (234,512) | | (932,820) | | (927,918) | | (980,626) | | (980,121) | | (903,6 |
| ase | | | | · · · · | | | | ~ / / | | | | | | × , |
| ease) in | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| red policy | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| isition costs | | 32,160 | | 5,500 | | 2,898 | | (12,406) | | 6,956 | | 16,901 | | 13,4′ |
| r rwriting | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| nses | | (36,725) | | (44,129) | | (177,624) | | (158,181) | | (131,555) | | (115,760) | | (102,3 |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| rwriting) profit(1) | | (457,789) | | (66,870) | | 69,300 | | 261,406 | | 54,937 | | 185,656 | | 148,8 |
| nvestment | | (437,789) | | (00,870) | | 09,500 | | 201,400 | | 54,957 | | 185,050 | | 140,0 |
| ne | | 106,840 | | 112,610 | | 473,547 | | 467,402 | | 440,451 | | 469,772 | | 434,54 |
| zed net | | 100,010 | | 112,010 | | | | , | | , | | , | | |
| al gains | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| es)(2) | | 55,412 | | (1,889) | | 30,101 | | (70,641) | | (435,541) | | 9,389 | | 10,80 |
| s) gain on | | (1,179) | | | | (115) | | 9,869 | | 10,250 | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

guishment of

Table of Contents

Edgar Filing: Allied World Assurance Co Holdings, AG - Form S-4

| est on senior | (16,894) | (17,086) | (68,272) | | (43,454) | (43,359) | (43,421) | (43,4 |
|-------------------------|-----------------|--------------|---------------|----|-----------|---------------|---------------|--------------|
| r expenses, | (10,02.) | (17,000) | (00,=,=, | | (10,10.) | (10,000) | (10, 1-1) | (10,1 |
| | (7,152) | (7,685) | (31,773) | | (28,549) | (23,515) | (25,644) | (10,98 |
| s) income e income | | | | | | | | |
| | (320,762) | 19,080 | 472,788 | | 596,033 | 3,223 | 595,752 | 539,9 |
| ne (taxes) fits | 130,610 | (3,205) | (70,587) | | (118,371) | 99,031 | (108,611) | (111,7: |
| loss) income | \$ (190,152) | \$ 15,875 | \$ 402,201 | \$ | 477,662 | \$ 102,254 | \$ 487,141 | \$ 428,1: |
| Common | | | | | | | | |
| e: loss) income: | | | | | | | | I |
| , | \$ (3.05) | \$ 0.24 | \$ 6.28 | \$ | 7.20 | \$ 1.54 | \$ 7.37 | \$ 6.4 |
| ed | (3.05) | 0.24 | 6.19 | | 7.15 | 1.53 | 7.31 | 6.4 |
| dividends | | - 0 | - - | | 70 | | | |
| red | 0.21 | 0.20 | 0.83 | | 0.79 | 0.73 | 0.62 | 0.: |
| e Data: | | | | | | | | 1 |
| thed average non shares | | | | | | | | |
| anding: | | | | | | | | 1 |
| anom ₅ . | 62,365 | 65,879 | 64,092 | | 66,381 | 66,270 | 66,124 | 65,9: |
| ed | 62,365 | 66,551 | 64,930 | | 66,802 | 66,722 | 66,654 | 66,20 |
| os: (3) | | | | | · | · | · | |
| ratio | 122.2% | 79.2% | 69.5% | | 66.3% | 71.5% | 67.6% | 68 |
| mission ratio | 21.8 | 23.1 | 24.1 | | 23.3 | 23.9 | 24.7 | 24 |
| rwriting | | | | | | | | |
| nse ratio | 3.8 | 4.4 | 4.6 | | 3.9 | 3.2 | 2.9 | 2 |
| rwriting | | | | | | | | |
| nse ratio | 25.6 | 27.5 | 28.7 | | 27.2 | 27.1 | 27.6 | 27 |
| bined ratio | 147.8% | 106.7% | 98.2% | | 93.5% | 98.6% | 95.2% | 95 |
| | | | 1 | 15 | | | | |
| l | | | | | | | | r |

Balance Sheet Data of Transatlantic

| | | As of M | arcl | h 31, | | | As of December 31, | | | | | | | |
|-----------------|----|------------|------|------------|----|---|--------------------|-----------------------|-----|------------------|----|------------|----|-----------|
| | | 2011 | | 2010 | (| 2010 \$ in thousan | ds, o | 2009 except per sh | are | 2008 amounts) | - | 2007 | | 2006 |
| tal investments | \$ | 13,152,050 | \$ | 12,178,336 | \$ | 12,972,739 | \$ | 12,315,395 | \$ | 10,229,557 | \$ | 12,500,540 | \$ | 11,130,83 |
| sh and cash | Ŷ | 10,102,000 | Ŷ | 12,170,000 | Ŷ | 1_,,,,_,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, | Ŷ | 12,010,090 | Ŷ | 10,227,007 | Ψ | 12,000,010 | Ŷ | 11,100,00 |
| ivalents | | 331,307 | | 423,784 | | 284,491 | | 195,723 | | 288,920 | | 255,432 | | 205,26 |
| al assets | | 16,335,382 | | 15,134,408 | | 15,705,354 | | 14,943,659 | | 13,376,938 | | 15,484,327 | | 14,268,46 |
| paid losses and | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| s adjustment | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| enses | | 9,773,978 | | 8,706,265 | | 9,020,610 | | 8,609,105 | | 8,124,482 | | 7,926,261 | | 7,467,94 |
| earned premiums | | 1,321,276 | | 1,243,803 | | 1,212,535 | | 1,187,526 | | 1,220,133 | | 1,226,647 | | 1,144,02 |
| nior notes | | 1,005,683 | | 1,033,193 | | 1,030,511 | | 1,033,087 | | 722,243 | | 746,930 | | 746,63 |
| al stockholders | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| lity | | 4,041,373 | | 3,985,114 | | 4,284,459 | | 4,034,380 | | 3,198,220 | | 3,349,042 | | 2,958,27 |
| ok value per | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| nmon share(4) | \$ | 64.69 | \$ | 61.97 | \$ | 68.83 | \$ | 60.77 | \$ | 48.19 | \$ | 50.56 | \$ | 44.8 |

- (1) Includes pre-tax net catastrophe (costs) of (\$545) million in the first quarter of 2011, (\$130) million in the first quarter of 2010, (\$202) million in the full year 2010, \$6 million in the full year 2009, (\$170) million in the full year 2008, (\$55) million in the full year 2007 and (\$29) million in the full year 2006.
- (2) Includes other-than-temporary impairment write-downs charged to earnings of (\$2) million in the first quarter of 2011, (\$6) million in the first quarter of 2010, (\$8) million in the full year 2009, (\$318) million in the full year 2008, (\$27) million in the full year 2007 and (\$1) million in the full year 2006.
- (3) The loss ratio represents the absolute value of net losses and loss adjustment expenses incurred expressed as a percentage of net premiums earned. The underwriting expense ratio represents the sum of the commission ratio and the other underwriting expense ratio. The commission ratio represents the absolute value of the sum of net commission and the (decrease) increase in deferred policy acquisition costs expressed as a percentage of net premiums earned. The other underwriting expense ratio represents the absolute value of other underwriting expenses expressed as a percentage of net premiums earned. The other underwriting expense ratio represents the absolute value of other underwriting expenses expressed as a percentage of net premiums earned. The combined ratio represents the sum of the loss ratio and the underwriting expense ratio.
- (4) Book value per common share is stockholders equity divided by common shares outstanding.

Summary Unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Consolidated Financial Information of Allied World and Transatlantic

The following table presents selected unaudited pro forma condensed consolidated financial information about the combined company s consolidated balance sheet and statements of operations, after giving effect to the merger. The information under Selected Pro Forma Condensed Consolidated Statements of Operations Data in the table below gives effect to the merger as if it had been consummated on January 1, 2010, the beginning of the earliest period presented. The information under Selected Pro Forma Condensed Consolidated Balance Sheet Data in the table below assumes the merger had been consummated on March 31, 2011. This unaudited pro forma condensed consolidated financial information was prepared using the acquisition method of accounting, with Transatlantic considered the accounting acquirer of Allied World. See Accounting Treatment on page 123.

In addition, the selected unaudited pro forma condensed consolidated financial information includes adjustments that are preliminary and may be revised. There can be no assurance that such revisions will not result in material changes. The selected unaudited pro forma condensed consolidated financial information is presented for illustrative purposes only and is not necessarily indicative of results that actually would have occurred or that may occur in the future had the merger been completed on the dates indicated, nor is it necessarily indicative of the future operating results or financial position of the combined company.

The information presented below should be read in conjunction with the historical consolidated financial statements of Allied World and Transatlantic including the related notes, filed by each of them with the SEC, and with the pro forma condensed consolidated financial information of Allied World and Transatlantic, including the related notes, appearing elsewhere in this document. See Where You Can Find More Information beginning on page 159 and Unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Consolidated Financial Information beginning on page 124.

Selected Pro Forma Condensed Consolidated Balance Sheet Data As of March 31, 2011

| | () | As of arch 31, 2011 Unaudited) ousands of U.S. dollars) |
|---|-------|---|
| ASSETS | | |
| Total investments | \$ | 20,397,744 |
| Cash and cash equivalents and restricted cash | | 1,063,544 |
| Insurance and reinsurance assets | | 3,659,542 |
| Goodwill | | |
| Intangible assets | | 276,711 |
| All other assets | | 1,376,223 |
| Total assets | \$ | 26,773,764 |
| LIABILITIES AND SHAREHOLDERS E | OUITY | |
| Unpaid losses and loss adjustment expenses | \$ | 14,808,258 |
| Unearned premiums | | 2,408,610 |
| Senior notes | | 1,861,890 |
| All other liabilities | | 950,207 |
| Total liabilities | | 20,028,965 |
| Total shareholders equity | | 6,744,799 |
| | | |
| Total liabilities and shareholders equity | \$ | 26,773,764 |
| 18 | | |

Selected Pro Forma Condensed Consolidated Statements of Operations Data For the Three Months Ended March 31, 2011 and Year Ended December 31, 2010

| | Ma | ree Months Ended rch 31, 2011 (Una housands, excep and per s | Deco udited) pt shar | es outstanding | | | | | |
|---|----|---|----------------------------|----------------|--|--|--|--|--|
| Revenues: | | | | | | | | | |
| Net premiums written | \$ | 1,524,695 | \$ | 5,274,148 | | | | | |
| Increase in net unearned premiums | | (232,990) | | (55,980) | | | | | |
| Net premiums earned | | 1,291,705 | | 5,218,168 | | | | | |
| Net investment income | | 155,767 | | 712,565 | | | | | |
| Realized net capital gains | | 106,230 | | 315,101 | | | | | |
| Loss on early extinguishment of debt | | (1,179) | | (115) | | | | | |
| Total revenues | | 1,552,523 | | 6,245,719 | | | | | |
| Expenses: | | | | | | | | | |
| Net losses and loss adjustment expenses | | 1,473,504 | | 3,389,657 | | | | | |
| Acquisition costs | | 246,923 | | 1,089,411 | | | | | |
| Other underwriting expenses | | 103,529 | | 467,724 | | | | | |
| Interest on senior notes | | 28,095 | | 99,647 | | | | | |
| Other expenses, net | | 8,604 | | 146,292 | | | | | |
| Total expenses | | 1,860,655 | | 5,192,731 | | | | | |
| (Loss) income before income taxes | | (308,132) | | 1,052,988 | | | | | |
| Income taxes (benefits) | | (128,327) | | 97,532 | | | | | |
| Net (loss) income | \$ | (179,805) | \$ | 955,456 | | | | | |
| Net (loss) income per common share: | | | | | | | | | |
| Basic | \$ | (1.93) | \$ | 9.27 | | | | | |
| Diluted | | (1.93) | | 8.93 | | | | | |
| Dividends per common share | | | | 1.05 | | | | | |
| Weighted average common shares outstanding: | | | | | | | | | |
| Basic | | 93,213,924 | | 103,025,196 | | | | | |
| Diluted | | 93,213,924 | | 107,045,083 | | | | | |
| 19 | | | | | | | | | |

Unaudited Comparative Per Share Data

Presented below are Allied World s and Transatlantic s historical per share data for the three months ended March 31, 2011 and the year ended December 31, 2010 and unaudited pro forma consolidated per share data for the three months ended March 31, 2011 and the year ended December 31, 2010. This information should be read together with the consolidated financial statements and related notes of Allied World and Transatlantic that are incorporated by reference in this joint proxy statement/prospectus and with the unaudited pro forma condensed consolidated financial data included under Unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Consolidated Financial Information beginning on page 124. The pro forma information is presented for illustrative purposes only and is not necessarily indicative of the operating results or financial position that would have occurred if the merger had been completed as of the beginning of the periods presented, nor is it necessarily indicative of the future operating results or financial position of the combined company. The historical book value per share is computed by dividing total stockholders equity by the number of shares of common stock outstanding at the end of the period. The pro forma net income (loss) per share of the combined company is computed by dividing the pro forma net income (loss) by the pro forma weighted average number of shares outstanding. The pro forma book value per share of the combined company is computed by dividing total pro forma stockholders equity by the pro forma number of shares of common stock outstanding at the end of the period. The Transatlantic unaudited pro forma equivalent per share financial information is computed by multiplying the Allied World unaudited pro forma consolidated per share amounts by the exchange ratio (0.88 Allied World shares for each share of Transatlantic common stock).

| | Thre E Ma | r Ended mber 31, | |
|---|-----------------|---------------------|-------------|
| Allied World Historical | | 2011 | 2010 |
| Net income per share: | | | |
| Basic | \$ | 0.23 | \$ 14.30 |
| Diluted | \$ | 0.21 | \$ 13.32 |
| Book value per share of common stock | \$ | 77.86 | \$ 80.75 |
| Transatlantic Historical | | | |
| Net (loss) income per share: | | | |
| Basic | \$ | (3.05) | \$ 6.28 |
| Diluted | \$ | (3.05) | \$ 6.19 |
| Book value per share of common stock | \$ | 64.69 | \$ 68.83 |
| Allied World Unaudited Pro Forma Consolidated Amounts | | | |
| Net (loss) income per share: | | | |
| Basic | \$ | (1.93) | \$ 9.27 |
| Diluted | \$ | (1.93) | \$ 8.93 |
| Pro forma book value per share of common stock | \$ | 72.52 | (1) |
| Transatlantic Unaudited Pro Forma Equivalent Per Share Data | | | |
| Net (loss) income per share: | | | |
| Basic | \$ | (1.70) | \$ 8.16 |
| Diluted | \$ | (1.70) | \$ 7.85 |
| | | | |

| Edgar Filing: Allied World Assurance Co Holdings, AG - Form S-4 | | | |
|---|----|-------|-----|
| Pro forma book value per share of common stock | \$ | 63.81 | (1) |
| (1) Not applicable. | | | |

SPECIAL NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This joint proxy statement/prospectus and the documents incorporated by reference into this joint proxy statement/prospectus contain forward-looking statements within the meaning of the safe harbor provisions of the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995 that are not limited to historical facts, but reflect Allied World s and Transatlantic s current beliefs, expectations or intentions regarding future events. These statements include in general forward-looking statements both with respect to Allied World and Transatlantic and the insurance and reinsurance industry. Statements that are not historical facts, including statements that use terms such as anticipates, believes. seeks and will and that relate to our plans and objectives for future operation expects. intends. plans. projects. forward-looking statements. In light of the risks and uncertainties inherent in all forward-looking statements, the inclusion of such statements in this joint proxy statement/prospectus should not be considered as a representation by us or any other person that our objectives or plans will be achieved. These forward-looking statements include, without limitation, Allied World s and Transatlantic s expectations with respect to the synergies, costs and other anticipated financial impacts of the proposed transaction; future financial and operating results of the combined company; the combined company s plans, objectives, expectations and intentions with respect to future operations and services; approval of the proposed transaction by stockholders and by governmental regulatory authorities; the satisfaction of the closing conditions to the proposed transaction; and the timing of the completion of the proposed transaction.

All forward-looking statements involve significant risks and uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ materially from those in the forward-looking statements, many of which are generally outside the control of Allied World and Transatlantic and are difficult to predict. These risks and uncertainties also include those set forth under

Risk Factors, beginning on page 22, as well as, among others, risks and uncertainties relating to: any event, change or other circumstance that could give rise to the termination of the merger agreement; the inability to obtain Transatlantic s or Allied World s shareholder approval or the failure to satisfy other conditions to completion of the merger, including receipt of regulatory approvals; risks that the proposed transaction disrupts each company s current plans and operations; the ability to retain key personnel; the ability to realize the benefits of the merger; the amount of the costs, fees, expenses and charges related to the merger; pricing and policy term trends; increased competition; the impact of acts of terrorism and acts of war; greater frequency or severity of unpredictable catastrophic events; negative rating agency actions; the adequacy of each party s loss reserves; Allied World or its non-U.S. subsidiaries becoming subject to significant income taxes in the United States or elsewhere; changes in regulations or tax laws; changes in the availability, cost or quality of reinsurance or retrocessional coverage; adverse general economic conditions; and judicial, legislative, political and other governmental developments, as well as management s response to these factors, and other factors identified in each company s filings with the SEC. Allied World and Transatlantic caution that the foregoing list of factors is not exclusive.

Additional information concerning these and other risk factors is contained in Allied World's and Transatlantic's most recently filed Annual Reports on Form 10-K, subsequent Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q, Current Reports on Form 8-K, and other SEC filings. All subsequent written and oral forward-looking statements concerning Allied World, Transatlantic, the proposed transaction or other matters and attributable to Allied World or Transatlantic or any person acting on their behalf are expressly qualified in their entirety by the cautionary statements above. You are cautioned not to place undue reliance on these forward-looking statements, which speak only to the date they are made. Allied World and Transatlantic are under no obligation (and expressly disclaim any such obligation) to update or revise any forward-looking statement that may be made from time to time, whether as a result of new information, future developments or otherwise.

RISK FACTORS

In addition to the other information included and incorporated by reference in this joint proxy statement/prospectus, including the matters addressed in the section entitled Special Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements, you should carefully consider the following risks before deciding whether to vote for the adoption of the merger agreement proposal, the adjournment proposal and the golden parachute proposal, in the case of Transatlantic stockholders, or for the share capital increase proposals, the NYSE share issuance proposal, the name change proposal, the election of directors proposal, the capital reduction proposal and the Stock Incentive Plan proposal, in the case of Allied World shareholders. In addition, you should read and consider the risks associated with each of the businesses of Allied World and Transatlantic because these risks will also affect the combined company. These risks can be found in the Annual Reports on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2010 for each of Allied World and Transatlantic, as such risks may be updated or supplemented in each company s subsequently filed Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q or Current Reports on Form 8-K, which are incorporated by reference into this joint proxy statement/prospectus. You should also read and consider the other information in this joint proxy statement/prospectus. See the section entitled Where You Can Find More Information beginning on page 159.

Risk Factors Relating to the Merger

The exchange ratio is fixed and will not be adjusted in the event of any change in either Allied World s or Transatlantic s stock price.

Upon closing of the merger, each share of Transatlantic common stock will be converted into the right to receive 0.88 Allied World shares. This exchange ratio is fixed in the merger agreement and will not be adjusted for changes in the market price of either Allied World shares or Transatlantic common stock between the date of signing the merger agreement and completion of the merger. Changes in the price of Allied World shares prior to the completion of the merger will affect the market value of Allied World shares that Transatlantic stockholders will receive on the effective date of the merger. Stock price changes may result from a variety of factors (many of which are beyond Allied World s' or Transatlantic stockholders:

changes in Allied World s and Transatlantic s respective businesses, operations and prospects, or the market assessments thereof;

market assessments of the likelihood that the merger will be completed, including related considerations regarding regulatory approvals of the merger; and

general market and economic conditions and other factors generally affecting the price of Allied World shares and Transatlantic common stock.

The price of Allied World shares at the closing of the merger may vary from the price on the date the merger agreement was executed, on the date of this joint proxy statement/prospectus and on the date of the Special Shareholder Meetings of Allied World and Transatlantic. As a result, the market value represented by the exchange ratio will also vary. For example, based on the range of closing prices of Allied World shares during the period from June 10, 2011, the last trading date before public announcement of the merger, through , 2011, the last practicable trading date before the date of this joint proxy statement/prospectus, the exchange ratio represented a market value ranging from a low of \$ to a high of \$ for each share of Transatlantic common stock.

Edgar Filing: Allied World Assurance Co Holdings, AG - Form S-4

Because the merger will be completed after the Special Shareholder Meetings, at the time of your Special Shareholder Meeting, you will not know the exact market value of the Allied World shares that Transatlantic stockholders will receive upon completion of the merger.

If the price of Allied World shares increases between the time of the meetings and the effective time of the merger, Transatlantic stockholders will receive Allied World shares that have a market value that is greater than the market value of such shares at the time of the meetings. If the price of Allied World shares decreases

22

between the time of the meetings and the effective time of the merger, Transatlantic stockholders will receive Allied World shares that have a market value that is less than the market value of such shares at the time of the meetings. Therefore, because the exchange ratio is fixed, stockholders cannot be sure at the time of the meetings of the market value of the consideration that will be paid to Transatlantic stockholders upon completion of the merger.

The merger is subject to a number of conditions, including certain governmental and regulatory conditions that may not be satisfied, or may not be completed on a timely basis, or at all. Failure to complete the transactions could have material and adverse effects on Allied World and Transatlantic.

Completion of the merger is conditioned upon, among other matters, the receipt of certain governmental authorizations, consents, orders or other approvals, including the expiration or termination of the waiting period under the HSR Act, the approval of antitrust authorities in the United Kingdom and Germany, and the approval of insurance regulators in Bermuda, Switzerland and New York. In deciding whether to grant antitrust, insurance or other regulatory clearances, the relevant governmental entities will consider the effect of the merger within their relevant jurisdictions. The governmental agencies from which Allied World and Transatlantic will seek the approvals have broad discretion in administering the governing regulations. The terms and conditions of the approvals that are granted may impose requirements, limitations or costs or place restrictions on the conduct of the combined company s business. There can be no assurance that regulators will not impose conditions, terms, obligations or restrictions will not have the effect of delaying completion of the merger or imposing additional material costs on, or materially limiting the revenues of, the combined company following the merger. In addition, neither Allied World nor Transatlantic can provide assurances that any such conditions, terms, obligations or restrictions will not have the merger. For a more detailed description of the regulatory review process, see the section entitled The Merger Regulatory Clearances Required for the Merger beginning on page 82.

If the merger is not completed on a timely basis, or at all, Allied World s and Transatlantic s respective ongoing businesses may be adversely affected. Additionally, in the event the merger is not completed, Allied World and Transatlantic will be subject to a number of risks without realizing any of the benefits of having completed the merger, including (i) the payment of certain fees and costs relating to the merger, such as legal, accounting, financial advisor and printing fees, (ii) the potential decline in the market price of Allied World s and Transatlantic s shares, (iii) the risk that the parties may not find a party willing to enter into a merger agreement on terms equivalent to or more attractive than the terms set forth in the merger agreement and (iv) the loss of time and resources.

Uncertainties associated with the merger may cause a loss of management personnel and other key employees which could adversely affect the future business, operations and financial results of the combined company.

Whether or not the merger is completed, the announcement and pendency of the merger could disrupt the businesses of Allied World and Transatlantic. Allied World and Transatlantic are dependent on the experience and industry knowledge of their senior management and other key employees to execute their business plans. The combined company s success after the merger will depend in part upon the ability of Allied World and Transatlantic to retain key management personnel and other key employees. Current and prospective employees of Allied World and Transatlantic to retain key management personnel and other key employees. Current and prospective employees of Allied World and Transatlantic may experience uncertainty about their roles within the combined company following the merger, which may have an adverse effect on the ability of each of Allied World and Transatlantic to attract or retain key management and other key personnel. Accordingly, no assurance can be given that the combined company will be able to attract or retain key management personnel and other key employees of Allied World and Transatlantic to the same extent that such companies have previously been able to attract or retain employees. In addition, the combined company might not be able to locate suitable replacements for any such key employees who leave the combined company or offer employment to potential replacements on reasonable terms.

Several lawsuits have been filed against Allied World and Transatlantic challenging the merger, and an adverse ruling may prevent the merger from being completed.

Allied World and Transatlantic, as well as the members of the Transatlantic board of directors, have been named as defendants in several lawsuits brought by purported shareholders of Transatlantic challenging the merger and seeking, among other things, injunctive relief to enjoin the defendants from completing the merger on the agreed-upon terms. See The Merger Litigation Related to the Merger beginning on page 85 for more information about the lawsuits that have been filed related to the merger.

One of the conditions to the closing of the merger is that no order, injunction, decree or other legal restraint or prohibition shall be in effect that prevents completion of the merger. Consequently, if a settlement or other resolution is not reached in the lawsuits referenced above and the plaintiffs secure injunctive or other relief prohibiting, delaying or otherwise adversely affecting Allied World and Transatlantic s ability to complete the merger, then such injunctive or other relief may prevent the merger from becoming effective within the expected timeframe or at all.

The merger agreement contains provisions that could discourage a potential competing acquiror of either Allied World or Transatlantic.

The merger agreement contains no shop provisions that, subject to limited exceptions, restrict each of Allied World s and Transatlantic s ability to solicit, initiate, or knowingly encourage and facilitate competing third-party proposals for the acquisition of its company s shares or assets. Further, even if the Allied World board of directors or the Transatlantic board of directors, respectively, withdraws or qualifies its recommendation with respect to the merger, Allied World or Transatlantic, as the case may be, will still be required to submit each of their merger-related proposals to a vote at their shareholder meeting. In addition, the other party generally has an opportunity to offer to modify the terms of the merger in response to any competing acquisition proposals before the board of directors of the company that has received a third-party proposal may withdraw or qualify its recommendation with respect to the merger. In some circumstances, upon termination of the merger agreement, one of the parties will be required to pay a termination fee of \$115 million or \$35 million to the other party, and/or an expense reimbursement up to a maximum of \$35 million. See The Merger Agreement No Solicitation of Alternative Proposals beginning on page 92, The Merger Agreement Termination of the Merger Agreement beginning on page 99 and The Merger Agreement Expenses and Termination Fees; Liability for Breach beginning on page 99.

These provisions could discourage a potential third-party acquiror that might have an interest in acquiring all or a significant portion of Allied World or Transatlantic from considering or proposing that acquisition, at a higher per share cash or market value than the market value proposed to be received or realized in the merger or might result in a potential third-party acquiror proposing to pay a lower price to the shareholders than it might otherwise have proposed to pay because of the added expense of the termination fee and/or expense reimbursement that may become payable in certain circumstances.

If the merger agreement is terminated and either Allied World or Transatlantic determines to seek another business combination, it may not be able to negotiate a transaction with another party on terms comparable to, or better than, the terms of the merger.

The fairness opinions delivered by Deutsche Bank and Moelis will not reflect changes in circumstances between signing the merger agreement and the completion of the merger.

Neither the Allied World board of directors nor the Transatlantic board of directors has obtained an updated fairness opinion as of the date of this joint proxy statement/prospectus from Deutsche Bank, Allied World s financial advisor, or Moelis, Transatlantic s financial advisor.

Table of Contents

Changes in the operations and prospects of Allied World or Transatlantic, general market and economic conditions and other factors that may be beyond their control, and on which the fairness opinions were based, may alter the value of Allied World or Transatlantic or the prices of Allied World shares or Transatlantic common stock by the time the merger is completed. The opinions do not speak as of the time the merger will

be completed or as of any date other than the dates of such opinions. Because neither company anticipates asking its financial advisor to update its opinion, these opinions only address the fairness of the exchange ratio or merger consideration, from a financial point of view, at the time the merger agreement was executed. The opinions are included as Annexes B and C to this joint proxy statement/prospectus. For a description of the opinions and a summary of the material financial analyses in connection with rendering such opinions, please refer to The Merger Opinion of Allied World's Financial Advisors beginning on page 53 and The Merger Opinion of Transatlantic s Financial Advisor beginning on page 68.

The merger will be taxable to Transatlantic stockholders.

The receipt of Allied World shares (and cash, if any, received in lieu of Allied World fractional shares) by U.S. holders in exchange for shares of Transatlantic common stock pursuant to the merger will be a taxable transaction for U.S. federal income tax purposes. For a description of the tax consequences of the merger, please refer to Material U.S. Federal Income Tax Consequences beginning on page 121.

Risk Factors Relating to the Combined Company Following the Merger

Although Allied World and Transatlantic expect to realize certain benefits as a result of the merger, there is the possibility that the combined company may be unable to integrate successfully the businesses of Allied World and Transatlantic in order to realize the anticipated benefits of the merger.

The merger involves the combination of two companies that currently operate as independent public companies. The combined company will be required to devote significant management attention and resources to integrating the business practices and operations of Allied World and Transatlantic. Due to legal restrictions, Allied World and Transatlantic have been able to conduct only limited planning regarding the integration of the two companies after completion of the merger and have not yet determined the exact nature of how the businesses and operations of the two companies will be combined thereafter. Potential difficulties the combined company may encounter as part of the integration process include the following:

the inability to successfully combine the businesses in a manner that permits the combined company to achieve the full synergies anticipated to result from the merger;

complexities associated with managing the combined businesses, including the challenge of integrating complex systems, technology, networks and other assets of each company in a seamless manner that minimizes any adverse impact on customers, suppliers, brokers, employees and other constituencies;

the costs of integration and compliance and the possibility that the full benefits anticipated to result from the merger will not be realized;

any delay in the integration of management teams, strategies, operations, products and services;

diversion of the attention of each company s management as a result of the merger;

differences in business backgrounds, corporate cultures and management philosophies that may delay successful integration;

the ability to retain key employees;

the ability to create and enforce uniform standards, controls, procedures, policies and information systems;

potential unknown liabilities and unforeseen increased expenses or delays associated with the merger, including one-time cash costs to integrate the companies beyond current estimates; and

the disruption of, or the loss of momentum in, each company s ongoing businesses or inconsistencies in standards, controls, procedures and policies,

any of which could adversely affect each company s ability to maintain relationships with customers, suppliers, brokers, employees and other constituencies or Allied World s and Transatlantic s ability to achieve the

anticipated benefits of the merger or could reduce each company s earnings or otherwise adversely affect the business and financial results of the combined company.

Current Allied World shareholders and Transatlantic stockholders will have a reduced ownership and voting interest after the merger and will exercise less influence over management.

Current Allied World shareholders have the right to vote in the election of the Allied World board of directors and on other matters affecting Allied World. Current Transatlantic stockholders have the right to vote in the election of the Transatlantic board of directors and on other matters affecting Transatlantic. Immediately after the merger is completed, it is expected that, on a fully diluted basis, current Allied World shareholders will own approximately 42% of the combined company and current Transatlantic stockholders will own approximately 58% of the combined company. As a result of the merger, current Allied World shareholders and current Transatlantic stockholders will have less influence on the management and policies of the combined company than they now have on the management and policies of Allied World and Transatlantic, respectively. Additionally, the Allied World Articles impose voting restrictions on holders of 10% or more of the total combined voting power of Allied World issued shares such that these shareholders voting power is reduced to less than 10% of the total voting power.

The future results of the combined company will suffer if the combined company does not effectively manage its expanded operations following the merger.

Following the merger, the size of the business of the combined company will increase significantly beyond the current size of either Allied World s or Transatlantic s business. The combined company s future success depends, in part, upon its ability to manage this expanded business, which will pose substantial challenges for management, including challenges related to the management and monitoring of new global operations and associated increased costs and complexity. There can be no assurances that the combined company will be successful or that it will realize the expected operating efficiencies, cost savings, revenue enhancements and other benefits currently anticipated from the merger.

The financial analyses and forecasts considered by Allied World and Transatlantic and their respective financial advisors may not be realized, which may adversely affect the market price of Allied World shares following the merger.

In performing their financial analyses and rendering their opinions regarding the fairness, from a financial point of view, of the exchange ratio set forth in the merger agreement, each of the respective financial advisors to Allied World and Transatlantic independently reviewed and relied on, among other things, internal stand-alone and pro forma financial analyses and forecasts as separately provided to each respective financial advisor by Allied World or Transatlantic. See the sections entitled The Merger Certain Allied World Prospective Financial Information and The Merger Certain Transatlantic Prospective Financial Information. The financial advisor of Transatlantic, Moelis, assumed, at the direction of the board of directors of Transatlantic, that such financial information was reasonably prepared on a basis reflecting the best currently available estimates and judgments of the management of Allied World and Transatlantic as to the future performance of their respective companies and that such future financial results will be achieved at the times and in the amounts projected by management of Allied World and Transatlantic. These analyses and forecasts were prepared by, or as directed by, the managements of Allied World and Transatlantic and were also considered by the Allied World board of directors and the Transatlantic board of directors. None of these analyses or forecasts were prepared with a view towards public disclosure or compliance with the published guidelines of the SEC, GAAP, SAP, international financial reporting standards (IFRS) or the guidelines established by the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants for preparation and presentation of financial forecasts. These projections are inherently based on various estimates and assumptions that are subject to the judgment of those preparing them. These projections are also subject to significant economic, competitive, industry and other

uncertainties and contingencies, all of which are difficult or impossible to predict and many of which are beyond the control of Allied World and Transatlantic. Accordingly, there can be no assurance that Allied World s or Transatlantic s financial condition or results of operations will be consistent with those set forth in

such analyses and forecasts. Significantly worse financial results could have a material adverse effect on the market price of TransAllied shares following the merger.

The combined company is expected to incur substantial expenses related to the merger and the integration of the companies.

The combined company is expected to incur substantial expenses in connection with the merger and the integration of Allied World and Transatlantic. There are a large number of processes, policies, procedures, operations, technologies and systems that must be integrated. While Allied World and Transatlantic have assumed that a certain level of expenses would be incurred, there are many factors beyond their control that could affect the total amount or the timing of the integration expenses. Moreover, many of the expenses that will be incurred are, by their nature, difficult to estimate accurately. These expenses could, particularly in the near term, exceed the savings that the combined company expects to achieve from the elimination of duplicative expenses and the realization of economies of scale and cost savings. These integration expenses likely will result in the combined company taking significant charges against earnings following the completion of the merger, and the amount and timing of such charges are uncertain at present.

There can be no assurance that the merger will not result in a ratings downgrade of Allied World s or Transatlantic s insurance or reinsurance operating companies, which may result in an adverse effect on the business, financial condition and operating results.

Ratings with respect to claims paying ability and financial strength are important factors in establishing the competitive position of insurance and reinsurance companies and will also impact the cost and availability of capital to an insurance and reinsurance companies, financial intermediaries and financial institutions on the basis of a number of factors, including the ratings assigned by internationally-recognized rating organizations. Ratings will represent an important consideration in maintaining customer confidence in the combined company and in its ability to market insurance and reinsurance products. Rating organizations regularly analyze the financial performance and condition of insurers. Any ratings downgrade, or the potential for a ratings downgrade, of Allied World, Transatlantic, the combined company or any of their insurance or reinsurance subsidiaries could adversely affect their ability to market and distribute products and services, which could have an adverse effect on Allied World s, Transatlantic s or the combined company s, as applicable, business, financial condition and operating results. There is a risk that Allied World and/or Transatlantic is subject to being downgraded, and there can be no assurance that the ratings of the combined company s insurance and reinsurance operating companies will not be downgraded, following the merger.

Ratings are not in any way a measure of protection afforded to investors and should not be relied upon in making an investment or voting decision.

The occurrence of severe catastrophic events may cause the combined company s financial results to be volatile and may affect the financial results of the combined company differently than such an event would have affected the financial results of either Allied World or Transatlantic on a stand-alone basis.

Because the combined company will, among other things, underwrite property catastrophe insurance and reinsurance and have large aggregate exposures to natural and man-made disasters, management expects that the combined company s loss experience generally will include infrequent events of great severity. Consequently, the occurrence of losses from catastrophic events is likely to cause substantial volatility in the combined company s financial results. In addition, because catastrophes are an inherent risk of the combined company s business, a major event or series of events can be expected to occur from time to time and to have a material adverse effect on the combined company s

financial condition and results of operations, possibly to the extent of eliminating the combined company s shareholders equity. Upon completion of the merger, the combined company s exposure to natural and man-made disasters will be different from the exposure of either Allied World or Transatlantic prior to the completion of the merger. Accordingly, the merger may exacerbate the exposure described above.

Some of the executive officers and directors of Allied World and Transatlantic have interests in seeing the merger completed that are different from, or in addition to, those of the other Allied World and Transatlantic stockholders. Therefore, some of the executive officers and directors of Allied World may have a conflict of interest in recommending the proposals being voted on at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting and some of the executive officers of Transatlantic may have a conflict of interest in recommending the proposals being voted Special Shareholder Meeting and some of the executive officers and directors of Transatlantic may have a conflict of interest in recommending the proposals being voted on at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting and some of the executive officers and directors of Transatlantic may have a conflict of interest in recommending the proposals being voted on at the Special Shareholder Meeting.

Certain of the executive officers of Allied World and Transatlantic have arrangements that provide them with interests in the merger that are different from, or in addition to, those of stockholders of Allied World and Transatlantic generally. These interests include, among others, ownership interests in the combined company, continued service as an executive officer of the combined company, payments and equity grants, and the accelerated vesting of certain equity awards and/or certain severance benefits, in connection with the merger. These interests may influence the executive officers of Allied World to support or approve the proposals to be presented at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting and/or the executive officers of Transatlantic to support or approve the proposals to be presented at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting.

In addition, certain directors of Allied World and Transatlantic may have interests in the merger that are different from, or in addition to, those of stockholders of Allied World and Transatlantic generally, including ownership interests and equity grants in the combined company and continued service as a director of the combined company. These interests may influence the directors of Allied World and Transatlantic to support or approve the proposals to be presented at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting and/or the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting.

See The Merger Interests of Allied World's Directors and Executive Officers in the Merger beginning on page 78 and The Merger Interests of Transatlantic's Directors and Executive Officers in the Merger beginning on page 78 for a more detailed description of these interests.

The Allied World shares to be received by Transatlantic stockholders as a result of the merger will have different rights from the shares of Transatlantic common stock.

Upon completion of the merger, Transatlantic stockholders will become shareholders of TransAllied, and their rights as shareholders will be governed by the TransAllied Articles, the TransAllied organizational resolutions and Swiss law. The rights associated with Transatlantic common stock are different from the rights associated with Allied World shares. See Comparison of Rights of TransAllied Shareholders and Transatlantic Stockholders beginning on page 146.

Other Risk Factors of Allied World and Transatlantic

Allied World s and Transatlantic s businesses are and will be subject to the risks described above. In addition, Allied World and Transatlantic are, and will continue to be, subject to the risks described in Allied World s and Transatlantic s Annual Reports on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2010, as updated by subsequent Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q and Current Reports on Form 8-K, all of which are filed with the SEC and incorporated by reference into this joint proxy statement/prospectus. See Where You Can Find More Information beginning on page 159 for the location of information incorporated by reference in this joint proxy statement/prospectus.

THE COMPANIES

Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG

Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, AG is a holding company incorporated in Switzerland. Allied World, through its wholly-owned subsidiaries, including Allied World Assurance Company, Ltd, Allied World Assurance Company (Europe) Limited, Allied World Assurance Company (Reinsurance) Limited, Allied World Assurance Company (U.S.) Inc., Allied World National Assurance Company, Darwin National Assurance Company and Darwin Select Insurance Company and its branch offices, is a specialty insurance and reinsurance company that underwrites a diversified portfolio of property and casualty lines of business through offices located in Bermuda, Hong Kong, Ireland, Singapore, Switzerland, the United Kingdom and the United States. Allied World has nine offices in the United States and has become licensed in Canada as well. Since its formation in 2001, Allied World has focused primarily on the direct insurance markets. Allied World offers its clients and producers significant capacity in both direct property and casualty insurance markets as well as the reinsurance market. Allied World is the ultimate parent company of Allied World Assurance Company Holdings, Ltd, the former publicly-traded Bermuda holding company, and its subsidiaries as a result of a redomestication effected on December 1, 2010, pursuant to a scheme of arrangement under Bermuda law.

Allied World shares are traded on the NYSE under the symbol AWH. Following the merger, the combined company s common shares will be traded on the NYSE under the symbol TAG.

The principal executive offices of Allied World are located at Lindenstrasse 8, 6340 Baar, Zug, Switzerland and its telephone number is 41-41-768-1080. Additional information about Allied World and its subsidiaries is included in documents incorporated by reference into this joint proxy statement/prospectus. See Where You Can Find More Information on page 159.

Transatlantic Holdings, Inc.

Transatlantic Holdings, Inc. is a holding company incorporated in the State of Delaware. Transatlantic, through its wholly-owned subsidiaries, TRC, Trans Re Zurich Reinsurance Company Ltd., acquired by TRC in 1996, and Putnam (contributed by Transatlantic to TRC in 1995), offers reinsurance capacity for a full range of property and casualty products, directly and through brokers, to insurance and reinsurance companies, in both the domestic and international markets on both a treaty and facultative basis. One or both of TRC and Putnam is licensed, accredited, authorized or can serve as a reinsurer in 50 states and the District of Columbia in the United States and in Puerto Rico and Guam. Through its international locations, Transatlantic has operations worldwide, including Bermuda, Canada, seven location in each of Japan, Australia and Africa. TRC is licensed in Bermuda, Canada, Japan, the United Kingdom, the Dominican Republic, the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region, the People s Republic of China and Australia. Transatlantic was originally formed in 1986 under the name PREINCO Holdings, Inc. as a holding company for Putnam. Transatlantic s name was changed to Transatlantic Holdings, Inc. on April 18, 1990 following the acquisition on April 17, 1990 of all of the common stock of TRC in exchange for shares of common stock of Transatlantic.

Transatlantic s common stock is traded on the NYSE under the symbol TRH.

The principal executive offices of Transatlantic are located at 80 Pine Street, New York, New York 10005 and its telephone number is (212) 365-2200. Additional information about Transatlantic and its subsidiaries is included in documents incorporated by reference into this joint proxy statement/prospectus. See Where You Can Find More

Information on page 159.

GO Sub, LLC

GO Sub, LLC, a wholly-owned subsidiary of Allied World and a Delaware limited liability company, which was initially incorporated on June 2, 2011 as a corporation, and subsequently converted to a limited liability company on June 10, 2011, and was formed for the sole purpose of effecting the merger. In the merger, Merger Sub will be merged with and into Transatlantic, with Transatlantic surviving as a wholly-owned subsidiary of Allied World.

THE ALLIED WORLD SPECIAL SHAREHOLDER MEETING

This joint proxy statement/prospectus is being provided to the shareholders of Allied World as part of a solicitation of proxies by the Allied World board of directors for use at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting to be held at the time and place specified below, and at any properly convened meeting following an adjournment or postponement thereof. This joint proxy statement/prospectus provides shareholders of Allied World with the information they need to know to be able to vote or instruct their vote to be cast at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

Date, Time and Place

The Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting will be held at Allied World s corporate headquarters, Lindenstrasse 8, 6340 Baar, Zug, Switzerland, on , 2011, at [2:00] p.m. local time.

Purpose of the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting

At the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting, Allied World shareholders will be asked to consider and vote on:

the proposal to increase Allied World s ordinary share capital pursuant to article 3a(a) of the Allied World Articles by CHF (equaling USD) to CHF (equaling USD) by the issuance of Allied World shares to Transatlantic stockholders pursuant to, and only in connection with, the merger as contemplated by the merger agreement, including the exclusion of all preferential subscription rights to which Allied World shareholders may be entitled; the contributions for the new registered shares are paid by converting existing reserves (*Kapitalreserven*) into share capital;

the proposal to increase Allied World s conditional share capital pursuant to article 5(a) of the Allied World Articles by CHF (equaling USD) to CHF (equaling USD), only in connection with the merger;

the proposal to increase Allied World s authorized share capital pursuant to article 6(a) of the Allied World Articles by CHF (equaling USD) to CHF (equaling USD), only in connection with the merger;

the proposal to issue Allied World shares to Transatlantic stockholders pursuant to the merger and as contemplated by the merger agreement as required by NYSE rules;

the proposal to amend article 1 of the Allied World Articles to change Allied World s name to TransAllied Group Holdings, AG immediately following, and conditioned upon, the completion of the merger;

the proposal to elect (x) three Class II directors to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2012, (y) four Class III directors to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2013 and (z) four Class I directors to hold office commencing upon the completion of the merger and ending upon TransAllied s Annual Shareholder Meeting in 2014;

the proposal to effect a capital reduction to allow for the payment of a dividend to the combined company s shareholders after the completion of the merger; and

the proposal to amend and restate the Stock Incentive Plan, as required by NYSE rules, to, among other things, increase the number of shares reserved for issuance under the Stock Incentive Plan and to extend the Stock

Edgar Filing: Allied World Assurance Co Holdings, AG - Form S-4

Incentive Plan s termination date effective upon the completion of the merger.

Completion of the merger is conditioned on, among other things, approval of the share capital increase proposals, the NYSE share issuance proposal, the name change proposal, and the election of directors proposal.

Recommendations of the Board of Directors of Allied World

The Allied World board of directors unanimously approved the merger agreement and the amendment to the Allied World Articles and determined that the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby, including the merger, the issuance of the Allied World shares to Transatlantic stockholders pursuant to the merger and the adoption of the amendment to the Allied World Articles, are in the best interests of Allied World.

The Allied World board of directors unanimously recommends that the Allied World shareholders vote FOR each of the proposals set forth above. See the section entitled The Merger Allied World's Reasons for the Merger; Recommendations of the Allied World Board of Directors beginning on page 51 for a more detailed discussion of the Allied World board of directors recommendation.

Allied World Record Date; Shareholders Entitled to Vote

Only Allied World shareholders of record at the close of business on , 2011, the Allied World record date, are entitled to notice of, and to vote at, the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

At the close of business on the Allied World record date, there were Allied World shares issued and outstanding and entitled to vote at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting. Holders of Allied World shares will have one vote for each Allied World share they owned on the Allied World record date, in person or by a properly executed and delivered proxy with respect to the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting, unless such shareholders own controlled shares that constitute 10% or more of the issued Allied World shares, in which case the voting rights with respect to those controlled shares will be limited, in the aggregate, to a voting power of approximately 10% pursuant to a formula specified in article 14 of the Allied World Articles. The Allied World Articles define controlled shares generally to include all shares of Allied World directly, indirectly or constructively owned or beneficially owned by any person or group of persons. The share capital of Allied World consists of the outstanding Allied World shares and Allied World non-voting shares.

Voting by Allied World s Directors and Executive Officers

At the close of business on the Allied World record date, directors and executive officers of Allied World and their affiliates were entitled to vote Allied World shares, or approximately % of the Allied World shares outstanding on that date. We currently expect that Allied World s directors and executive officers will vote their shares in favor of each of the proposals to be considered and voted upon at the Special Shareholder Meeting, although none of them has entered into any agreement obligating them to do so.

Quorum

In order to transact business at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting, a quorum is required. Two or more persons present in person and representing in person or by proxy throughout the meeting more than 50% of the total issued and outstanding Allied World shares registered in Allied World s share register constitute a quorum for the transaction of business at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting. The Allied World board of directors or chairman of the Allied World board of directors may postpone the meeting with sufficient factual reason, provided that notice of postponement is given to the shareholders in the same form as the invitation before the time for such meeting. A new notice is then required to hold the postponed meeting. Under Swiss law, a general meeting of shareholders for which a notice of meeting has been duly published may not be adjourned without publishing a new notice of meeting.

Abstentions (Allied World shares for which proxies have been received but for which the holders have abstained from voting) will be counted toward the presence of a quorum at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting. While broker non-votes would generally be counted for purposes of establishing a quorum for the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting, because the nature of the proposals to be voted on by the Allied World shareholders at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting are all non-routine

matters for which your broker does not have discretionary voting authority, there will be no broker non-votes for purposes of the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

Required Vote; Failures to Vote, Abstentions, Broker Non-Votes

Approval of each of the following proposals requires the affirmative vote of at least 662/3 of the votes represented at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting and a majority of the nominal value of the Allied World shares represented at such meeting, where holders of at least 50% of the total outstanding Allied World shares are represented and voting and who are entitled to vote on such proposal: (i) the article 3 share capital increase proposal, (ii) the article 5 share capital increase proposal and (iii) the article 6 share capital increase proposal. Abstentions will not be considered votes cast and will have no effect on these proposals, assuming a quorum is present.

The approval of the NYSE share issuance proposal and the Stock Incentive Plan proposal requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of shares entitled to vote on the proposal and present in person or represented by proxy at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting, provided that the total votes cast on this proposal represent over 50% of the outstanding Allied World shares entitled to vote on this proposal; provided further that the approval of the NYSE share issuance proposal is conditioned upon the approval of the share capital increase proposal, as provided above. Votes for, votes against and abstentions count as votes cast. All outstanding Allied World shares count as shares entitled to vote. Thus, the total sum of votes for, plus votes against, plus abstentions, which we refer to as the NYSE votes cast , must be greater than 50% of the total outstanding Allied World shares. The number of votes for the

proposal must be greater than 50% of the NYSE votes cast.

Each of the following approvals requires a majority of the votes cast voting in favor of such proposal at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting where holders of at least 50% of the total outstanding Allied World shares are represented and voting and who are entitled to vote on such proposal: (i) the name change proposal, (ii) the election of directors proposal and (iii) the capital reduction proposal. Abstentions will not be considered votes cast and will have no effect on these proposals, assuming a quorum is present.

Because the nature of the proposals to be voted on by the Allied World shareholders at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting are all non-routine matters, there will be no broker non-votes for purposes of the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting. Accordingly, if a broker or bank holds your shares you are urged to instruct your broker or brokerage firm on how to vote your shares to ensure your shares are voted on each of the proposals to be brought before the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

Completion of the merger is conditioned on, among other things, approval of the share capital increase proposals, the NYSE share issuance proposal, the name change proposal and the election of directors proposal.

Voting of Proxies by Holders of Record

If you are a holder of record of Allied World shares, a proxy card is enclosed for your use. Allied World requests that you submit a proxy by signing the accompanying proxy and returning it promptly in the enclosed postage-paid envelope. When the accompanying proxy is returned properly executed, the Allied World shares represented by it will be voted at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting or any adjournment or postponement thereof in accordance with the instructions contained in the proxy.

If a proxy is returned without an indication as to how the Allied World shares represented are to be voted with regard to a particular proposal, the Allied World shares represented by the proxy will be voted in accordance with the recommendation of the Allied World board of directors and, therefore, FOR each of the proposals to be considered and voted upon at such meeting. As of the date hereof, management has no knowledge of any business that will be

presented for consideration at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting and that would be required to be set forth in this joint proxy statement/prospectus or the related proxy card other than the matters set forth in Allied World s Notice of Special Shareholder Meeting. If any other matter is properly presented at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting for consideration, it is intended

that the persons named in the enclosed form of proxy and acting thereunder will vote in accordance with their best judgment on such matter.

Voting by Independent Proxy

If you are an Allied World shareholder of record as of the Allied World record date, under Swiss law you may authorize the independent proxy, Mr. Paul Buergi, of Buis Buergi AG, Muehlebachstrasse 7, P.O. Box 672, CH-8024, Zurich, Switzerland, with full rights of substitution, to vote your Allied World shares on your behalf instead of using the enclosed proxy card. If you authorize the independent proxy to vote your shares without giving instructions, your shares will be voted in accordance with the recommendations of the Allied World board of directors with regard to the items listed in the notice of meeting. If new agenda items (other than those in the notice of meeting) or new proposals or motions with respect to those agenda items set forth in the notice of meeting are being put forth before the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting, the independent proxy will, in the absence of other specific instructions, vote in accordance with the recommendations of the Allied World board of directors. An optional form of proxy card that may be used by the independent proxy to vote your Allied World shares is included with this joint proxy statement/prospectus. Proxy cards authorizing the independent proxy to vote your shares must be sent directly to the independent proxy, arriving no later than the proxy to vote your shares must be sent directly to the independent proxy.

Your vote is important. Accordingly, please sign, date and return the enclosed proxy card whether or not you plan to attend the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting in person.

Shares Held in Street Name

If you hold your Allied World shares in a stock brokerage account or if your shares are held by a bank or other nominee (that is, in street name), you must provide the record holder of your shares with instructions on how to vote your shares. Please follow the voting instructions provided by your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee. Please note that you may not vote Allied World shares held in street name by returning a proxy card directly to Allied World or by voting in person at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting unless you have a legal proxy, which you must obtain from your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee. Further, brokers who hold Allied World shares on behalf of their customers may not give a proxy to Allied World to vote those Allied World shares without specific instructions from their customers.

If you are an Allied World shareholder and you do not instruct your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee on how to vote your shares your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee, as applicable, may not vote your Allied World shares on any of the proposals to be considered and voted upon at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting as all such matters are deemed non-routine matters. See Admission to the Special Shareholder Meeting below for further information regarding voting your shares that are held in street name.

Revocation of Proxies

If you are the record holder of Allied World shares, you can change your vote or revoke your proxy at any time before your proxy is voted at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting. You can do this by:

timely delivering a new, valid proxy by mail as described on the proxy card; or

attending the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting and voting in person, which will automatically cancel any proxy previously given, or you can revoke your proxy in person. Simply attending the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting without voting will not revoke any proxy that you have previously given or change your vote. A registered Allied World shareholder may revoke a proxy by any of these methods, regardless of the method used to deliver the shareholder s previous proxy.

Please note that if your shares are held in street name through a bank, brokerage firm or other nominee, you may change your vote by submitting new voting instructions to your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee in accordance with its established procedures. If your Allied World shares are held in the name of a

bank, brokerage firm or other nominee and you decide to change your vote by attending the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting and voting in person, your vote in person at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting will not be effective unless you have obtained and present an executed proxy issued in your name from the record holder (your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee).

Tabulation of Votes

A representative from Baker & McKenzie Zurich will act as the inspector of elections and will be responsible for tabulating the votes cast by proxy (which will have been certified by Allied World s independent transfer agent) or in person at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting. Under Swiss law, Allied World is responsible for determining whether or not a quorum is present and the final voting results.

Solicitation of Proxies

Allied World is soliciting proxies for the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting. In accordance with the merger agreement, Allied World and Transatlantic will share equally all fees and expenses in relation to the printing, filing and distribution of this joint proxy statement/prospectus. Allied World will pay all of its other costs of soliciting proxies. In addition to solicitation by use of mails, proxies may be solicited by Allied World directors, officers and employees in person or by telephone or other means of communication. These individuals will not be additionally compensated, but may be reimbursed for out-of-pocket expenses associated with this solicitation.

Allied World has engaged MacKenzie Partners, Inc. (MacKenzie Partners) to assist in the solicitation of proxies for the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting. Allied World estimates that it will pay MacKenzie Partners a fee of approximately \$15,000. Allied World will also reimburse MacKenzie Partners for reasonable out-of-pocket expenses and will indemnify MacKenzie Partners and its affiliates against certain claims, liabilities, losses, damages and expenses. Allied World will make arrangements with brokerage houses, custodians, nominees and fiduciaries to forward proxy solicitation materials to beneficial owners of shares held of record by them. Allied World will also reimburse these brokerage houses, custodians, nominees and fiduciaries for their reasonable expenses incurred in forwarding the proxy materials.

Adjournments

The Allied World board of directors or chairman of the Allied World board of directors may postpone the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting with sufficient factual reason, provided that notice of postponement is given to the shareholders in the same form as the invitation before the time for such meeting. A new notice is then required to hold the postponed meeting. Under Swiss law, a general meeting of shareholders for which a notice of meeting has been duly published may not be adjourned without publishing a new notice of meeting.

Organizational Matters Required by Swiss Law with respect to the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting

Admission to the Special Shareholder Meeting

Shareholders who are registered in Allied World s share register on the Allied World record date will receive this joint proxy statement/prospectus and proxy cards from MacKenzie Partners, Allied World s proxy solicitor. Beneficial owners of Allied World shares will receive instructions from their bank, brokerage firm or other nominee acting as shareholder of record to indicate how they wish their shares to be voted. Beneficial owners who wish to vote in person at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting are requested to obtain a power of attorney from their bank, brokerage firm or other nominee that authorizes them to vote the shares held by them on their behalf. In addition, you must bring to the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting an account statement or letter from your bank, brokerage

firm or other nominee indicating that you are the owner of the Allied World shares. Shareholders of record registered in Allied World share register are entitled to participate in and vote at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

Each share is entitled to one vote. The exercise of voting rights is subject to the voting restrictions set out in the Allied World Articles, a summary of which is contained in the section entitled Questions and Answers How many votes do I have?

Granting a Proxy

If you are an Allied World shareholder of record and do not wish to attend the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting, you have the right to grant a proxy directly to the Allied World officers named in the proxy card. In addition, under Swiss corporate law you can: (i) appoint Mr. Paul Buergi, of Buis Buergi AG, Muehlebachstrasse 7, P.O Box 672, CH-8024, Zurich, Switzerland, as the independent proxy, with full rights of substitution, with the corresponding proxy card; or (ii) grant a written proxy to any person who need not be an Allied World shareholder. Please see Question and Answers How do I vote? and Questions and Answers How do I appoint and vote via the independent proxy if I am an Allied World shareholder of record? elsewhere in the joint proxy statement/prospectus for more information on appointing the independent proxy. Proxies issued to the independent proxy must be received no later than ______, local time, on ______, 2011.

Registered Allied World shareholders who have appointed an Allied World officer or the independent proxy as a proxy may not vote in person at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting or send a proxy of their choice to the meeting, unless they revoke or change their proxies. Revocations to the independent proxy must be received by him or her by no later than , local time, on , 2011.

With regard to the items listed on the agenda and without any explicit instructions to the contrary, the Allied World officer acting as proxy and the independent proxy will vote according to the recommendations of the Allied World board of directors. If new agenda items (other than those on the agenda) or new proposals or motions regarding agenda items set out in the invitation to the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting are being put forth before the meeting, the Allied World officer acting as proxy and the independent proxy will vote in accordance with the recommendation of the Allied World board of directors in the absence of other specific instructions.

Beneficial owners who have not obtained a power of attorney from their bank, brokerage firm or other nominee are not entitled to participate in or vote at the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting.

Proxy Holders of Deposited Shares

Proxy holders of deposited shares in accordance with Swiss corporate law are kindly asked to inform Allied World of the number of shares they represent as soon as possible, but prior to the date of the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting, at Allied World s corporate headquarters.

Admission Office

The admission office opens on the day of the Allied World Special Shareholder Meeting at local time. Allied World shareholders of record attending the meeting are kindly asked to present their proxy card as proof of admission at the entrance.

THE TRANSATLANTIC SPECIAL SHAREHOLDER MEETING

This joint proxy statement/prospectus is being provided to the stockholders of Transatlantic as part of a solicitation of proxies by the Transatlantic board of directors for use at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting to be held at the time and place specified below, and at any properly convened meeting following an adjournment or postponement thereof. This joint proxy statement/prospectus provides stockholders of Transatlantic with the information they need to know to be able to vote or instruct their vote to be cast at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting.

Date, Time and Place

The Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting is scheduled to be held at the on , 2011 at [8:00 a.m.] local time.

Purpose of the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting

At the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, Transatlantic stockholders will be asked to consider and vote on:

the proposal to adopt the merger agreement, which is further described in the sections entitled The Merger and The Merger Agreement, beginning on pages 42 and 87, respectively;

the proposal to adjourn the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, if necessary or appropriate, to solicit additional proxies if there are not sufficient votes to approve the foregoing proposal; and

the proposal, on an advisory basis (non-binding), to approve the compensation that may be paid or become payable to Transatlantic s named executive officers in connection with the merger, and the agreements and understandings pursuant to which such compensation may be paid or become payable, as described below in the section entitled Advisory Vote on the Golden Parachute Compensation Arrangements for Transatlantic s Named Executive Officers.

Completion of the merger is conditioned on, among other things, approval of the adoption of the merger agreement proposal.

Advisory Vote on the Golden Parachute Compensation Arrangements for Transatlantic s Named Executive Officers

Recently adopted Section 14A of the Exchange Act requires that Transatlantic provide its stockholders with the opportunity to vote to approve, on an advisory (non-binding) basis, the golden parachute compensation arrangements for Transatlantic s named executive officers, as disclosed in the section entitled The Merger Interests of Transatlantic Directors and Executive Officers in the Merger Golden Parachute Compensation beginning on page 80.

In accordance with Section 14A of the Exchange Act, in this proposal Transatlantic stockholders are being asked to approve the following non-binding resolution at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting:

RESOLVED, that the stockholders of Transatlantic approve, on an advisory (non-binding) basis, the compensation to be paid by Transatlantic to Transatlantic s named executive officers that is based on or otherwise relates to the merger with Allied World, as disclosed in the Golden Parachute Compensation Table and related notes and narrative disclosure in the section of the joint proxy statement/prospectus for the Merger entitled The Merger Interests of

Edgar Filing: Allied World Assurance Co Holdings, AG - Form S-4

Transatlantic s Directors and Executive Officers in the Merger Golden Parachute Compensation.

Approval of this proposal is not a condition to completion of the merger, and the vote with respect to this proposal is advisory only. Accordingly, the vote will not be binding on Transatlantic or Allied World, or the board of directors or the compensation committee of Transatlantic or Allied World.

Recommendations of the Board of Directors of Transatlantic

The Transatlantic board of directors has unanimously approved the merger agreement and has determined that the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby, including the merger, are advisable and in the best interests of Transatlantic and its stockholders.

The Transatlantic board of directors unanimously recommends that Transatlantic stockholders vote FOR each of the proposals set forth above. See the section entitled The Merger Transatlantic s Reasons for the Merger; Recommendations of the Transatlantic Board of Directors beginning on page 64 for a more detailed discussion of the Transatlantic board of directors recommendation.

Transatlantic Record Date; Stockholders Entitled to Vote

Only holders of record of Transatlantic common stock at the close of business on , 2011, the Transatlantic record date, will be entitled to notice of, and to vote at, the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting or any adjournments or postponements thereof.

At the close of business on the Transatlantic record date, shares of Transatlantic common stock were issued and outstanding and held by holders of record. Holders of record of Transatlantic common stock on the Transatlantic record date are entitled to one vote per share at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting on each proposal. However, to satisfy the requirements of New York State Insurance regulators, on June 1, 2009, Davis Advisors entered into a binding agreement with Transatlantic whereby Davis Advisors agreed to vote the number of shares of Transatlantic common stock owned by Davis Advisors in excess of 9.9% of Transatlantic s outstanding shares in a manner proportionate to the vote of the owners of the shares (excluding Davis Advisors, stockholders beneficially owning more than 10% of Transatlantic s outstanding shares, and directors and officers of Transatlantic) voting on such matters. A list of stockholders of Transatlantic s headquarters, at 80 Pine Street, New York, New York, during regular business hours for a period of 10 days before the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting. The list will also be available at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting during the whole time thereof for examination by any stockholder of record present at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting.

Voting by Transatlantic s Directors and Executive Officers

At the close of business on the Transatlantic record date, directors and executive officers of Transatlantic and their affiliates were entitled to vote shares of Transatlantic common stock, or approximately % of the shares of Transatlantic common stock outstanding on that date. We currently expect that Transatlantic s directors and executive officers will vote their shares in favor of each of the proposals to be considered and voted upon at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, although none of them has entered into any agreement obligating them to do so.

Quorum

No business may be transacted at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting unless a quorum is present. Attendance in person or by proxy at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting of holders of record of a majority of the aggregate voting power of the outstanding shares of Transatlantic common stock entitled to vote at the meeting will constitute a quorum. If a quorum is not present, or if fewer shares of Transatlantic common stock are voted in favor of the proposal to adopt the merger agreement than the number required for its adoption, the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting may be adjourned to allow additional time for obtaining additional proxies or votes. At any subsequent reconvening of the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, all proxies will be voted in the same manner as they would have been voted at the original convening of the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting,

Edgar Filing: Allied World Assurance Co Holdings, AG - Form S-4

except for any proxies that have been effectively revoked or withdrawn prior to the subsequent meeting.

Abstentions (shares of Transatlantic common stock for which proxies have been received but for which the holders have abstained from voting) will be included in the calculation of the number of shares of

Transatlantic common stock represented at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting for purposes of determining whether a quorum has been achieved. However, broker non-votes will not be included in the calculation of the number of shares of Transatlantic common stock represented at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting for purposes of determining whether a quorum has been achieved.

Required Vote

The approval of the adoption of the merger agreement proposal requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the outstanding shares of Transatlantic common stock entitled to vote thereon. Failures to vote, votes to abstain and broker non-votes, if any, will have the effect of a vote AGAINST the proposal.

The approval of the adjournment proposal requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the shares of Transatlantic common stock entitled to vote and present in person or by proxy, whether or not a quorum is present. The Transatlantic stockholders may so adjourn the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting to another time or place without further notice unless the adjournment is for more than 30 days or if after the adjournment a new record date is fixed for the adjourned meeting, in which case a notice of the adjourned meeting shall be given to each Transatlantic stockholder of record entitled to vote at the meeting. Abstaining will have the same effect as a vote AGAINST the proposal. Failures to vote and broker non-votes, if any, will not be voted, but this will not have an effect on the adjournment proposal.

The approval of the golden parachute proposal requires the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the shares of Transatlantic common stock present in person or represented by proxy and entitled to vote thereon, assuming a quorum is present. Abstentions will have the effect of a vote AGAINST the proposal. Failures to vote and broker non-votes, if any, will not be voted, but this will not have an effect on the proposal, assuming a quorum is present.

Failures to Vote, Broker Non-Votes and Abstentions

Under the rules of the NYSE, banks, brokerage firm or other nominees holding shares of record may vote those shares in their discretion on certain routine proposals when they do not receive timely voting instructions from the beneficial holders. A broker non-vote occurs under these NYSE rules when a bank, brokerage firm or other nominee holding shares of record is not permitted to vote on a non-routine matter without instructions from the beneficial owner of the shares and no instruction is given.

In accordance with these NYSE rules, banks, brokers and other nominees who hold shares of Transatlantic common stock in street name for their customers, but do not have discretionary authority to vote the shares, may not exercise their voting discretion with respect to the adoption of the merger agreement proposal, the adjournment proposal or the golden parachute proposal. Accordingly, if banks, brokers or other nominees do not receive specific voting instructions from the beneficial owner of such shares, they may not vote such shares with respect to the adoption of the merger agreement proposal. For shares of Transatlantic common stock held in street name, only shares of Transatlantic common stock affirmatively voted FOR the adoption of the merger agreement proposal, the adjournment proposal and the golden parachute proposal will be counted as affirmative votes therefor.

Abstentions, failures to vote and broker non-votes, if any, will have the same effect as a vote AGAINST the adoption of the merger agreement proposal. Abstentions will have the same effect as a vote AGAINST the adjournment proposal. Failures to vote and broker non-votes, if any, will have no effect on the approval of the adjournment proposal. Abstentions will have the same effect as a vote AGAINST the golden parachute proposal. Failures to vote and broker non-votes, if any the same effect as a vote additional proposal. Abstentions will have the same effect as a vote AGAINST the golden parachute proposal. Failures to vote and broker non-votes, if any, will not have an effect on the golden parachute proposal, assuming a quorum is present.

Voting at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting

Whether or not you plan to attend the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, please vote your shares. If you are a registered or record holder, which means your shares are registered in your name with American Stock Transfer & Trust Company LLC, Transatlantic s transfer agent and registrar, you may vote in person at

the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting or by proxy. If your shares are held in street name, which means your shares are held of record in an account with a bank, brokerage firm or other nominee, you must follow the instructions from your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee in order to vote.

Voting in Person

If you plan to attend the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting and wish to vote in person, you will be given a ballot at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting. Please note, however, that if your shares are held in street name, and you wish to vote at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, you must bring to the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting a proxy executed in your favor from the record holder (your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee) of the shares authorizing you to vote at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting.

In addition, if you are a registered Transatlantic stockholder, please be prepared to provide proper identification, such as a driver s license, in order to be admitted to the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting. If you hold your shares in street name, you will need to provide proof of ownership, such as a recent account statement or letter from your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee, along with proper identification.

Voting by Proxy

If you are a holder of record, a proxy card is enclosed for your use. Transatlantic requests that you submit a proxy by:

logging onto and following the instructions on your proxy card to vote via the internet anytime up , 2011 and following the instructions provided on that site;

dialing and listening for further directions to vote by telephone anytime up to on , 2011 and following the instructions provided in the recorded message; or

signing and returning the accompanying proxy card in the enclosed postage-paid envelope. Transatlantic stockholders of record may submit their proxies through the mail by completing their proxy card, and signing, dating and returning it in the enclosed, pre-addressed, postage-paid envelope. To be valid, a returned proxy card must be signed and dated.

You should vote your proxy in advance of the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting even if you plan to attend the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting. You can always change your vote at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting.

If you hold your shares of Transatlantic common stock in a stock brokerage account or if your shares are held by a bank or other nominee (that is, in street name), you must provide the record holder of your shares with instructions on how to vote your shares. Please follow the voting instructions provided by your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee. Please note that you may not vote shares of Transatlantic common stock held in street name by returning a proxy card directly to Transatlantic or by voting in person at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting unless you have a legal proxy, which you must obtain from your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee. Further, brokers who hold shares of Transatlantic common stock on behalf of their customers may not give a proxy to Transatlantic to vote those shares without specific instructions from their customers.

If you are a Transatlantic stockholder and you do not instruct your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee on how to vote your shares your bank, brokerage firm broker or other nominee, as applicable, may not vote your shares on any of the proposals to be considered and voted upon at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting as all such matters are deemed non-routine matters pursuant to applicable NYSE rules.

How Proxies Are Counted

All shares of Transatlantic common stock represented by properly executed proxies received in time for the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting will be voted at the meeting in the manner specified by the

stockholders giving those proxies. Properly executed proxies that do not contain voting instructions will be voted FOR the adoption of the merger agreement proposal, the adjournment proposal and the golden parachute proposal.

Only shares of Transatlantic common stock affirmatively voted for the applicable proposal, and properly executed proxies that do not contain voting instructions, will be counted as favorable votes for adoption of the merger agreement proposal, the adjournment proposal and the golden parachute proposal. Abstentions, failures to vote and broker non-votes, if any, will have the same effect as votes AGAINST the adoption of the merger agreement proposal. Abstentions will have the same effect as a vote AGAINST the adjournment proposal. Failures to vote and broker non-votes, if any, will have no effect on the approval of the adjournment proposal. Abstentions will have the same effect as a vote AGAINST the adjournment proposal. Abstentions will have the same effect on the approval of the adjournment proposal. Abstentions will have the same effect on the approval of the adjournment proposal. Abstentions will have the same effect on the golden parachute proposal. Failures to vote and broker non-votes, if any, will not be same effect on the golden parachute proposal. Failures to vote and broker non-votes, if any, will not be voted, but this will not have an effect on the golden parachute proposal, assuming a quorum is present.

Revocation of Proxies

If you are the record holder of shares of Transatlantic common stock, you can change your vote or revoke your proxy at any time before your proxy is voted at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting. You can do this by:

timely delivering a new, valid proxy bearing a later date by submitting instructions via the internet, by telephone or by mail as described on the proxy card;

timely delivering a signed written notice of revocation to the Secretary of Transatlantic; or

attending the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting and voting in person, which will automatically cancel any proxy previously given, or you can revoke your proxy in person. Simply attending the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting without voting will not revoke any proxy that you have previously given or change your vote.

A registered Transatlantic stockholder may revoke a proxy by any of these methods, regardless of the method used to deliver the Transatlantic stockholder s previous proxy.

Written notices of revocation and other communications with respect to the revocation of proxies should be addressed as follows:

Transatlantic Holdings, Inc. 80 Pine Street New York, New York 10005 Attention: Secretary

Please note that if your shares of Transatlantic common stock are held in street name through a bank, brokerage firm or other nominee, you may change your vote by submitting new voting instructions to your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee in accordance with its established procedures. If your shares are held in the name of a bank, brokerage firm or other nominee and you decide to change your vote by attending the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting and voting in person, your vote in person at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting will not be effective unless you have obtained and present an executed proxy issued in your name from the record holder (your bank, brokerage firm or other nominee).

Tabulation of Votes

Transatlantic has appointed American Stock Transfer & Trust Company LLC to serve as the Inspector of Election for the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting. American Stock Transfer & Trust Company LLC will independently tabulate affirmative and negative votes and abstentions.

Solicitation of Proxies

Transatlantic is soliciting proxies for the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting from its stockholders. In accordance with the merger agreement, Transatlantic and Allied World will share equally all fees and expenses in relation to the printing, filing and distribution of this joint proxy statement/prospectus. Transatlantic will pay all of its other costs of soliciting proxies. In addition to solicitation by use of the mails, proxies may be solicited by Transatlantic s directors, officers and employees in person or by telephone or other means of communication. These persons will not receive additional compensation, but may be reimbursed for reasonable out-of-pocket expenses in connection with this solicitation.

Transatlantic has engaged Georgeson Inc. to assist in the solicitation of proxies for the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting. Transatlantic estimates that it will pay Georgeson Inc. a fee of approximately \$16,000 for proxy solicitation services. Transatlantic will also reimburse Georgeson Inc. for reasonable out-of-pocket expenses and will indemnify Georgeson Inc. and its affiliates against certain claims, liabilities, losses, damages and expenses. Transatlantic will make arrangements with brokerage houses, custodians, nominees and fiduciaries to forward proxy solicitation materials to beneficial owners of shares of Transatlantic common stock held of record by them. Transatlantic will also reimburse these brokerage houses, custodians, nominees and fiduciaries for their reasonable expenses incurred in forwarding the proxy materials.

Adjournments

Any adjournment of the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting may be made from time to time by the Transatlantic stockholders, by the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of shares of Transatlantic common stock entitled to vote and present in person or by proxy, whether or not a quorum is present, without further notice other than by an announcement made at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting. If a quorum is not present at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting, or if a quorum is present at the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting to approve the adoption of the merger agreement proposal, then Transatlantic stockholders may be asked to vote to adjourn the Transatlantic Special Shareholder Meeting so as to permit the further solicitation of proxies.

THE MERGER

Effects of the Merger

At the effective time of the merger, Merger Sub, a wholly-owned subsidiary of Allied World that was formed for the sole purpose of effecting the merger, will merge with and into Transatlantic. Transatlantic will survive the merger and become a wholly-owned subsidiary of Allied World. Upon completion of the merger, Allied World will be the parent company of Transatlantic, and Allied World s name will be changed to TransAllied Group Holdings, AG.

In the merger, each outstanding share of Transatlantic common stock (other than shares owned by Transatlantic, Allied World or Merger Sub, which shares will be cancelled) will be converted into the right to receive 0.88 Allied World shares, together with cash paid in lieu of fractional shares. This exchange ratio is fixed and will not be adjusted to reflect share price changes prior to the closing of the merger. Allied World shareholders will continue to hold their existing Allied World shares.

Background of the Merger

Background of the Merger

From 1990, when Transatlantic became a public company, until June 2009, American International Group, Inc. (together with its subsidiaries, AIG) owned a controlling interest in Transatlantic s outstanding common stock. In the second half of 2008, AIG experienced an unprecedented strain on its liquidity. This strain led to a series of transactions with the Federal Reserve Bank of New York and the U.S. Department of the Treasury. On September 29, 2008, AIG, which then owned approximately 59% of Transatlantic s outstanding common stock, filed an amendment to its Schedule 13D relating to Transatlantic stating, among other things, that AIG is exploring all strategic alternatives in connection with the potential disposition or other monetization of its . . . interest in [Transatlantic]. A special committee of directors of Transatlantic that were independent of management and of AIG (the Special Committee) comprised of Messrs. Richard S. Press, Ian H. Chippendale and John G. Foos was subsequently formed to evaluate proposals received from AIG relating to the possible disposition of, or other transactions involving, AIG s ownership interest in Transatlantic as well as any related business combination transactions involving Transatlantic s outstanding shares. Although several parties initially indicated possible interest in a transaction involving Transatlantic s outstanding shares, these initial indications did not proceed past preliminary proposals, execution of confidentiality and standstill agreements and exchanges of non-public information. On June 10, 2009, AIG disposed of 29,900,000 of its shares of Transatlantic s common stock in a secondary public offering, reducing its ownership in Transatlantic from approximately 59% to approximately 14%. Subsequently, AIG disposed of its remaining 8,500,000 shares of Transatlantic common stock in a secondary public offering (in which Transatlantic repurchased 2,000,000 of such shares) on March 15, 2010.

The board of directors and management of Allied World regularly review and evaluate potential strategic transactions, including business combinations, as part of their ongoing oversight and management of Allied World s business and in furtherance of Allied World s goal to increase its competitive positioning within the market. In the years leading up to the present transaction, Allied World, with the assistance of its respective legal and financial advisors, reviewed and analyzed potential strategic transactions with several companies within the insurance and reinsurance industry, but ultimately determined that a transaction with such companies at the relevant times was not strategically optimal. During this time, Allied World also engaged in a review of potential opportunities for smaller acquisitions as well as organic growth, and executed on certain of these initiatives. In October 2008, Allied World acquired Darwin Professional Underwriters, Inc., a specialty U.S. casualty insurer focused on small account primary and healthcare

business, to expand Allied World s U.S. insurance platform. As part of the strategy to grow its U.S. insurance and reinsurance platforms, Allied World also made investments in 2008 and 2009 to hire additional underwriting teams and support staff and build out its infrastructure. In 2010, Allied World established a syndicate at Lloyd s of London to further expand its underwriting activities.

Since AIG s June 2009 secondary offering, the Transatlantic board of directors and senior management have regularly reviewed and assessed strategic alternatives available to enhance stockholder value, including possible business combination transactions. In February 2010, Transatlantic selected Moelis to act as its financial advisor in connection with a review of strategic alternatives, based upon, among other things, the fact that Moelis is an internationally recognized investment banking firm that has substantial experience in merger and acquisition transactions. In October 2010, the Transatlantic board of directors disbanded the Special Committee (since AIG was no longer a significant stockholder of Transatlantic) and established a new strategy committee of the board of directors (the Strategy Committee), comprised of Messrs. Press, Chippendale, Foos and Stephen P. Bradley, each of whom are independent, to oversee Transatlantic s review of strategic alternatives. From time to time since AIG s June 2009 offering, at the direction of the board of directors of Transatlantic and the Strategy Committee, Transatlantic s senior management engaged in preliminary discussions regarding possible business combination transactions with a number of insurance and reinsurance companies. Until the negotiations described below, these discussions did not proceed past preliminary proposals, execution of confidentiality and standstill agreements and limited exchanges of non-public information.

During 2010, Allied World engaged in strategic discussions with certain insurance and reinsurance companies, including a potential business combination and two strategic acquisitions in Canada and Europe. In each case, Allied World determined that the transaction valuations sought did not provide adequate value to Allied World and its shareholders.

During the period from February 11, 2011 to March 11, 2011, Robert F. Orlich, the Chief Executive Officer of Transatlantic, and/or Michael C. Sapnar, the current Chief Operating Officer of Transatlantic, engaged in very preliminary discussions with Scott A. Carmilani, the Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of Allied World, concerning the possibility of a strategic business combination transaction involving the two companies. On March 11, 2011, Mr. Carmilani met with Messrs. Orlich and Sapnar to discuss the possibility of the companies entering into a mutual confidentiality agreement, as well as the engagement of financial advisors by both companies, in connection with a potential transaction. The individuals also had very preliminary discussions regarding governance matters in connection with a possible transaction.

On March 13, 2011, the Allied World board of directors met by teleconference with members of Allied World s senior management in attendance, during which Mr. Carmilani reported on his initial conversations with Messrs. Orlich and Sapnar. At the meeting, the Allied World board of directors requested Allied World s senior management team to engage in further discussions with Transatlantic regarding the possibility of a strategic business combination involving the two companies and to report back to the board following such discussions. The Allied World board of directors also requested the retention of Deutsche Bank as Allied World s financial advisor in connection with the review of the possible transaction, based upon, among other things, the fact that Deutsche Bank is an internationally recognized investment banking firm that has substantial experience in merger and acquisition transactions and the high-quality service that Deutsche Bank provides. Shortly thereafter, representatives of Allied World s senior management approached representatives of Deutsche Bank to discuss whether Deutsche Bank would be available to assist Allied World in connection with evaluating the proposed transaction, and Deutsche Bank was then selected to serve as the company s financial advisor.

On March 16, 2011, in connection with the regularly scheduled March 17, 2011 Transatlantic board of directors meeting, the Strategy Committee held a meeting (at which all of Transatlantic s directors were in attendance) to discuss Messrs. Orlich and Sapnar s conversations with Mr. Carmilani and the benefits of a potential strategic combination transaction between the companies. Members of Transatlantic s senior management and representatives from Gibson, Dunn & Crutcher LLP, Transatlantic s outside legal counsel (Gibson Dunn), and Moelis participated in this meeting. Representatives of Moelis reviewed with the directors recent M&A activity in the property and casualty insurance and reinsurance industry and provided an overview of potential business combination partners, including Allied World. Mr. Orlich described management s views as to the business and strategic benefits of a potential

strategic combination transaction with Allied World, including the increased size and capital position of the combined companies, the combination of strong primary insurance and reinsurance businesses, and certain expected synergies. Mr. Orlich also noted that

Transatlantic and Allied World each had strong and complementary underwriting and risk management cultures and that Transatlantic has been conducting insurance and reinsurance business with Allied World for many years and has had very positive experiences with Allied World. Following this discussion, the Strategy Committee authorized Transatlantic s senior management to continue its preliminary discussions with Allied World and to enter into a mutual confidentiality and standstill agreement.

On March 22, 2011, representatives of Transatlantic s senior management approached representatives of Goldman, Sachs & Co. (Goldman Sachs) to discuss whether Goldman Sachs would be available to assist Transatlantic in connection with the proposed transaction.

On March 27, 2011, Transatlantic and Allied World entered into a mutual confidentiality and standstill agreement, and both parties and their advisors began due diligence.

On March 27, 2011, the Allied World board of directors met by teleconference with members of Allied World s senior management in attendance. At the meeting, Allied World s senior management updated the board as to the company s review of a possible transaction with Transatlantic and the status of its discussions with Transatlantic. Allied World s management indicated that the company had entered into a mutual confidentiality and standstill agreement with Transatlantic and would immediately commence its due diligence review of Transatlantic.

Starting on March 27, 2011 and continuing until the execution of the merger agreement on June 12, 2011, the management teams of Transatlantic and Allied World, together with their respective financial, actuarial, tax and legal advisors, performed extensive due diligence on each other through a series of meetings, telephonic discussions and a review of both public and non-public information.

Beginning in late March 2011, members of Allied World s senior management team, together with Allied World s financial and legal advisors, discussed with members of Allied World s board of directors at varying times the status of ongoing due diligence and discussions with Transatlantic. In particular, Mr. Carmilani provided continuous updates to Allied World s lead independent director regarding various issues relating to the transaction, which were in turn reported to other members of the board; met in person with the co-chairs of the Allied World audit committee to discuss items related to financial statements, independent auditors and the internal audit function in connection with a possible transaction; discussed compensation matters with the chairman of Allied World s compensation committee; analyzed issues relating to the potential combined company s investment portfolio with the chairman of Allied World s investment committee; and engaged in individual discussions with directors from time to time regarding structuring, governance, valuation and other issues related to the potential transaction.

On April 4, 2011, Transatlantic and Allied World, together with their financial and legal advisors, had a telephonic organizational meeting to discuss the process and timeline for a proposed transaction, including, among other things, due diligence matters, tax issues, regulatory issues, rating agencies, antitrust issues and capital management.

On April 6, 2011, members of Transatlantic s senior management met with members of Allied World s senior management and discussed a potential strategic combination transaction and various issues related thereto, including, among other things, the potential business and strategic benefits of a combination, a potential deal structure, due diligence matters, proposed timeline and cultural issues. The parties did not discuss the exchange ratio in a potential transaction at this meeting.

Following the meeting on April 6, 2011, the Strategy Committee held a telephonic meeting (at which additional Transatlantic directors were in attendance), attended by members of Transatlantic s senior management and representatives of Gibson Dunn. At this meeting, members of management updated the Strategy Committee regarding additional discussions that had occurred with Allied World, including with respect to due diligence matters.

Edgar Filing: Allied World Assurance Co Holdings, AG - Form S-4

Transatlantic s management noted that Transatlantic wished to engage PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP (PWC), Transatlantic s auditors, to assist with certain tax due diligence matters. Messrs. Foos, Press and John. L. McCarthy, constituting all the members of Transatlantic s audit committee, authorized management to engage PWC as Transatlantic s tax advisor in connection with a possible transaction with Allied World. Transatlantic s senior management also informed the Strategy Committee that Transatlantic had

retained an internationally-recognized consulting firm to perform an independent review of Allied World s loss reserves in addition to the due diligence review being performed by Transatlantic s actuaries. Members of management and representatives of Gibson Dunn reviewed with the Strategy Committee the rationale for entering into, and the proposed terms of, an exclusivity agreement with Allied World. Representatives of Gibson Dunn discussed with the directors the applicable legal standards in the context of considering a strategic combination transaction of the type being proposed. Following a discussion, the Strategy Committee authorized Transatlantic s management to enter into a 30-day exclusivity agreement with Allied World. In addition, Transatlantic s board of directors had requested that representatives of Goldman Sachs and Moelis describe any recent prior relationships between their respective firms and Allied World. After consideration and discussion, Transatlantic s board of directors then selected Goldman Sachs and Moelis to act as Transatlantic s independent financial advisors in connection with the proposed strategic combination transaction based upon, among other things, the fact that they are internationally recognized investment banking firms that have substantial experience in transactions similar to the proposed strategic combination transatlantic board of directors also determined to seek a fairness opinion from Moelis in connection with the potential transaction with Allied World.

On April 8, 2011, the Allied World board of directors met by teleconference with members of Allied World s senior management in attendance, during which management reviewed certain aspects of the possible transaction with Transatlantic, including governance matters, loss reserves and deal structures. Allied World s senior management stated that the company had retained an internationally-recognized consulting firm to perform an independent review of Transatlantic s loss reserves in addition to the due diligence review being performed by Allied World s actuaries. Allied World s senior management reported that the company was negotiating a mutual exclusivity agreement with Transatlantic in connection with the possible transaction and reviewed the rationale for entering into such agreement as well as its proposed terms. Following this informational call, the directors requested that Allied World s senior management and advisors continue their discussions with Transatlantic.

Also on April 8, 2011, Mr. Carmilani met with Messrs. Orlich and Sapnar to discuss certain governance matters in connection with a possible business combination involving the companies.

On April 11, 2011, Transatlantic and Allied World entered into a 30-day mutual exclusivity agreement.

On April 14, 2011 and April 15, 2011, representatives of Transatlantic and Allied World senior management, together with their respective financial and legal advisors, met at Deutsche Bank s offices in New York City to conduct mutual due diligence and discuss various aspects of the businesses conducted by each of Transatlantic and Allied World.

Starting in mid-April through late May, Transatlantic and Allied World, together with their respective advisors, evaluated a variety of possible transaction structures for a merger of equals transaction and jointly determined that merging Transatlantic into a subsidiary of Allied World, with Allied World surviving as the publicly-traded parent company, represented the most desirable structure for the potential transaction.

During April 2011 and through the execution of the merger agreement on June 12, 2011, members of Allied World s senior management team, together with Allied World s financial and legal advisors, continued to provide updates to members of Allied World s board of directors regarding the ongoing discussions with Transatlantic.

From April 18, 2011 through April 26, 2011, representatives of Allied World s senior management met with representatives of Deutsche Bank and Allied World s outside legal counsel, Willkie Farr & Gallagher LLP (Willkie Farr), to discuss due diligence matters, financial projections, valuation matters, potential corporate structures and other legal issues regarding the potential transaction with Transatlantic.

Edgar Filing: Allied World Assurance Co Holdings, AG - Form S-4

On April 18, 2011 and April 25, 2011, the Strategy Committee held telephonic meetings (at which additional Transatlantic directors were in attendance), attended by members of Transatlantic s management, and representatives of Gibson Dunn, Goldman Sachs and Moelis, at which they received updates regarding the status of discussions with Allied World. At the April 25, 2011 meeting, representatives of Goldman Sachs and

Moelis reviewed with the directors, among other things, certain preliminary financial analyses of Transatlantic and Allied World and discussed certain considerations with respect to the exchange ratio in a potential stock-for-stock transaction with Allied World, including various sources of value that may affect the exchange ratio, and the possibility of using alternative structures, such as contingent value rights. Representatives of Gibson Dunn then provided the directors with a summary of the terms of a draft merger agreement. Following a discussion, the Strategy Committee authorized Goldman Sachs and Moelis to commence valuation discussions with Deutsche Bank and authorized Gibson Dunn to distribute the draft merger agreement to Allied World s legal advisors.

On April 25, 2011, representatives of Goldman Sachs and Moelis contacted representatives of Deutsche Bank to discuss certain valuation issues and informed them that Transatlantic would not be willing to enter into a transaction based on a market-to-market valuation of the two companies and would expect the transaction to be based on book-to-book valuation, with appropriate adjustments for reserves, goodwill and litigation matters. Allied World s financial advisors indicated that Allied World was not contemplating a transaction based on a market-to-market valuation but that it would not be willing to enter into a transaction based on a tangible book-to-tangible book valuation of the two companies.

On April 26, 2011, representatives of Gibson Dunn distributed a draft merger agreement to Willkie Farr.

On April 27, 2011, Mr. Press and Mr. Carmilani met and discussed the status of the proposed transaction between Transatlantic and Allied World, including certain governance issues that would need to be addressed for the combined company. Mr. Press and Mr. Carmilani discussed Mr. Orlich s desire to retire at the closing of the proposed strategic combination transaction (if the parties in fact proceeded to execute an agreement and consummate a transaction) and the need to agree on the composition of the board and management positions for the combined company.

On May 2, 2011, representatives of Allied World s senior management team met with representatives of Transatlantic s senior management team and discussed due diligence matters and various aspects regarding the structure of the proposed transaction. In addition, Allied World communicated to representatives of Goldman Sachs a proposal that the combined company s board of directors consist of 12 members, comprised of six former Transatlantic directors, five former independent Allied World directors and Mr. Carmilani. Later that same day, the Strategy Committee held a telephonic meeting (at which additional Transatlantic directors were in attendance), attended by members of Transatlantic s management and representatives of Gibson Dunn, Goldman Sachs and Moelis. At the meeting, members of Transatlantic s management and advisors provided the directors with an update regarding the status of discussions with Allied World. Mr. Orlich and the other members of management described to the directors the progress that had occurred to date. Representatives of Goldman Sachs described the communication they had received from Allied World s advisors earlier in the day. The Transatlantic directors also discussed the desirability of having an in person meeting between certain of the Transatlantic directors and senior management and certain members of the Allied World board of directors and senior management. Following the discussion, the Strategy Committee authorized Goldman Sachs and Moelis to inform Deutsche Bank of Transatlantic s views with regard to the board composition of the combined company in light of the fact that the former Transatlantic stockholders would own a majority of the shares of the combined company, specifically, the importance of having an 11 member board of directors comprised of six former Transatlantic directors and five former Allied World directors, with the board to be chaired by a current Transatlantic director.

On May 3, 2011, representatives of Allied World and Transatlantic held a telephonic meeting to discuss the status of each company s due diligence review and loss reserve matters.

On May 5, 2011, the Allied World board of directors met with representatives of Allied World s senior management and representatives of Deutsche Bank as part of its regularly scheduled board meeting in Zug, Switzerland. At the meeting, representatives of Allied World and representatives of Deutsche Bank had extensive discussions regarding

Edgar Filing: Allied World Assurance Co Holdings, AG - Form S-4

the benefits of the potential business combination transaction with Transatlantic, including financial and strategic rationales and potential synergies. Representatives of Deutsche Bank discussed various financial and valuation analyses of the transaction, including the exchange ratio based on book-to-book and tangible book-to-book values, and reviewed recent merger of equal transaction valuations

and governance metrics. Representatives of Allied World s senior management provided the directors with a substantive update on their discussions with Transatlantic and its advisors regarding the governance of the combined company, including the potential senior management team, board and committee compositions and the chairmanship. Allied World s senior management also discussed the status of its due diligence review to date and reviewed certain terms of the draft merger agreement that Transatlantic had provided to Allied World. Allied World s management noted that it wished to engage Deloitte & Touche Ltd., Allied World s independent auditors, to assist with certain financial and accounting due diligence matters. Allied World s audit committee thereafter authorized management to engage Deloitte & Touche Ltd. as its advisor in connection with a possible transaction with Transatlantic. Following this meeting, the directors authorized Allied World s management and advisors to continue negotiations with Transatlantic.

On May 5, 2011, Allied World held its 2011 annual ordinary general meeting of shareholders at which the Allied World shareholders elected the Class I directors up for election, approved the payment of dividends in the form of a par value reduction and approved certain other matters.

On May 6, 2011, representatives of Goldman Sachs and Moelis had a meeting with representatives of Deutsche Bank to discuss valuation and governance issues with respect to the proposed transaction. Deutsche Bank relayed to Transatlantic s financial advisors Allied World s views regarding board and committee composition, chairmanship and valuation. At this meeting, representatives of Goldman Sachs and Moelis discussed with representatives of Deutsche Bank the idea of setting up an in person meeting between certain directors and members of senior management of Transatlantic and Allied World.

On May 8, 2011 and May 10, 2011, the Strategy Committee held telephonic meetings (at which additional Transatlantic directors were in attendance), attended by members of Transatlantic s management and representatives of Gibson Dunn, Goldman Sachs and Moelis. Representatives of Goldman Sachs and Moelis and members of Transatlantic s management provided the directors with updates regarding their conversations with Allied World and its advisors. At the May 8, 2011 meeting, representatives of Goldman Sachs and Moelis reviewed with the directors, among other things, certain preliminary financial analyses of Transatlantic and Allied World. Following a discussion at the May 8, 2011 meeting, the Strategy Committee requested that Goldman Sachs and Moelis arrange for an in person meeting on May 12, 2011 between certain Transatlantic directors and members of senior management and certain Allied World directors and members of senior management.

On May 9, 2011, Mr. Press and Mr. Carmilani discussed certain governance issues with respect to the proposed transaction.

On May 12, 2011, Messrs. Press, Chippendale, Foos and Mr. Sapnar met in New York City with Messrs. Carmilani, Bart Friedman, Mark R. Patterson and Sam Weinhoff, all directors of Allied World, to discuss the proposed transaction and the governance of the combined company.

On May 13, 2011, Mr. Press met with Mr. Carmilani in New York City to discuss certain matters in connection with the proposed strategic combination transaction.

Also on May 13, 2011, representatives of Transatlantic and Allied World, together with their legal advisors, participated in a conference call to discuss, among other things, certain matters with respect to the proposed transaction and the draft merger agreement.

On May 14, 2011 and May 15, 2011, at the direction of the Strategy Committee, representatives of Goldman Sachs and Moelis had numerous conversations with representatives of Deutsche Bank regarding valuation and governance matters with respect to the proposed strategic combination transaction. Representatives of Deutsche Bank

Edgar Filing: Allied World Assurance Co Holdings, AG - Form S-4

communicated Allied World s views regarding governance and certain other economic issues.

On May 16, 2011, the Strategy Committee held a telephonic meeting (at which additional Transatlantic directors were in attendance), attended by members of Transatlantic s management, and representatives of Gibson Dunn, Goldman Sachs and Moelis, to discuss Allied World s most recent communications and

Transatlantic s response and to provide direction to Goldman Sachs and Moelis. The Strategy Committee also unanimously approved a motion to add John L. McCarthy to the Strategy Committee.

On May 17, 2011, representatives of Goldman Sachs and Moelis informed Deutsche Bank of Transatlantic s position with respect to governance of the combined company and certain valuation issues. Later that same day, Allied World delivered a proposal to Transatlantic setting forth certain terms of a possible business combination transaction. Specifically, Allied World s proposal included, among other things, (i) an exchange ratio of 0.87 Allied World shares per share of Transatlantic common stock, (ii) an 11 member board of directors comprised of six former Transatlantic directors and five former Allied World directors, which would be chaired by a current, independent Transatlantic director for a period of one year after the closing of the proposed transaction, at which time such director would retire from the board, and (iii) a proposed senior management team for the combined company. The Allied World proposal also indicated that the combined company s nominating and corporate governance committee would undertake a search to identify an individual (who could not be a current member of the Transatlantic or Allied World board of directors) with substantial industry expertise to serve as an independent, non-executive chairman upon the one-year anniversary of the closing of the proposed transaction.

From the period following delivery of the May 17th proposal through May 20th, Allied World, Transatlantic and their respective financial advisors engaged in discussions and negotiations regarding the terms of the proposed transaction, including valuation, the exchange ratio and governance matters.

On May 20, 2011, Allied World delivered its best and final written offer to Transatlantic providing for, among other things, (i) an exchange ratio of 0.88 Allied World shares per share of Transatlantic common stock, (ii) an 11 member board of directors of the combined company to be comprised of six former Transatlantic directors and five former Allied World directors, (iii) six committees of the combined company s board of directors, each to be comprised of two former Transatlantic directors and two former Allied World directors, (iv) the nominating and corporate governance, investment and executive committees to be chaired by former Allied World directors and the audit, compensation and enterprise risk committees to be chaired by former Transatlantic directors, (v) the current chairman of the Transatlantic board of directors to act as chairman of the combined company for one year post-closing of the merger and then retire from the board, to be succeeded by an independent director (who could not be a current member of the Transatlantic or Allied World board of directors) with substantial industry expertise, and (vi) certain proposals with respect to senior management and location of the combined company.

On May 20, 2011, the Strategy Committee held a telephonic meeting (at which additional Transatlantic directors were in attendance), attended by members of Transatlantic s management, and representatives from Gibson Dunn, Goldman Sachs and Moelis, to discuss Allied World s latest proposal. At the meeting, representatives of Goldman Sachs and Moelis reviewed with the directors, among other things, a preliminary financial analysis of the proposed transaction on the terms proposed in the letter received from Allied World on May 20, 2011 as well as an analysis of Transatlantic s stand-alone plan. Also at the meeting, in light of the proposal that upon the one-year anniversary of the closing of the proposed transaction, a new independent, non-executive chairman of the combined company be appointed, the directors discussed their desire to have six former Transatlantic directors serve on the combined company s board for two years following the closing (absent earlier retirements or resignations and subject to re-election) and, accordingly, authorized representatives of Goldman Sachs and Moelis to ask if Allied World would agree that Transatlantic s current chairman remain on the board of directors of the combined company for an additional year after resigning as non-executive chairman of the combined company. Representatives of Allied World replied that they would agree to consider this possibility, pending successful negotiation of other transaction terms.

On May 20, 2011, Transatlantic publicly announced that Mr. Sapnar had been appointed as Executive Vice President and Chief Operating Officer of Transatlantic, that Mr. Thomas R. Tizzio, a director of Transatlantic, had notified the Transatlantic board of directors that he would not stand for re-election at the upcoming Transatlantic annual

stockholders meeting for personal reasons and that the Transatlantic board of directors intended to fill the vacancy on the Board with Mr. Sapnar, effective following the annual meeting of stockholders.

On May 23, 2011, the Allied World board of directors met by teleconference with members of Allied World s senior management in attendance. At the meeting, Allied World s senior management updated the board as to the current status of its discussions with Transatlantic, including the terms of Allied World s May 20th proposal described above, and management s current views regarding price and governance matters in the possible transaction. Allied World s management also provided a summary of its key due diligence findings to date and an outline of open due diligence items.

On May 24, 2011, the Strategy Committee held a telephonic meeting (at which additional Transatlantic directors were in attendance), attended by members of Transatlantic s management, and representatives from Gibson Dunn, Goldman Sachs and Moelis. Goldman Sachs and Moelis reported on the status of their discussions with Deutsche Bank, in particular, that Deutsche Bank reaffirmed that the May 20, 2011 proposal from Allied World was their best and final offer. The Strategy Committee decided to discuss Allied World s proposal at the May 26, 2011 regularly scheduled Transatlantic board of directors meeting.

On May 26, 2011, Transatlantic held its annual meeting of stockholders at which time the Transatlantic stockholders elected all of Transatlantic s nominees for director, ratified the selection of PWC as Transatlantic s independent registered public accounting firm for 2011, approved, on an advisory and non-binding basis, the compensation of executives disclosed in the proxy statement related to the May 26, 2011 stockholder meeting, and approved, on an advisory and non-binding basis, holding future advisory votes on executive compensation annually.

Also on May 26, 2011, Transatlantic held a regularly scheduled meeting of its board of directors at which the directors discussed, among other things, the proposal received from Allied World on May 20, 2011 and the substance of subsequent discussions between Goldman Sachs, Moelis and Deutsche Bank. Representatives of Goldman Sachs and Moelis presented to the directors certain preliminary financial analyses of the financial terms of the Allied World proposal from May 20, 2011. The preliminary financial analyses were prepared by Goldman Sachs and Moelis after consultation with Transatlantic s management. Representatives of Gibson Dunn reviewed with the directors the applicable legal standards in the context of considering a strategic combination transaction of the type being proposed and a comparison of Delaware and Swiss corporate law. At this meeting, the Transatlantic board of directors formally appointed Mr. Sapnar to the Transatlantic board of directors. Following a discussion, the directors authorized Transatlantic s management and advisors to continue negotiations with Allied World.

On May 27, 2011, Transatlantic and Allied World executed an amendment to the exclusivity agreement (which had expired on May 11, 2011), extending its term until June 15, 2011.

Commencing on May 27, 2011 and continuing until execution of the merger agreement on June 12, 2011, both parties and their advisors, including Gibson Dunn, Willkie Farr, Lenz & Staehelin (Transatlantic soutside Swiss legal counsel) and Baker & McKenzie (Allied World soutside Swiss legal counsel), negotiated the terms of the definitive merger agreement, completed their due diligence efforts, participated in numerous meetings and conference calls to coordinate joint presentations to rating agencies and investors, and finalized the terms and structure of the proposed transaction.

Between June 1, 2011 and June 10, 2011, representatives of Transatlantic and Allied World held various discussions with rating agencies and insurance regulators to notify them of the proposed business combination transaction.

On June 2, 2011, Mr. Orlich received an unsolicited telephone call from the chief executive officer of Company A regarding a possible business combination transaction between Transatlantic and Company A. Subsequently, on June 7, 2011, Company A delivered a letter to Transatlantic expressing an interest in discussing a potential business combination transaction, which letter did not contain any economic or other specific terms for a proposed transaction. Following discussions between the directors, Transatlantic s management and Transatlantic s advisors, the board of

directors determined to continue its negotiations with Allied World and to discuss Company A s letter at the June 12, 2011 Transatlantic board of directors special meeting.

On June 3, 2011, the Allied World board of directors met by teleconference with members of Allied World s senior management in attendance during which management updated the board on the progress of its discussions with Transatlantic, reviewed Allied World s recent meetings with the rating agencies with regard to the possible transaction with Transatlantic and provided updates with respect to investment portfolios, a Swiss tax ruling, loss reserves, outstanding due diligence items and proposed timing in connection with the possible transaction. Management also reviewed its preliminary strategies for communicating the transaction to public, staff and investors.

On June 10, 2011, the Allied World board of directors met by teleconference with members of Allied World's senior management in attendance, during which management provided an update on its negotiations with Transatlantic and its advisors since the last informational call, discussed legal matters, deal structure, loss reserves, due diligence and other financial matters related to the proposed transaction and reviewed feedback received from the rating agencies. Allied World's senior management also reported that Transatlantic had received a letter from Company A expressing Company A s interest in discussing a potential business combination transaction with Transatlantic. After a discussion of Company A s letter, the Allied World board of directors requested that senior management continue to negotiate and finalize the proposed transaction with Transatlantic.

On June 12, 2011, the Allied World board of directors held a board meeting in New York City. Members of Allied World s management, as well as representatives from Willkie Farr, Deutsche Bank and Baker & McKenzie, were present at the meeting. Representatives of Allied World s management provided an extensive overview of the proposed strategic combination transaction with Transatlantic and reviewed with the board the potential benefits of a business combination with Transatlantic, including the financial and strategic rationale and the potential synergies. Management also reviewed with the board financial and governance data from selected merger of equal transactions and provided a final update of the company s due diligence review of Transatlantic. Management reported that negotiations regarding the merger agreement had been substantially finalized. Representatives of Baker & McKenzie reviewed in detail with the board certain materials previously distributed setting forth the applicable legal standards in the context of considering a strategic combination transaction of the type being proposed, which was followed by a presentation by representatives of Willkie Farr regarding the final terms of the merger agreement and a comparison of certain aspects of Delaware and Swiss corporate law. Representatives of Deutsche Bank then presented to the board various financial analyses of the proposed merger as further described below under Opinion of Allied World s Financial Advisor. In connection with the deliberation by the Allied World board, Deutsche Bank delivered to the Allied World board its written opinion, to the effect that, as of June 12, 2011 and based upon and subject to the assumptions, procedures, factors, qualifications and limitations set forth in such opinion, the exchange ratio pursuant to the merger agreement was fair, from a financial point of view, to Allied World, as more fully described below Opinion of Allied World s Financial Advisor. Following these discussions, the Allied World board unanimously under determined that the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated by the merger agreement, including the merger, were advisable and in the best interests of Allied World and voted unanimously to approve the merger agreement.

On June 12, 2011, the Transatlantic board of directors met telephonically. Members of Transatlantic s management, as well as representatives from Gibson Dunn, Goldman Sachs, Moelis and PWC, were present at the meeting. Representatives of Transatlantic s management and Gibson Dunn provided an overview of further developments relating to the proposed strategic combination transaction with Allied World, including that negotiations regarding the merger agreement had been substantially finalized and that the Allied World board of directors had unanimously approved the merger agreement. Representatives of Gibson Dunn then reviewed with the directors the applicable legal standards in the context of considering a strategic combination transaction of the type being proposed and the final terms of the merger agreement. Representatives from PWC reviewed with the directors the tax implications of the proposed transaction with respect to Transatlantic, its stockholders and the combined company following consummation of the merger. Members of Transatlantic s management reviewed with the board the potential benefits of a business combination with Allied World, including the financial and strategic rationale and the potential

synergies. Representatives of Transatlantic s financial advisors then reviewed certain publicly available information regarding Company A and

analyses of hypothetical business combination transactions with Company A. The directors and management discussed in detail the letter received from Company A, including (i) the fact that, in the past, preliminary discussions with Company A regarding a business combination had never advanced, (ii) that a business combination with Company A would not deliver the strategic benefits that could be achieved with the proposed strategic combination transaction with Allied World, and (iii) that pursuing a transaction with Company A would likely have an adverse effect on Allied World s willingness to proceed with the proposed transaction on the economic and other terms that had been agreed to. Representatives of Moelis then presented to the board various financial analyses of the proposed merger as further described below under Opinion of Transatlantic s Financial Advisor. In connection with the deliberation by the Transatlantic board, Moelis delivered to the Transatlantic board its oral opinion, which was subsequently confirmed by delivery of a written opinion dated June 12, 2011, to the effect that, as of such date and based upon and subject to the assumptions, procedures, factors, qualifications and limitations set forth in such written opinion, the exchange ratio pursuant to the merger agreement was fair, from a financial point of view, to the holders of shares of Transatlantic s common stock, as more fully described below under Opinion of Transatlantic s Financial Advisor. Following these discussions, the Transatlantic board unanimously determined that the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated by the merger agreement, including the merger, were advisable and in the best interests of Transatlantic and its stockholders and voted unanimously to approve the merger agreement.

Following the respective board meetings of Allied World and Transatlantic, all agreements were finalized and the merger agreement was then executed by Transatlantic, Allied World and Merger Sub. Later that day, Transatlantic and Allied World issued a joint press release announcing the proposed transaction.

Allied World s Reasons for the Merger; Recommendations of the Allied World Board of Directors

In reaching its decision to approve the merger agreement and recommend approval of both the issuance of Allied World shares to Transatlantic stockholders pursuant to the merger and the adoption of Allied World s amended Articles of Association, the Allied World board of directors consulted with Allied World s management, as well as with Allied World s legal and financial advisors, and also considered a number of factors that the Allied World board of directors viewed as supporting its decisions, including, but not limited to, the following:

the potential to create a leading specialty focused insurance and reinsurance company with a global reach;

the potential for revenue growth and synergies to generate additional free cash flow available for investment and expansion opportunities;

that although no assurance can be given that any level of operating and structural synergies would be achieved following the completion of the merger, management estimated significant synergies in the principal areas of reduced public company costs, consolidated corporate governance, reduced labor, shared platform costs and structural flexibility in allocation of capital;

that the greater scale, scope and reach of the combined company, including its enhanced business mix diversity and expanded European and Asian presence, should make it a more attractive partner for potential customers with both national and international businesses and help to enhance brand recognition;

the fact that the merger will create a company with a greater size and economies of scale, enabling it to have incremental excess capital, greater capital flexibility, ability to respond to competitive pressures, greater diversification opportunities and an increased opportunity to compete profitably;

that although no assurance can be given on any level of reaction by any independent rating agency, the pro forma independent rating agency capital adequacy models of the combined company, generate increased quantitative capital adequacy scores and, potentially improved debt and financial strength ratings for the combined company;

the combination of the businesses through the merger will result in greater product offerings and improved market positions;

the combination of the strong and experienced management teams from Allied World and Transatlantic will add significant value to the combined company;

the addition of a global reinsurance platform will provide Allied World with access to a profitable business segment that will allow Allied World to better serve its customers;

the significant role in the combined company to be played by members of management and the current board of directors of Allied World, including Scott A. Carmilani, Allied World s current Chairman, President and Chief Executive Officer (who will continue as the combined company s President and Chief Executive Officer), and other Allied World employees, which the Allied World board of directors believed would enhance the prospects of the combined company after completion of the merger for the benefit of Allied World shareholders; and

the financial analyses presented by Deutsche Bank to the Allied World board of directors described below under Opinion of Allied World's Financial Advisor, and the opinion of Deutsche Bank rendered to the Allied World board of directors that, as of the date such merger agreement was signed, based upon and subject to the factors and assumptions set forth in its written opinion. See Opinion of Allied World's Financial Advisor.

In addition to considering the factors described above, the Allied World board of directors also considered the following factors:

its knowledge of Allied World s business, operations, financial condition, earnings and prospects and of Transatlantic s business, operations, financial condition, earnings and prospects, taking into account the results of Allied World s due diligence review of Transatlantic;

the integration risks, resulting from similar cultures focused on underwriting discipline and risk management, the overlap in use of information systems, limited business overlap and the proven integration track record of Allied World;

the anticipated market capitalization, liquidity and capital structure of the combined company;

the projected financial results of Allied World as a standalone company and the ability of Allied World to achieve strategic goals previously established by the Allied World board of directors;

the fact that the exchange ratio of 0.88 Allied World shares for each share of Transatlantic common stock is fixed, which the Allied World board of directors believed was consistent with market practice for mergers of this type and with the strategic purpose of the merger; and

the terms and conditions of the merger agreement and the likelihood of completing the merger on the anticipated schedule.

The Allied World board of directors weighed the foregoing against a number of potentially negative factors, including:

Edgar Filing: Allied World Assurance Co Holdings, AG - Form S-4

the restrictions on the conduct of Allied World s business during the period between execution of the merger agreement and the consummation of the merger, including the inability to repurchase shares;

the potential effect of the merger on Allied World s overall business, including its relationships with customers, employees, suppliers and regulators;

the challenges inherent in combining the businesses, operations and workforces of two companies, including the potential for (i) unforeseen difficulties in integrating operations and systems, (ii) the possible distraction of management attention for an extended period of time and (iii) difficulties in assimilating employees;

the substantial costs to be incurred in connection with the merger, including the costs of integrating the businesses of Allied World and Transatlantic and the transaction expenses arising from the merger;

52

the risk that governmental entities may oppose or refuse to approve the merger or impose conditions on Allied World and/or Transatlantic prior to approving the merger that may adversely impact the ability of the combined company to realize synergies that are projected to occur in connection with the merger;

the risk that, despite the combined efforts of Allied World and Transatlantic prior to the consummation of the merger, the combined company may lose key personnel;

the possibility of merger arbitrage activity as a result of the stock price premium being paid;

the risk that Transatlantic s loss reserves may prove to be inadequate;

the risk that the combined company, with increased policies and geographic coverage, will have a level of volatility higher than Allied World s after the merger as a result of additional catastrophe risk exposure;

the risk of not capturing all of the anticipated operational and structural synergies between Allied World and Transatlantic and the risk that other anticipated benefits may not be realized; and

the risks of the type and nature described under the heading Risk Factors, and the matters described under the heading Special Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements.

This discussion of the information and factors considered by the Allied World board of directors in reaching its conclusions and recommendation includes the material factors considered by the board, but is not intended to be exhaustive. In view of the wide variety of factors considered in connection with its evaluation of the merger and the complexity of these matters, the Allied World board of directors did not find it practicable, and did not attempt, to quantify, rank or assign any relative or specific weights to the various factors that it considered in reaching its determination to approve the merger agreement and to recommend that Allied World shareholders vote in favor of the share capital increase proposals, the NYSE share issuance proposal, the name change proposal, the election of directors conducted an overall analysis of the factors described above, including through discussions with, and questioning of, Allied World s management and outside legal and financial advisors regarding certain of the matters described above. In considering the factors described above, individual members of the Allied World board of directors may have given differing weights to different factors.

The Allied World board of directors unanimously approved the merger agreement and determined that the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby, including the merger, are advisable and in the best interests of Allied World. The Allied World board of directors unanimously recommends that Allied World shareholders vote FOR the proposals set forth herein.

Opinion of Allied World s Financial Advisor

Opinion of Deutsche Bank Securities Inc.

Allied World engaged Deutsche Bank pursuant to a letter agreement dated June 2, 2011, to act as its financial advisor in connection with the merger. At the meeting of the Allied World board of directors on June 12, 2011, Deutsche Bank rendered an oral and written opinion, to the Allied World board of directors to the effect that, based upon and subject to the assumptions, limitations, qualifications and conditions set forth in the opinion, as of the date of such opinion, the exchange ratio was fair, from a financial point of view, to Allied World.

The full text of the written opinion of Deutsche Bank, dated June 12, 2011, which sets forth, among other things, the assumptions made, matters considered, and limitations, qualifications and conditions of the review undertaken by Deutsche Bank in connection with the opinion, is attached as Annex B to this joint proxy statement/prospectus and is incorporated herein by reference. Allied World shareholders are urged to read Deutsche Bank s opinion carefully and in its entirety. Deutsche Bank expressed no opinion as to the merits of the underlying decision by Allied World to engage in the merger or the relative

merits of the merger as compared to any alternative transactions or business strategies, nor did Deutsche Bank express an opinion as to how any holder of Allied World shares should vote with respect to the merger.

In connection with Deutsche Bank s role as financial advisor to Allied World, and in arriving at its opinion, Deutsche Bank reviewed certain publicly available financial and other information concerning Allied World and Transatlantic, including certain statutory statements filed by the insurance subsidiaries of both Allied World and Transatlantic. Deutsche Bank also reviewed certain internal analyses, financial forecasts and other information relating to Allied World and Transatlantic prepared by management of Allied World and Transatlantic, respectively, and certain analyses and financial forecasts relating to Transatlantic prepared by management of Allied World. Deutsche Bank also reviewed certain reports regarding Transatlantic s reserves for losses and loss adjustment expenses prepared for Allied World by third party actuaries. Deutsche Bank also held discussions with certain senior officers and other representatives and advisors of Allied World and Transatlantic regarding the businesses and prospects of Allied World, Transatlantic and the combined company, including certain cost savings and operating synergies jointly projected by the managements of Allied World and Transatlantic to result from the merger. In addition, Deutsche Bank:

reviewed the reported prices and trading activity for both the Allied World shares and the Transatlantic common stock;

to the extent publicly available, compared certain financial and stock market information for Allied World and Transatlantic with similar information for certain other companies it considered relevant whose securities are publicly traded;

to the extent publicly available, reviewed the financial terms of certain recent business combinations which it deemed relevant;

reviewed a draft of the merger agreement, dated June 10, 2011; and

performed such other studies and analyses and considered such other factors as it deemed appropriate.

Deutsche Bank did not assume responsibility for independent verification of, and did not independently verify, any information, whether publicly available or furnished to it, concerning Allied World or Transatlantic, including, without limitation, any financial information considered in connection with the rendering of its opinion. Accordingly, for purposes of its opinion, Deutsche Bank, with the permission of the Allied World board of directors, assumed and relied upon the accuracy and completeness of all such information. Deutsche Bank did not conduct a physical inspection of any of the properties or assets, and did not prepare or obtain any independent evaluation or appraisal of any of the assets or liabilities (including, without limitation, any contingent, derivative or off-balance-sheet assets and liabilities), of Allied World or Transatlantic or any of their respective subsidiaries, nor did Deutsche Bank evaluate the solvency or fair value of Allied World or Transatlantic under any state or federal law relating to bankruptcy, insolvency or similar matters. With respect to the financial forecasts, including, without limitation, the analyses and forecasts of the amount and timing of certain cost savings, operating efficiencies, revenue effects, financial synergies and other strategic benefits projected by Allied World to be achieved as a result of the merger (collectively, the

Synergies), made available to Deutsche Bank and used in its analyses, Deutsche Bank assumed, with the permission of the Allied World board of directors, that they had been reasonably prepared on bases reflecting the best currently available estimates and judgments of the managements of Allied World and Transatlantic, as applicable, as to the matters covered thereby. In rendering its opinion, Deutsche Bank expressed no view as to the reasonableness of such forecasts and projections, including, without limitation, the Synergies, or the assumptions on which they were based. Deutsche Bank s opinion was necessarily based upon economic, market and other conditions as in effect on, and the information made available to it as of, the date of the opinion. Deutsche Bank expressly disclaimed any undertaking or

Edgar Filing: Allied World Assurance Co Holdings, AG - Form S-4

obligation to advise any person of any change in any fact or matter affecting its opinion of which it becomes aware after the date of its opinion.

For purposes of rendering its opinion, Deutsche Bank assumed, with the permission of the Allied World board of directors, that, in all respects material to its analysis, the merger would be consummated in accordance with its terms, without any material waiver, modification or amendment of any term, condition or

agreement. Deutsche Bank also assumed that all material governmental, regulatory, contractual or other approvals and consents required in connection with the consummation of the merger would be obtained and that in connection with obtaining any necessary governmental, regulatory, contractual or other approvals and consents, no material restrictions, terms or conditions would be imposed. Deutsche Bank is not a legal, regulatory, tax or accounting expert and Deutsche Bank relied on the assessments made by Allied World and its advisors with respect to such issues. In particular, Deutsche Bank assumed, with the permission of the Allied World board of directors, that Transatlantic will be the accounting acquirer in the merger. Deutsche Bank is also not an expert in the evaluation of reserves for losses and loss adjustment expenses and was not requested to, and did not, make any actuarial determinations or evaluations or attempt to evaluate actuarial assumptions. Deutsche Bank made no analysis of, and did not express any view with respect to, the adequacy of Allied World s or Transatlantic s loss and loss adjustment expense reserves. Representatives of Allied World informed Deutsche Bank, and Deutsche Bank has further assumed, that the final terms of the merger agreement would not differ materially from the terms set forth in the drafts it reviewed.

The Deutsche Bank opinion was approved and authorized for issuance by a fairness opinion review committee and was addressed to, and for the use and benefit of, the Allied World board of directors in connection with and for the purposes of its evaluation of the merger and is not a recommendation to the shareholders of Allied World as to how they should vote with respect to the merger, the amendment of Allied World s Articles or the issuance of Allied World shares in the merger, in each case as contemplated by the merger agreement. The Deutsche Bank opinion was limited to the fairness, from a financial point of view, of the ex